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I. EXECUTIVE S W Y  

AUDIT PURPOSE: To evaluate whether cross subsidization exists between 
BellSouth Telecommunications Inc. regulated and non regulated operations 
and certain affiliate companies. A l s o ,  this audit addresses many of the 
concerns expressed by the National Association of Regulatory Commissioners 
(NARUC) Convention Floor ResolutionNo. 8 ent i t led"Reso1ut iontoAudit the  
Seven Regional Bell Operating Companies' dated November.13, 1991. 

SCOPE LIKITATION: The Audit Team vas unable to evaluate whether cross 
subsidy exists in selected areas because of the Company's reluctance to 
provide complete, direct and timely access to needed information. 

D I S C U M  PUBLIC USE: The primary purpose of this audit is to assist the 
Commission in the performance of its duties. This does not preclude other 
state commissions from using information contained in this report. 
Generally, the opinions and recommendations relate to Docket No. 920260-TL 
and may not be consistent or applicable to the policies in other states in 
BellSouths' region. Information for other states is included for use in 
ocher states. Substantial additional work would have to be performed to 
satisfy generally acceptedauditingstandards and produce audited financial 
Statements for public use. 

OPINION: The Company through its parent company (BellSouth Corporation) 
could have provided direct, complete and timely access to information 
necessary to meet the audit objectives. Instead, the Company decided to use 
legal recourse and measures to significantly limit audit access and 
information provided the Audit Team. Consequently, the Commission will not 
be able to meet its statutory responsibility of ensuring that regulated 
operations do not subsidiza non regulated operations. 

- 

. 
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BACKGROUND 

On November f13, 1991 the National Association of Regulatory Commissioners (NARUC) 
passed Convention Floor Resolution No. 8 entitled Resolution to Audit the Seven 
Regional Bell Operating Companies' (RBOCs) Affiliated Transactions. This 
resolution outlined the concerns over possible cross subsidies between regulated 
and non regulated operations. This includes both an evaluation of products and 
services providedbetween the regulated company and its affiliates as well as an 
evaluation of non structural safeguards. 

As a result of the resolution, a NARUC State/Federal National Audit Oversight 
Committee (Oversight Committee) was formed to organize the seven audits. This 
committee selected Audit Managers for each region who would be responsible for 
the individual audits including staffing and development of audit programs. It 
was anticipated that a Policy Management Group (PKG) comprised of state 
commissioners would be formed for each region. The initial function of the PKG 
was to ensure an orderly and objective audit process. 

The Oversight Committee developed six audit scope statements which reflected the 
goals of the NARUC resolution. Generally, the six areas addressed enhanced 
services. cost allocations, yellow page operations, billing and collection 
services, central management services and research activities. The scope 
statements were very broad in Mture in recognition of specific regional 
concerns. 

- 

An earlier attempt to evaluate BellSouth Corporation and its affiliates was made 
by the Southeastern Regulatory Commission (SEARUC) Southern Task Force. This is 
known as the SEARUC Audit. However, the SEARUC Audit Team was denied access to 
"accounting data and other general business information essential to an 
investigation of the costs flowihg into the BOC's from affiliates." 

In early 1992, some commissioners expressad concern over the direction and scope 
of the audit. There was concern about possible duplication with other recant 
audit activity. Some commissioners questioned whether the scope statements went 
beyond the mission of the NARUC resolution. 

Several R6OC's questioned the audit authority of an association such as NARUC. 
They also questioned whether there would be duplication with other current or 
recently concluded audits involving similar subject matter. 

The FCC expressadconcern over the distribution of the audit report and focus of 
the audit. The FCC stated that it would limtt its efforts to a compliance audit 
of FCC rules and regulations such as the affiliate cramactions rules and cost 
allocation manu8ls (CAM). Tbe FCC comissionerr approve audit reports. Also.  FCC 
audit reports and workpapers are held confidential and therefore, there is a 

- question on how the states could use such information in state proceedings. 
Regardless, the FCC bas continually expressad interest in supporting these 
audits. 

The BellSouth Audit Team was initially formed in February 1992 with 
representation from the Florida and Tennessee PSC's. Hovever, further audit 
planning was suspendad pending resolution of the above mentioned concerns 

The Oversight Committee conducted a survey of all state commissions and RBOC's 
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that addressed the above concerns. The responses would be used in developing 
individual RBOC audit work programs. On February 18, 1992 BellSouth expressed 
concern over duplication noting the 1990 SEARUG audit and current regulatory - dockets in Florida and Georgia. BellSouth also expressed concern about "the 
ability of a consortium audit team to adequately protect confidential, 
competitively sensitive information and to provide control points on audit scope, 
completion and presentation." 

On March 2, 1992. the Oversight Committee made presentations to the 
Communications Committee and Finance and Technology Committee. This presenration 
addressed scope/objectives as well as staffing plans. Before the Finance and 
Technology Committee the issue of FCC and state perspectives was addressed. The 
FCC would restrict its efforts to compliance with FCC rules and regulations 
whereas the states desired to address the broader goal of evaluating cross 
subsidy issues. 

On March 13, 199'2, Chairman Tucker of the Finance and Technology Committee 
solicited participation from state commissioners for the seven PHG's. On April 
4, 1992, the BellSouth PMG was formed with commissioners from Florida, Tennessee 
and South Carolina. The intended purpose of the PMG was to address policy matters 
during the audit. 

On April 13, 1992, BellSouth notified the president of NARUC that it was 
unwilling to fund the audit at that point. It did not see any "constructive 
purpose in another association audit" referring to the SEARUC audit. On April 15, 
1992. BellSouth again stated it was unwilling to fund the audit "without first 
having input into the audit plans and procedures." This is contrary to audit 
independence. 

On May 14, 1992 BellSouth made a presentation to the Audit Team. All six of the 
&ope areas were addressed. However, BellSouth required a proprietary agreement 
signed by all members of the Audit Team before submitting to the audit. 

The Audit Team commenced negotiations over a proprietary agreement. At the same 
time, the Audit Team developed audit work programs. BellSouth insisted that the 
proprietary agreement restrict the Audit Team from taking possession of 
information BellSouth claimed proprietary. This included related notes which 
would mean BellSouth would have to review the audit workpapers while the audit 
was in progress. BellSouth noted that there were various state rules and statutes 
and would be subject to the "moat permissive" aet of rules. 

Regardless. on Kay 21, 1992 the Audit Team sent BellSouth an engagement letter 
outlining the audit procesa. This WM sent after BellSouth had an opportunity for 
input. On June 11. 1992 BellSouth staced it must have assurance for the 
protection of proprietary infornution before it voluncarilj participates in the 

- audit. BellSouth suggested a Big 6 contract audit. 

Also on June 11, 1992 the Audit Team sent BellSouth ics initial data request 
along w i t h  signed or proposed proprietary agreementa for Florida and Tennessee 
staff. These agreements would operata under the Florida and Tennessee rules and 
statutes respectively. 

On June 24. 1992 BallSouth responded to the data request with an analysis of its 
concerns with the proprietary agreements. Again, it reiterated ehe "most 
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permissive state" concern. BellSouth would not answer any of the data requests. 

On July, 8. 1992 the seven regional audit teams met in Arlington Virginia. Most 
of the REOCS were present for the open part of the meeting. It became clear that 
all seven regions were experiencing significant difficulty in initiating the 
audits. The problems cited by the RBOC's were consistent between them. However. 
in the closed part of the meeting, the audit teams were able to share information 
and strategies. 

- 

During this time, it was becoming increasingly apparent that the Audit Team and 
BellSouth would not be able to reach a mutually acceptable proprietary agreement 
that would cover multiple states. On August 28, BellSouth again outlined its 
concerns and insisted on continuous review of audit workpapers and would not let 
the Audit Team take possession of what it claimed to be proprietary. BellSouth 
presented arguments for a contract audit as a way to avoid problems with 
proprietary information. 

On August 6 .  1992. the Audit Team prepared an analysis that showed why a contract 
audit would fail to meet the objectives of the NARUC Resolution. Primarily, the 
perspective of regulatory staff is different than that of a outside CPA firm. 

On September 1, 1992 the staff representatives of the Florida and Tennessee PSC's 
met with BellSouth to discuss the audit. At this point there was a gridlock and 
this was seen as staff's last attempt to resolve the legal issues. Again, a 
negotiated proprietary agreement was not reached at this meeting. Therefore, the 
staff suggested the audit be conducted under Florida statutes and rules which 
would mitigate the "most permissive state" problem. Further, as an added measure 
of protection for BellSouth, the staff agreed not to take possession of what 
BellSouth considered "extra sensitive" proprietary information. This would 
include market and business strategy plans. 

The Audit Team with concurrence with the PMG decided to base the audit on Florida 
statutes and rules because of its broad authority over affiliate relationships 
embodied in FS 364.183 and specific statutes and rules regarding handling of 
confidential materials. One set of rules mitigates BellSouth concern over 
multiple rules for protection of confidential. Under this approach, it was not 
necessary to negotiate a proprietary agreement for this audit. 

The Florida, Tennessee and South Carolina cotmissions all endorsed the concept 
of a Florida based audit. As a result, personnel loan arrangements were executed 
for these three statos under the authority of Florida Statuto 112.20. The 
Georgia, Kentucky and Hississippi commissions expressed interest in joining the 
audit at thia time. The FCC also planned on assigning 0 staff member who would 
oparoto undor FCC authority. In February 1993. the Louisiana PSC voted to support 
this effort. Seven of tho nine states in BellSouth's region plua the FCC have 
shoved support for this audit. 

On October 26, 1992 the Audit Team served BellSouth vith its initial data 
request. Since it vas so voluminous (103 items) the due date vas set for November 
30, 1992. Although the Audit Team made it clear at the September 1, 1992 meeting 
that the audit would be conducted under Florida rule. BellSouth insisted upon a 
meeting with the PMG before responding to the request. The Audit Team made it 
clear that the timing of the meeting did not affect the validity of the data 
request and due date. 

- 
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4 
On November 25, 1992 the PHG, certain Florida and Tennessee staff and BellSouth 
met to discuss BellSouth's concerns. At an early point in the meeting BellSouth 
started to dhcuss its objections to certain data requests. These related to 
issues in pending Florida Docket No. 920260-TL and therefore the Florida 
commissioners excused themselves from the meeting in order to avoid an ex parce 
communication. The other members of the PMG and staff continued with the meeting 
and again informed BellSouth that the audit was being conducted under Florida 
statutes and rules in connection with Docket No. 920260-TL. 

On November 30, 1992 BellSouth informed the Audit Team that they "have now begun 
to process thesa requests and will provide you with responses as soon as 
possible". This vas not acceptable to the Audit Team and the Company was 
contacted by the PMG. We were informed by the Company that the Company's response 
vas inappropriate and would promptly comply with the October data request. 

On December 18. 1992 members of the Audit Team met with BellSouth's Audit 
Coordinator to discuss procedural issues and the status of the October 2 6 ,  1992 
data request. Based on this meeting it vas anticipated that sufficient material 
would be provided that would justify the Audit Team's first field visit. 

On January 11, 1993 the Audit Team met with BellSouth for fts first field visit. 
It was readily apparent that most of the information requested in the October 26, 
1992 data request would not be provided. Therefore, the field visit vas 
prematurely terminated. The Audft Team did analyze all information provided which 
did not take much the. After t v o  and a half months the Company did not even 
bother to respond to the majority of requests. In some cases, the Company 
objected to provide the requested information without giving any reason. 

As a result, the staff of the Florida Commission prepared a recommendation to 
show cause why the Company should not be fined for failure to comply with staff 
requests. Also, the staff recommended that the Company be required to comply to 
the outstanding data request by February 10, 1993 and be required in the future 
to respond to data requests in writing within five days. The Florida Commission 
did not shov cause the Company but did order the Company to respond by February 
10, 1993 and in the future, respond within five days: 

On February 10, 1993 the Company responded fn writing to the October 26, 1992 
data request. The Company objected to several requeats. Generally, the Cowany 
refused access to affiliate records and stated it would provide information that 
the Company deems necessary to substantiate affiliate transactions. The Company 
objected to provide non Florida information. And last, the Company objected to 
certain other requeats on grounds of relevancy. These included market studies and 
businesa strategy plana. 

It was most troubleaome that the company objected to providing non Florida data 
- in light of Florida Order No. PSC-93-0071-PCO-TL dated January 15, 1993. This 

order required Southern Be11 to provide Florida's Public Counsel's Office non 
Florida information. 

On February 24, 1993 the Florida PSC legal staff semed a draft copy of a motion 
to compel access to affiliate records among other things. BellSouth responded on 
March 3.  1993 and stated it would not agree to the term in the motion. 

On March 5 .  1993 the staff filed a motion to compel complete audit access tO 
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affiliate information. Three areas of dispute are argued in chis motion. me 
staff is arguing in order t o  meet its statutory responsibility (FS 364.183) of 
ensuring no cross subsidy between regulated and non regulqted operations it nee& 
complete access to affiliate records, access to non Florida information and 
access to non financial information such as business strategy and marketing 
plans. 

On March 17, 1993 the Company filed its response to the staffs' motion to compel 
complete audit access. First, the Company considers the statutory language 
regarding reasonable access to affiliate records is limited to those records the 
Company deems necessary to substantiate affiliate transactions (direct or 
chained), allocations or other forms of possible cross subsidy. Second, the 
Company maintains that "constitutional limitations prohibit the Commission from 
exercising jurisdiction over these entities that do not have certain minimum 
contacts with Florida". The Company states that "a number of these entities have 
absolutely no contact with Florida..,". In this pleading, the Company also 
objected to providing non-Florida data because it states it is irrelevant. 

On March 23. 1993, the Louisiana Public Service Commission authorized the 
consulting firm of Kennedy 4 Associates to participate in the Regional Audit. The 
Louisiana PSC LnstructedKennedy &Associates to focus on affiliate transactions 
which meant the Audit Team could accommodate the joining of this firm. Also, this 
firm performed an audit for the Louisiana PSC in 1992 and encountered significant 
problems gaining access to affiliate records. 

On April 9, 1993, Commissioner Clark, Prehearing Officer in Docket 920260-TL, 
issued Order No. PSC-93-0540-PCO-TL that granted the staffs' motion to compel. 
In this order the term "reasonable", as used in FS 364.183(1) modifies access in 
terms of time and place, not the quantity or quality of documents to which this 
Commission has access. The order'recognizes that in order to have a creditable 
audit process it is essential for the Commission to determine audit scope and 
relevancy of data requests. Otherwise, the order states "SBT's interpretation of 
the statute would eviscerate t$e very power that it is intended to confer". 

On April 19. 1993, the Company filed a Petition for Review of Order No. PSC-93- 
0540-PCO-TL. The Company alleges the order "is factually inaccurate, in that it 
seeks to order the production of documents that Southern Bell does not have in 
its possession custody or control, and that the order is legally insufficient in 
that the authorities relied upon are not applicable to the facts of this matter.. 
The Prehearing Officers' order was upheld by the Commission in Order No. PSC-93- 
0812-FOF-TL dated Ray 26, 1993. The Commission voted to automatically stay the 
order in the event the Company seeks an appeal. 

On June 14, 1993 the Company petitioned the Florida Supreme Court for a review 
of the Commission order. Again. the Company maintains it &as not have cwtody 
or control of many of the documents the Commission seeks. Also, the Company 
mentions the affiliates have agreed to provide information necessary to 
substantiate affiliate transactions (direct or chained). The Company also stater 
that 'The Audit Team, on the other hand, wants to audit; that is, they Want 
unrestricted access to books and records. and the unrestricted right to peruse 
all information in those books and records without regard to discoverability, 
relevance or any of the other concepts associated with discovery". 

On July 5. 1993 tke Florida PSC (Division of Appeals) filed its brief arguing 

. 
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there is a significant difference between discovery and auditing. The brief 
points out that the PSC internal procedures clearly distinguishes auditing from 
discovery and excludes auditors from the discovery process. 

On July 19, 1993, Commissioner Clark held a "status" meeting in Docket NO. 
920160-TL. At this meeting all past due and incomplete responses to staff audit 
requests were addressed. New due dates were established. In response t o  a Company 
motion for more time to respond to audit requests, Commissioner Clark ruled that 
a fifteen day turnaround time is appropriate recognizing the complexity of this 
audit. The Commissioner made it clear that this vas an audit not subject to 
discovery rules and the fifteen days vas unique to this audit. 

On August 27, 1993, Commissioner Clark held a second "status" meeting. At this 
meeting the Company represented that its affiliate, BellSouth Enterprises, to 
whom the Audit Team directed many requests. wauld comply to some of the audit 
requests but not under the timeframes established by Commissioner Clark. AS a 
result, Commissioner Clark sent a letter to John Clendenin. CEO of BellSouth 
Corporation. requesting his assistance ingetting BellSouth Enterprises to comply 
to audit requests on a timely basis. The Company responded by stating that 
"BellSouth Enterprises is committed to cooperation with the Florida Commission, 
within the law and the extent of its available resources. to provide timely and 
complete responses to requests that your audit ceam may make." Emphasis added. 
Obviously, the level of cooperation depends on the Company's interpretation of 
"within the law" and its designation of what resources will be available. 

On October 4, 1993 the Florida Supreme Court heard arguments regarding access to 
affiliate records. As of this vriting, a decision is pending. 

On November 24. 1993 the Audit Team provided the Company a draft of the audit 
report and workpapers. The purpose vas to give the Company time to verify the 
statements of facts in the report and designate claimed proprietary information 
in preparation for the exit conference scheduled for December 10. 1993. On 
December 8. 1993, the Company informed the Audit Team it will not attend the exit 
conference and plans on responding to the audit by way of rebuttal testimony and 
a "parallel" audit conducted by Deloitte and Touche CPA firm. 

In summary, the Audit Teas attempted to evaluate whether cross subsidy exists 
between BSTI's regulated and non regulated operations which is a national concern 
as evidenced by the previously mentioned NARUC resolution. Because of limited 
resources, the staff through analytical review limited its audit program to a 
relatively small number of affiliates and transactions. The Company displayed a 
consistent pattern of obstructionist behavior since May of 1992. Since an open 
and cooperative environment is essential for effactive auditing, many of the 
audit objectiver were not fulfilled. The proliferation of diversification 
activities by not only BellSouth but other telephone and electric companies has 

- complicated the regulatory process. It will require regulation beyond the 
utility. The extant of that regulation naeds to be defined. 
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AUDIT SCOPE 

1. BSTI'S RESF4RCH ORGANIZATION . This audit will focus on those projects that 
vi11 enable BSTI to offer types of enhanced services, such as data base and 
premium services. Special emphasis should be placed on projects that will 
facilitate BSTI's entry into cable services. The purpose of this audit is to 
ensure these activities are nor being subsidized by ratepayers funds. 

Since an audit that involved the research activities of Bellcore vas recently 
conducted by NARUC (partially pending). the scope will be modified to take into 
account this audit and avoid duplication. With respect to BellSouth's ownership 
of Bellcore, the audit will be limited to evaluate whether duplicate services are 
present betveen Bellcore and other BellSouth Corporation subsidiaries. 

- 

AmIT OBJECTIVES 

A. Determine the current research activities and what are the associated costs 
and potential revenue streams. 

B. Determine the extent that research is used for non regulated or potentially 
non regulated services. 

C. Determine the extent of sale of research products and services to non 
affiliated interests and reasonableness of such charges. 

D. Determine the cost allocations between regulated and non regulated for 
research activities and the reasonableness of such charges. 

E. Determine the research efforts and costs associated with video services. 

F: Determine whether excessive product testing is occurring. 

G. Determine if duplication betveen Bellcore and other BellSouth subsidiaries is 
present. 

H. Determine if there are any potential or existing separations problems related 
to enhanced services. 
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13 
AUDIT SCOPE 

2.  Costinn Xethodolonies and Practices. This audit would examine the costing 
methodologies and practices of Bell South including their service and/or research 
affiliates to develop the fully distributed costs (FIX'S) for pricing their 
intracompany sales of products and services. 

This audit will examine cost allocations and affiliate transactions that affect 
multistate operations. The recent reorganization of BellSouth will have a 
significant effect in this area and cherefore, prior audits are not duplicative. 

- 

AUDIT OBJECTIVES 

General Objective: 
A. Are the BellSouth companies following the Cost Allocation Manual (CAM) and 
other allocation procedures correctly and are these procedures reasonable? 

Specific Objectives: 
8. Are the BellSouth companies following the CAM for time reporting? 

C. Determine if BellSouth is following the affiliated company rules according to 
CAM and CFR Part 32.27 and 64.901. 

D. Determine the costs associated with the corporate reorganization of Advanced 
Systems and are they reasonable? 

E. Determine if the Cost Separations System (CSS) correctly allocates charges 
between regulated and non regulated. 

F. Identify any allocations that are prepared outside of the CAM. 

G. Determine the reasonableness of the cost allocations for inside wire and 
memory call. 

H. Is the BellSouth proposed "Work Activity Statistical Sampling Plan" a 
reasonable replacement for technicians time sheets? 
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AUDIT SCOPE 

3. Yellov Pane mer ations: This audit would examine the directory operations of - BellSouth Advertising And Publishing Corporation (BAPCO)!and its affiliates. me 
review would focus on the policy, procedures and practices regarding affiliate 
transactions to determine if the affiliate transaction rules are being properly 
f ollowed . 
The audit would also review the research and development efforts of the directory 
operations to determine the primary beneficiary of these projects. The auditors 
should evaluate BellSouth's anticipated entry into electronic yellow page 
services to determine whether the present above-the-line revenue stream is 
secure. 

The audit will evaluate the level of competition of SAPCO and the effects. if 
any, of the relationship with BSTI on the level of competition. 

Since an audit that involved yellow page activities vas conducted by SEARUC 
recently, the scope will be modified to take into account this audit and avoid 
duplication. Therefore, the audit should concentrate on current status and recent 
developments in this area. Also, this audit will cover areas involving yellow 
page operations that were not completely addressed in the SEARUC. ie. Charges 
from Stephens Graphics. 

AUDIT OBJECTIOES 

A. Describe the organization that publishes directories including yellow page 
operations. 

B. Determine the profitablility and reasonableness of cost allocations of BAPCO 
fo r  1991. 

C. Assess the competitiveness of BAPCO f o r  1991. 

D. Determine whether the affiliate transaction rules are being folloved (CFR Part 
32.27) as they relate to BAPCO. Currently yellow page activity is not considered 
an affiliated transaction by BellSouth. 

E. Determhe the possible effect of electronic publishing on the profitability 
of BAPCO. 

F. Evaluate current research efforts performed by BAPCO and how they are funded. 

PROPRIETARY 
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AUDIT SCOPE 

4. W l i n P  and Collec tion Or= aniration This audit will examine the economy and 
efficiency of BSTI's billing and collections operations and determine the extent 
these services are providing substantial benefit to below-the-line activities. 
It will involve a comprehensive look at billing and collections applications in 
all affiliate companies as well as the operating company. The auditors will 
determine if BSTI is making material expenditures on enhancing, modifying or 
developing new billing systems or capabilities to accommodate their enhanced 
service or affiliated companies operations. 

The auditors will review the expenses incurred and the investment in property 
used in providing billing and collections services. The auditors will review and 
evaluate the methodology used to determine the amount of cost to be recovered 
through regulated rates and the amounts billed to nonregulated operations. 

- 

AUDIT OBJECTIVES 

A. Is the cost of BSTI's regulated billing and collection operations reasonable? 

B. Are the regulated operations being properly compensated for billing and 
collections services provided to non regulated operations? 

C. Determine if BSTI is following CAM for billing and collecring allocations. 

D. Identify and evaluate the cost allocation procedures used for billing and 
collections outside of the CAK. 

E. Determine if BSTI is following the Affiliate Transaction Rules for billing and 
collection services. 

F. Determine if BSTI has or is incurring costs to enhance. modify or develop new 
billing capabilities to accommodate its enhanced services, non regulated or 
affiliated company operations 'and is BSTI being properly compensated for such 
services. 

PROPRIETARY 



AUDIT SCOPE 

5 .  CE T G RVIC 0 G ZATION, This audit will examine the - relat-parent company and the central 
management/serviCe organization. the unregulated affiliates. the regulated 
operating companies, and nonaffiliates. 

The auditors will review the transactions involving services, facilities, and 
products provided by the parent company and the central management/service 
organization the telephone company, the nonregulated affiliates and 
nonaffiliates, and services, facilities, and products provided to the parent and 
the central management/service organizations by the telephone companies, 
nonregulated affiliates, and nonaffiliates. 

The auditors will also review all major transfers of operations, facilities, and 
personnel beween the regulated operating company, nonregulated affiliates, the 
parent. and the central management/service organization. The auditor will 
evaluate the impact on the regulated operations of such transfers and will 
determine if the regulated operations of the telephone company is serving as a 
safety net and funding the management support activities for the less profitable 
nonregulated operations. 

Since the SEARUC audit completed in September, 1990 did involve a revfew of the 
activities of the parent company and the central management/service organization 
the scope will be modified to take into account this and avoid duplication. 
However, subsequent to the completions of the SEARUC audit, a major 
reorganization occurred with BellSouth Services and South Central Bell merging 
into Southern Bell which is now BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc. During this 
reorganization operations and functions were transferred among the various 
BellSouth subsidiaries. This 'audit will include a review of how this 
reorganization affected the operations, the parent and the central 
management/service Organization and the assignment of cost to the regulated 
operations of the telephone companies, the nonregulated operations of the 
telephone companies, the nonregulated affiliates, and nonaffiliates. This audit 
vi11 also cover areas that were not completely addressed in the SEARUC audit; 
i.e. charges from Bell South Enterprises. 

AUDIT OBJECTIVES 

General Objective: 

A. Are the costs being charged or otherwise allocated to the regulated 
opercrtionr from the parent company and the central mmgement/service 
organizationcosts that shouldnotbe recovered from racepayers through regulated 
telephone rates. 

Specific Objectives: 
- 

B. Are costs being billed to the regulated operating telephone companies by the 
central management/service organization that are not properly includable in the 
cost of service for regulated telephone operatiom? 

PROPRIETARY 
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C. Are the regulated operations Of the RBOC'S cross-subsidizing the operations 
of the unregulated affiliates and nonregulated operations of the operating 
telephone companies by bearing an excessive amount of the cost of the Central - Management/Service Organization? 
D. Have operations, facilities, personnel, or services been transferred to the 
central management/services organization to benefit the nonregulated operations 
of che RBOC? 

E. Have operations, facilities, personnel, or services been transferred from the 
central management/services organization to benefit the nonreylaced operations 
of the RBOC? 

F. How did the reorganization of BellSouth impact the cost of service for the 
regulated operations of the telephone companies, the nonregulated operations of 
the telephone companies, and the nonregulared affiliates? 

G. Are the cost allocations rules that resulted in the shift of Central 
Management/Service organization cost from nonregulated operations to regulated 
operations vhen BellSouth reorganized accomplishing the objectives of Part 32 and 
Part 6111 

PROPRIETARY 



SCOPE LMITATION NO. 1 

SUBJECT: BELLCORE RESEARCH & DEVELOPMENT 

The following were requested from the company i n  Request 2-098 fo r  Bellcore: 

#5 For the projects C 1 8 - 2 - 4 - 5 - 8 5  Video Market Research and C-14-2-1-2-06 
Video Systems. provide the b i l l  from Bellcore to  BST t ha t  was recorded i n  
the August 92 General Ledger. 

For these cvo projects mentioned above, provide a l l  of the de t a i l  from 
Bellcore which supports t h a t  schedule summarizing a l l  cos ts ,  vouchers, 
payrol l  information including employees charged, t h e i r  dut ies  and job 
t i t l e s ,  calculation of any overheads or  allocated expenses including the 
detail fo r  the accounts being allocated. 

#6 

The company provided the b i l l s  and a detai led schedule of charges by account with 
a l loca t ion  percencages for  direct service center expenses and indi rec t  expenses. 

The company provided supporting documentation f o r  d i r ec t  department salaries and 
some d i r e c t  expenses. '&ley did not provide any de ta i l  t o  support the allocated 
expenses or  the al locat ion percent allocations.  

Since s t a f f  was unable t o  review the response to  t h i s  request u n t i l  September, 
it vas too la te  t o  make an additional request f o r  the information not supplied 
i n  che response. 

S ta f f  had intended t o  use t h i s  one month t e s t  t o  support all 6XxxXX account 
charges f o r  the year. The one month of these allocated charges totaled 
$ 1 , 1 2 3 , 4 7 3 . 5 0  for  direct  service centers and indirect were $ 2 2 , 7 3 7 , 7 6 2  fo r  a 
t o t a l  unsupported cos t  of $ 2 3 , 8 6 1 , 2 3 5 .  

~ 
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SCOPE LIWITATION NO. 2 

SUBJECT: LACK OF DIRECT ACCESS TO INFORMATION 

The company has sent the information provided by their subject matter experts 
through several regulatory reviews and a legal review. This review process can 
result in editing of information which does not support the utility position and 
is detrimental to the audit process. 

Staff is aware of at least one instance where a page of a memorandum containing 
information about the company's incorrect classification of an entry was removed 
from the experts papers in answering our request. The paper withheld was viewed 
by two members of the staff during a working session with the expert. It was 
later provided as the result of staff's discovery and oral request. 

- 
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SCOPE LIMITATION NO. 3 

SUBJECT: TIME DELAYS IN PROVIDING INFORHATION CONCERNINGYARIOUS HARKETAND FIBER - BASED TRIALS 

1. Part of staffs audit scope was to review the various market trials that 
BSTI  has participated. Staff initially requested all BSTI services that 
market trials were performed as a result of research projects in 1991 and 
1992 on October 26, 1992, request 1-009. A list of the market trials were 
provided to staff on February 10, 1993. Subsequently, staff requested the 
costs of each BSTI market trial in request 1-009.1 on March 1, 1993. On 
April 15, 1993, SBTI responded stating, ". .. at'the time these trials 
began, BST was not tracking trial costs; therefore, this information is 
not available." In our August 9, 1993 interview with BSTI personnel it 
was stated that contracts, including costs, were available for two of che 
projects. On August 31, 1993 the costs incurred by BSTI for two of the 
projects were provided in response to requests nos. 123 and 124. However, 
because of the time delay in receiving the requested information from the 
company it has become impossible for staff to adequately evaluate these 
trials. 

2. Part of staffs audit scope was to review the various fiber based trials 
that BSTI has participated. Staff initially requested all fiber based 
trials and their associated costs that BSTI had participated in request 
No. 1-013 on October 26, 1992. A partial list of the fiber based trials 
were provided to staff on February 10, 1993. On June 11, 1993, BSTI 
stated, " . . . the information pertaining to the Coco Plum trial in Florida 
is being retrieved from archived files and vi11 be provided to the'audit 
team as soon as it becomes available." On October 25, 1993. the company 
responded to staffs request No. 1-013.1. However. because of the time 
delay in receiving the requested information from the company it has 
become impossible for staff to adequately evaluate this trial as initially 
anticipated in staffs audft scope. 
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SCOPE LIMITATION NO. 4 

SUBJECT: BST.SAMPLE 

SAMPLE ITEHS: 

The sample selected by staff represents charges processed by Headquarters. The 
functions are distributed to the areas through the use of the Corporate State 
Allocation Process (CSAP). 

Due to time limitations and to the complexity of certain sample items, staff did 
not fully complete the audit of the following sample items. 

Item No. - - - - _  - - _ _  
77 

116 

115 

116 

118 

119 

Account Amount _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  - - _ _ - _ _ _ _ _ _ _  
6728.3 - Other General & $72,041 
Administrative - Insurance 
6124.2 - General Purpose (1,898,115) 
Computer - CDP 
6124.2 - General Purpose (1.250.183) 
Computer - CDP 
6124.2 - General Purpose (1,726,863) 
Computer - CDP 
6724 - Information iianagement (1,734,394) 

6724 - Information Management (351,627) 
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REASONABLENESS OF REGDON-REG SPLIT: 

Due to time limitations, staff was not able to review the methodology and data 
used to determine the reg/non-reg split for following accounts used in the 
sample: 

6121.1 - Land and Building Expense - Other 
Cost Po01 2 - Sub Po01 2, 5. 

6728.9 - Other General and Administrative - Other 
cost Pool 3 

6728.11 - Other General and Administrative - Benefit Plan Payments 
cost Pool 2 

6124 - General Purpose Computer Expense 
Cost Po01 11 - 530M. 630M 

6612 - Sales 
Cost Pool 1 - sub Pool 2 

6725 - Legal 
cost Pool 3’, 4 

6535 - Engineering Expense ’ 

cost Pool 2 

6611 - Product hnagement 
cost Pool 1, 2 

6623 - Customer Services 
Cost Pool 3 .  6 

6711 - Executive 
cost Pool 5 

6712 - Planning 
cost Pool 1 

6721 - Acoounting and Finance 
- Cost PO01 3 

6722 - External Relatiom 
cost PO01 1, 3, 4 

6723 - Human Resources 
Coot  Pool 1 
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BST SAMPLE - 
COMPANY SCOPE LIMITATIONS: 

On May 28, 1993 staff requested documentation for the sampled transactions. The 
request asked the company to provide the following, "all journal entries and 
internal and external source documentation. Source documentation must include 
data from an outside source, for example, invoices, vouchers, time sheets, 
contracts, etc. For payroll, include employee job title, description of duties 
and business phone number." 

SAMPLE ITEMS: 

- 

103 6728.19 - OTHER GENERAL AND $3,043,756 
ADMINISTRATION - BENEFITS 

S t a f f  asked for additional documentation on 10/07/93. as of 11/02/93 
no ansver was provided. 

71 

72 

6124.2 - GENERAL PURPOSE 
COMPUTER - CDP 
6124.2 - GENERAL PURPOSE 
COMPUTER - CDP 

92,993 

98,311 

Staff asked for additional documentation on10/07/93, the answer was received on 
10/28/93. At this point the auditor did not have time to further 
investigate. 
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SCOPE LIMITATION NO. 5 

SUBJECT: RESTRICTIONS ON ACCESS TO RECORDS OF DIRECTORY COMPANIES 

STATEMENT OF FACTS: 

1. 364.183(1) states that the Commission shall have reasonable a cess to all 
company records, and to the records of the telecommunications company's 
affiliated companies, including its parent company, regarding transactions or 
cost allocations among the telecommunications company and such records necessary 
to ensure that a telecommunications company's ratepayer do not subsidize the 
company's unregulated activities. 

2. BAPCO. an affiliated company of Southern Bell, markets and publishes telephone 
directory advertising, and publishes Southern Bell's telephone directories. 

3. Affiliated charges to BAPCO accounted for approximately &6% of BAPCO operating 
expenses for 1992 ( D . R .  3-0&7 and 3-053). 

4. Affiliated companies of BAPCO. which generate the majority of the affiliated 
charges to BAPCO, namely Stevens Graphics and L.M. Bcrry, earned ROES well in 
excess of the last authorized Southern Bell-Florida rate setting point on ROE of 
13.2% 

5. BAPCO-Total Company and BAPCO-Florida both earned ROES well in excess of 
Southern Bell-Florida's last authorized rate setting point on ROE or 13.29. 

6. The charges to BellSouth Advertising and Publishing Company (BAPCO) from 
affiliated companies such as BellSouth Enterprises and Stevens Graphics could noc 
be verified to the auditor's satisfaction due to Southern Bell's objection to 
providing the general ledgers and other records of these companies. 

- 
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SCOPE LIMITATION NO. 

SUBJECT: FAILURE TO - 
6 

PROVIDE AFFILIATED COMPANY INVOICES 

Document request number 58 requested all invoices received by Bell South 
Headquarters, (BSHQ), during the month of July 1992 from Bell South 
Telecommunications, (BST). Bell South Enterprises, (BSE), Bell South Information 
Systems, (BSIS), Bell South Advanced Networks, (BSAN), and the Bell South offices 
in Washington. D. C.. (BSDC). The Company's response was, "BellSouth will make 
available for review . . . . .  the original invoices and supporting documentation for 
charges from the listed subsidiaries to BSC which were handled by BSC's cost 
allocation or project billing processes during August, 1992. A follow up request, 
58-B emphasized the need for ALL invoices. Without the total amounc of invoices 
as requested there can not be a valid audit decision as to whether the charges 
from the selected affiliates to BSHQ that are ultimately passed on to BST are 
valid for rate making purposes. 

OPINION: The actual invoices as furnished to the auditor amounted to 
approxfmately eight, (8) per cent of the total amount as recorded on BSHQ's 
general ledger for July 1992. (Exhibit 1. attached). All invoices processed by 
BSHQ. as requested, were required in order to assure the auditor that information 
was not being filtered out by the Company. Without the total population of 
invoices a valid sample could not be selectad. In absence of the supporting 
information all charges relating to these invoices should be disallowed for rate 
making. The total amount of this adjustment has not been quantified at thfs time 
due to time constraints. 

, 
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TOTAL PROVIDED 
TOTAL NOT PROVIDED 

PER CENT NOT PROVIDED 

-..__ 

157,134,342.01 
13,041,592.27 

144,092,149.74 
91.70% 



a7 
AUDIT DISCLOSURE NO. 1 

SUBJECT: ACCESS TO COWANY RECORDS 

STATEMENT OF FACT: 

Florida Statutes 364.183 states "The Commission shall have reasonable access to 
all company records, and to the records of the telecommunications company's 
affiliated companies, including its parent company, regarding transactions or 
cost allocations among the telecommunications company and such affiliated 
companies, and such records necessary to ensure that a telecommunications 
company's ratepayers do not subsidize the company's unregulated activities." 

The Company, in many instances, objected to the provision of affiliate 
information on grounds that "(1) Southern Bell does not have possession, custody 
or control of such information. (2) the entity that is in possession of such 
documents is not subject to the jurisdiction of this Commission and ( 3 ) ,  in any 
event, such information is neither relevant nor reasonably calculated to lead to 
the discovery of admissible evidence (a) related to transactions or necessary to 
show that Southern Bell's Florida customers do not subsidize either Southern 
Bell's or its affiliates unregulated activities." 

BSTI's operations exceed 80% of the total operations of BellSouth. 

The Company has selectively provided affiliate information, ie. edited general 
ledger, to support certain transactions or cost allocations. 

Notwithstanding information withheld pending judicial review, the Company states 
its affiliates will not abide by the timetable (fifteen day turnaround) 
established by Commissioner Clark in Docket No. 920260-TP due to lack of ample 
staff. 

The Company had an attorney present at most of the interview sessions becween the 
Audit Team and Company personnel. On some occasions the attorney would intervene 
and coach the Company staff person. The interviews were formal and not in the 
interviewee office. These conditions curtailed the free flow of information and 
audit efficiency. 

The Company did not allow the audit staff to make copies of certain invoices 
regarding transaction# between BellSouth Corporation and BellSouth 
Telecommunications. This is necessary to ensure complete workpapers which support 
disclosures in the audit report. 

The Company reviews all documents before release to the audit staff. On OM 
occasion a document that indicated an error in the attribution of certain costs 
of a fiber optic field trial was removed by the Company. A formal review process 
runs counter to "direct" access and undermines the creditability of information 
being audited. 

The turnaround time for responses was initially set for five working days. After 
experiencing many delays this five day turnaround time was confirmed by 
Commission order on February 2, 1993. It was revised to a fifteen day turnaround 
time on July 19, 1993, 

- 
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The average turnaround time far exceeded the limits established by the 
Commission. 1" the Directory Advertising area (Area 31, the average turnaround 
time was 57 days. 

There were 1135 data requests. Of those, 148 were deficient. In this context, 
deficient means either the Company objected to provide, the Company failed to 
respond or the response was incomplete. 

Even when certain information was readily available, the Company would respond 
that the information or a status report will be provided within forty days. 
Reference request 2-063 and memorandum from Kathy Welch dated May 25, 1993. 

- 

In many instances, the Company provided incomplete ansvers which necessitated 
follow up questions. This slowed the audit process down. 

In some instances, interviews with the Companys' subject matter experts were 
cancelled or delayed. Reference March 23, 1993 memorandum from HaryRose Sirianni 
and July 7. 1993 memorandum from Jack Hoyt. 

A summary of BSE Accounting Directive 10 (ADO010) requires specific documentation 
for affiliates using FDC is FDC system output supporting cost allocacions, 
employee time reports. support for all directly assigned or attributed costs, 
such as vouchers, support for computation of allowable return, and FDC studies, 
if available. 

OPINION: The Company did not cooperate with the Audit Staff. Because of the size 
of BST, it had the necessary influence to gain cooperation from its affiliates. 
BST chose to challenge the authority of the Commission with respect to affiliate 
transactions. 

RECOMMENDATIONS: 
1. The Commission should disallow all costs stemming from affiliate transactions 
or cost allocations where the Company did not provide complete access to 
information the auditor deems relevant to validate such costs. The Commission 
should not opt to hold monies subject to refund pending further review since the 
Company had the opportunity to provide complete access to records. 

2. The Commission should promulgate rules necessary to adequately empower the 
auditors that address the following: 

A-Free and direct access to all records and personnel of regulated utilities and 
its affiliates. The utility and its affiliates shall have the oppormity to 
secure its documantr vI8 copying or log ouc procedures but should not have the 
opportunity to alter or delete information. 

B-Audit scope and audit requests are not subjecc to relevancy arguments by the 
regulated companies. 

C-Audit requests should be fully answered within three working days unless 
additional time is granted by the auditor. Auditors are authorized to make copy 
of any documents except those documents classified as actorney/client privileged. 

- 
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AUDIT DISCLOSURE NO. 2 

SUBJECT: AC"TINC REQUIREMENTS FOR AFFILIATE COMPANIES 

STATEMENT OF FACTS: 

Florida Statutes 364.18 ( 2 )  States "The Commission may also require such reports 
or other data necessary to ensure that a company's regulated rates do not 
subsidize the company's unregulated activities." 

Part 32.27 (d) of the Uniform System of Accounts for telephone companies states 
"When a carrier provides substantially all of a service to or receives 
substantially all or a service from an affiliate which are not also provided to 
unaffiliated persons or entities, the services shall be recorded at cost...". 

The Commission does not prescribe acdowting requirements for affiliate 
companies. The Commission does not prescribe depreciation rates or tax 
normalization for affiliate companies. 

Charges from an affiliate company to a utility may involve direct transactions 
or chained transactions. Chained transactions are those transactions where one 
affiliate company bills another affiliate company for a product (asset) or 
service and in turn. part of or all of the product (asset) or service and billed 
to the utility. 

Some allocations between regulated and non regulated operations takes place at 
the affiliate level. For instance, 9 7 1  of BCI costs are allocated batveen 
regulated and non regulated before it bills BST. 

Charges from an affiliate company' to a utility may involve a return component or 
carrying charge that varies from the Commission prescribed rate of return. 

OPINION: Since charges from affiliate companies to regulated utilities may not 
be based on Commission prescribed accounting procedures, rate of return or 
depreciation rates, cross subsidies may result by virtue of the establishment of 
separate affiliates for certain lines of business. It may not be in the public 
interest for a utiliq to establish a separate affiliate when the majority of its 
business is with the utility. 

RECOPMENDATION: In the event that over 50r of an affiliates' revenues result from 
transactiona (direct or chained) with the affiliated utility, then the affiliate 
should ba required to comply with Comission prescribed accounting, tax and 
depreciation practices. Also, the rats of return component should be consistent 
with the utilities' authorized rate of return. 

- 
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AUDIT DISCLOSURE NO. 3 

SUBJECT: USPOF MARKET 

STATEMENTS OF FACTS: 
- BASED PRICING FOR AFFILIATE TRANSACTIONS 

Part 32.27 (d) of the Uniform System of Accounts for telephone companies states: 
Services provided to an affiliate pursuant to a tariff, including a tariff filed 
with a state commission, shall be recorded in the appropriate revenue accounts 
at the tariffed rate. Services provided by an affiliate to the regulated 
activity, when the same services are also provided by the affiliate to 
unaffiliated persons or entities, shall be recorded at the market rate. When a 
carrier provides substantially a l l  of a service to or receives substantially all 
of a service from an affiliate which are not also provided to unaffiliated 
persons or entities. the services shall be recorded at cost which shall be 
determined in a manner that complies with the standards and procedures for the 
apportionment of joint and common costs between the regulated and nonregulated 
operations of the carrier entity. 

The FCC staff stated on April 1. 1993 that in every case that the FCC reviewed 
the use of third party market for pricing affiliate transactions that such 
pricing was inappropriate and "fully distributed cost" should be employed. 

In FCC Docket 93-251. the FCC proposed on September 23, 1993 to establish a 
benchmark of 75% for determining when affiliate transactions may be recorded 
using third party prices. 

FCC policy on this matter is as follows: "The burden of compliance has been 
placed on the carrier, not the affiliate with whom they are doing business. Our 
rules are designed to prevent the booking, and subsequent recovery from the 
ratepayers, of exorbitant profits included in the price of products or services 
purchased from a non-regulated affiliate. The ultimate result of this rule is to 
hold certain "non-regulated affiliates" of the carrier, to full rate of return 
regulation." cite- W. Joseph Paretti, Federal Communications Commission. 
Presentation made to the NARUC 'Staff Subcommittee on Accounts on April 1, 1993. 

BellSouth has made the following argument in objecting to providing certain 
information regarding affiliate information: "The Company objects to providing 
the requested information on the grounds that (1) Southern Bell does not have 
possession, custody or concrol of such information, (2) the entity that is in 
possession of such documents is not subject to the jurisdiction of this 
Commission and ( 3 ) ,  in any went. such information is neither relevant nor 
reasonably calculated to lead to the discovery of admissible evidence (a) related 
to transactions or. cost allocations among thane companies or (b) necessary to 
show that Southern Bell's Florid. customers do not subsidize either Southern 
Bell's or its affiliates unregulated activities: 

The extent of Commission authority with regard to affiliate information will be 
addressed by the Florida Supreme Court. This matter was argued before the Court 
on October 4, 1993 and a ruling is pending. 

BellSouth Corporation is the parent company of BellSouth Telecommunications Xnc. 
and has the necessary control over affiliate information. 
BellSouth refused to provide complete third party market information when 

- 
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requested. 

OPINION: The Company has not adequately supported its use of market based - affiliate transactions. 

RECOMMENDATION: The Commission should establish its own rules regarding use'of 
market based pricing for affiliate transactions. At a minimum. both a substantial 
and comparable third party market should exist and the Commission needs access 
to all information that the Company and its affiliates have regarding the third 
party market. 



DISCLOSURE NO. 4 

SUBJECT : - FIBER BASED TRIALS - BELLSOUTH REGION 
STATEMENT OF FACTS: 

1. Fiber based trials have been conducted in seven of the nine staces in the 
BellSouth region. The Company initially objected to providing cost 
information for 12 trials located in six staces other than Florida. Cost 
information was provided at a later date for trials listed below in the 
six states: 

Trial N w  L€a.€s 

The Grove of Riveredge 
Council Fird 
Morrowcroft 
Denver Wire Center 
Lakeview Terrace 
Summit 
Dunes Vest 
Bent Creek 
Springhurst 
Marietta Riverhill 
The Landings 
Shewood Forest 

Tenne s s ea 
Tennessee 
N. Carolina 
N. Carolina 
S. Carolina 
S. Carolina 
S. Carolina 
S. Carolina 
Kentucky 
Georgia 
Georgia 
Louisiana 

The four Florida fiber trials listed below are included in separate 
disclosures In this audit report: 

zskiuw& 
Heathrow , 

Hunter's Creek 
Cypress Cove 
Cocoplum 

Location 

Lake nary 
Orlando 
Ft, Lauderdale 
Coral Gables 

.C 
systems and equipment installed in the distribution loop to customirs' 
premises. The two configurations are the following: 

2. Fiber cr I were conducted to evaluate commerciallv avail4 'le fiber out 

a. Fiber in the loop (FITL) design with buried fiber cables terminating 
in pedestal enclosuras located at the curb. Electronics at the 
pedestal convert digital optical signal8 to electrical analog 
signals for distribution to multiple residences using copper drop 
vires. 
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b. Fiber to the home (FTTH) design terminates fiber taken all the way 
ro the customers' home where a distant terminal (DT) converts light 
signals to electrical analog signals. - 

Although customer services are now being limited to POTS, the systems are 
designed, with electronic updating. to transmit future video signals to 
the homes. 

3. Total investment costs for the 12 trials and amount separated to 
intersrate jurisdiction are shown below: 

Total Booked 
costs 

$7,123,423 

Assigned to 
Jnterstate Jurisdiction 

$2,118,245 

Thirty percent of the total investment for fiber distribution trials is 
assigned to interstate jurisdiction. 

Bellcore information letter dated December 30. 1986. (Project No. 423340) 
concluded that "if the cost of supporting electronics and optical devices 
were included in the above analyses, then a comparison of the fiber 
scenario with the copper scenario would indicate that the fiber is many 
times more expensive than copper. The terminal equipment for optical 
systems is much more expensive than that needed for copper systems." 

Substantiating cost studies documentation have not been made available 
which would indicate that the cost of fiber optics in the distribution 
loop is now cost effective,when compared to copper plant investment. 

The recent mergers of RBOCs with cable N companies, namely. Bell Atlantic 
with Tele-Communications, Inc., have positioned the telephone companies 
for future revenue generating broadband serrices such as multichannel 
television. 

4. 

' 

5 .  

6. Order No. PSC-93-0462-FOF-TL dated March 25. 1993 in the BST depreciation 
docket states "We believe that the future deplopant of fiber, particularly in 
the distribution area, should be based on economics. As discussed earlier in this 
Order, we expect each fiber project to continue to be cost justified on an 
individual basis using standard engineering economic analysis tools and 
techniques. We rill continue to reviow the recommendations Southom Bell makes 
in its guidelines 

OPINION: 
The deployment of fiber for distribution plant will facilitate the provision of 
video and possibly other non POTS services. 

RECOPMENDATION: 
Since the Company plans on filing rebuttal testimony regarding this audit. it is 
recommended that it demonstrates that using fiber for distribution plant in these 
field trials is economical for POTS. 

part of the normal depreciation study review process". 

PROPRIETARY (; .n :J 
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DISCLOSURE NO. 5 

- SUBJECT: COSTS OF HUNTER'S CREEK AND HEATHROW FIBER TRIALS 

STAT- OF FACTS: 

1. The Company was authorized by FCC under Section 214 of the Communications 
Act of 1934 to provide CATV transport services to the communities of 
Hunter's Creek and Heathrow near Orlando, Florida. FCC further ordered 
that the books of accounts for the broadband channel facilities be 
maintained separate from books of telephone facilities to prevent the 
construction and operation of broadband channel facilities from being 
subsidized by other common carrier services. 

2. Trials described below were conducted at the two large residential 
developments co evaluate cable TV systems and market potential for ISDN 
and video services: 

Hunter's Creek - Installation of AThT video digital switching 
equipment and fiber/coaxial cable systems. The crial vas limited to 
CATV transport services with POTS services using copper cable plant 
placed in conjunction with fiber cables. 

Heathro w - Installation of Northern Telecom, Inc.. (NTI) video 
digital switching equipment and fiber/coaxial cable systems for 
providing cable TV transport services. The Company also purchased 
an existing CATV coaxial cable system from Telcom International, 
Inc., as part of the Heathrow CATV transport business. 

The Heathrow fiber optic system vas installed to provide POTS enhanced 
services, new concepts of ISDN. CATV, and advancedvideo high definition 
Tv (HDTV). 

3. Original request for fiber trial costs for Hunter's Creek and Heathrow was 
ma& October 26, 1992, and Company responded February 10. 1993, with the 
following which was restricted to outside plant costs: 

PROPRIETARY 
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Heathrov 
Hunter's Creek 

1989 
465 

0 

leee 
383 
271 

u 
92 
201 

w ZQm. 

0 162 
0 940 

Combined Total Investment ($000) 1,502 

Total booked investment in each trial, including CATV and fiber optic 
equipment, was requested April 26, 1993, and it vas not until October 27, 
1993, that estimated costs were receivedvithouc supporting documentation. 
Grand totals submitted are the following based on August1993 investments: 

- 

Heathrov 
*Hunter's Creek 

Total 

$13,935,615 
3.946.842 

$17,882,457 

*Includes $2,502,799 CATV investment retired in 1992 

Company never provided grand total booked costs but calculated estimates 
based on expenditure authorizations identified by the auditor during field 
visits to Florida Operations Centers in Orlando, Ft. tauderdale, 
Jacksonville and Mami. 

4. Company could not provide separations documentation vhich identified 
assignment of investment to interstate jurisdicrion individually for 
Hunter's Creek and Heathrow. The filed 1992 average CATV interstate 
assignment totaled $6.754.671. It could not be verified that the total 
Hunter's Creek investment of $3,946.842 vhich was 100 percent CATV vas 
assigned to interstate. , 

Company's reconciled separations received October 27, 1993, were based on 
total estimated costs using December 1992 separations ratios summarized as 
follows: 

Combine d Aueust 19 93 Seuar ations Estimateq 

Interstate $8,449,028 
Intrastate $9.190.057 

There vas a $1,694,357 increase in interstate assignment over the 
previously filed $6.754.671. 

Copper cables at Heathrov are in place in the fiber optic test areas at 
Heathrov for cut 

5. 
over of POTS from fiber to copper. 
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OPINION: 

The length of time between initial request for cost information and receipt of 
estimates instead of booked information one year later did not permit 
verification of total booked costs and separations for Hunter's Creek and 
Heathrow. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Since the Company plans on filing rebuttal testimony regarding this audit, it is 
recommended that it demonstrates that using fiber for distribution plant in these 
fiber trials is economical for POT'S. 

RETARY 
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DISCLOSURE NO. 6 

SUBJECT: 

STATEMENT OF FACTS: 

1. BellSouth Enterprises, through its subsidiary, BellSouth Ventures 
Corporation, entered into a partnership agreement with Florida Seminole 
Communications, Inc., (related to Paulucci International, Ltd.) on August - 
11. 1988, to sell, install and maintain customer premises equipment (CPE) 
in the Heathrow Development. Each partner had an initial investment of 
$135,000. 

The business partnership was conducted under the name “Heathrow 
Telecommunications: 

BSE PARTICIPATION IN HEATHROW TRIAL 

2. BellSouth Enterprises actively participated in the fiber trials as a 
member of the Heathrow Executive Steering Committee. BSE’s responsibility 
involved the lease or purchase of Northern Telecom ISDN CPE sets, NTI 
T2317. and other CPE with the joint venture receiving revenue streams from 
the sales. 

3. On April 1, 1989. BellSouth Ventures Corporation (BSE) assigned and 
transferred their partnership interest in Heathrow Telecommunications to 
BellSouth Services Incorporated for $35,376.07. 

OPINION: 

It was apparent that BellSouth Enterprises participated in the Heathrow fiber 
trials as a joint venture partner in anticipation of selling, inscalling and 
maintaining customer premises equipment which were non-regulated business. 
Howeyer, it appears that BSE sold their partnership interest to BellSouth 
Services when ISDN services did not sell at Heathrow. 

PROPRIETARY 



MCEPTION NO. 1 

SUBJECT: PURCHASE OF HEATHROW CATV SYSTEM - SEPARATIONS 

STATEHENT OF FACTS: 

1. The Company paid $119,891.05 for  an existing coaxial CATV system from 
Telcom International for  providing FCC ta r i f fed  transport  services t o  
Heathrow subscribers. 

2. The Company s ta ted  that  the investment was not charged t o  SBT - Florida 
r a t e  base and tha t  these assets were specifically ident i f ied and had been 
excluded from the in t ras ta te  ra te  base. 

Subsequent work papers disclosed only 50 percent or  $59,945.53 (FRC Bh5C) 
had been separated to  in te rs ta te  while $59.9&5.52 (FRC 4 5 C )  remained for  
separations treatment. $43,580.39 w a s  incorrectly assigned t o  the Florida 
in t ras ta te  ra te  base. 

3. 

OPINION: 

Even though work papers showed incorrect separation of the purchased CATV system 
costs,  the Company continued t o  s t a t e  that  a l l  costs had been a l lo t t ed  t o  the 
in t e r s t a t e  account u n t i l  Commission review on September 21, 1993. 

RECOMMENDATION : 

The $43.580.39 has been adjusted i n  Disclosure No. 14. 

PRSPRETARY 



DISCLOSURE NO. 8 

SUBJECT: n u m o w  FIBER BASED TRIAL 
CUSTOMER SERVICES AND REVENUE 

STAT= OF FACTS: 

1. Voice communications (POTS) were provided over the fiber optic system at 
the Florida tariffed rate of $10.50 per residence line. 
customers (211 lines) participating in the trial from June 1988 to present 
for an estimated annual revenue of $22,428 which amount vas classified as 
intrastate. 

The ISDN data services part of the trial consisted of ten customers for a 
period of thirty-six months at no cost to the users. 

There were 178 - 

2. 

3. CATV FCC tariffed transport services were provided over the fiber and 
coaxial facilities as follows: 

0 CATV over fiber - 117 customers from July 1988 to 
present for estimated annul revenue of $10,9w(. 

CATV over coaxial - 510 customers from July 1988 
to present for estimated annual revenue of 
$39,780. 

0 

CATV revenue was assigned to inrerstate. 

OPINION: 

Total annual revenue of $22,428 for POTS services is extremely small when 
compared to a total plant investment estimated to be $13,935,615 by the Company 
for the Heathrow trial. 

PROPRIETARY 



DISCLOSURE NO. 9 

SUBJECT: HEATHROW FIBER BASED TRIALS 
INVESTMENT RETIREMENT STATIJS 

STATEMENT OF FACTS: 

1. A Company memorandum from K. E. Balmes/J. M. Simpson dated February 1. 
1993, t o  W. R. Perry recommended tha t  the switched video system and - 
associated special  video electronics and f i b e r  cables be r e t i r ed  s ince a l l  
subscribers were being cu t  over from f ibe r  t o  coaxial systems. 
Furthermore, the marketing organization had no fur ther  plans t o  conduct 
tr ial  activit ies at  Heathrow. 

Company states there are approximately 50 CATV subscribers i n  service and 
they w i l l  be moved from f iber  t o  coaxial networks sometime in 1994. 

The f i b e r  op t ic  network continues t o  serve POTS customers which a re  now 
capped a t  178. 

Company states t h a t  the video switch, video re la ted  equipment and opt ica l  
nework interfaces  w i l l  be r e t i r e d  and removed. However, the poten t ia l  
fo r  reusing the unique equipment is remoce. Estimated retirements are 
shown below: 

2 .  

3. 

4. 

m YSQA P e s c r i u Q n  !LQs!uE 
57c 2362 Ckt.Equip.- Analog $ 200.000 

Equip.- Fiber Optic $ 840,000 
3776 2212 D i g i t a l  Electronic Switch 

B958C 2362 Other terminal equip. - 
Fiber Optic s1.400 .OOQ 

Total $2 ,440 ,000  

OPINION: 

The use of f i b e r  cables t o  serve only POTS customers capped a t  178 with no plans 
fo r  data o r  video services j u s t i f i e s  the complete retirement of the f ibe r  op t ic  
system a t  Heathrow. Copper cables have been placed i n  conjunction with f i b e r  
d i s t r ibu t ion  cables and are available f o r  cu t  over of telephone services to  
copper plant .  

RECOHMENDATION: 

Ret i re  the estimated $2,440.000 investment in  the CATV switchedvideo system and 
the en t i r e  f ibe r  op t ic  investment, including the f ibe r  cables which support only 
178 telephone customers. 

PROPRIETARY - . .  
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DISCLOSURE NO. 10 

SUBJECT: HUNTER'S CREEK EARTH SATELLITE STATION 

STATEMENT OF FACTS: 

1. U.S. Department of Justice, Antitrust Division, in a letter dated May 8 ;  
1987, to BellSouth Corporation, concluded that Southern Bell was in 
violation of Section I1 (D) of the Modification of Final Judgement (MFJ) 
by providing interexchange services at the Hunter's Creek development. 

Southern Bell had been granted a license for its receive-only earth 
station which received programming that was originated by a third party 
outside the Orlando LATA and relayed via satellite to the Company's earth 
station. 

BellSouth complied with the direction of the U. S. Department of Justice 
by selling the Scientific Atlanta Receive-Only Antenna to Censtar Southern 
Development, Inc., on Bill of Sale dated October 12, 1987. The selling 
price was not provided. 

2. 

3. The following retirement costs were documented: 

0 Debit 3100.2521 Depreciation Reserve - $8.112 
0 Credit 2231.2310 Radio System - $8,112 

The equipment was placed as part of Estimate No. V-0469 and charged to FRC 
67C-Radio Systems Terrestrial Microwave - Other (SRC 2231.2310). 

OPINION: 

U . S .  Department of Justice specifically limited BellSouth's early entry into the 
CATV business at the Hunter's Creek development to CATV transport from the 
headend to customers' premises. 



DISCLOSURE NO.. 11 

SUBJECT: HUNTER'S CREEK VIDEO TRIAL 
RETIREMENT 

STATEMENT OF FACTS: 

1. 

2 .  

3. 

4. 

A Company memorandum from R. C. Capell dated September 29, 1992 to D. A. 
Kettlerp.. 8. Vogel stated that the "original fiber to the home switched - 
video system from AThT has been retired and the 1120 cable TV subscribers 
at Hunter's Creek are now served almost exclusively by a standard coaxial 
cable transport system." 

Company states the CATV equipment and fiber cables were either retired in 
place or removed and junked. The uniqueness of the equipment makes any 
future use or removal remote. 

A total of $2,502,799 was retired in 1992 under Estimate Nos. EF1629 and 
EF7201 which included the switched video and electronic equipment and 
multimode fiber optic cables. The cables could no longer support the 
increased channel requirements for CATV transport. 

Retirement of 3,521,041 was identified in a letter from D.A. Kettler to , 

B. R. Williams on December 16, 1991, for retirement of the Hunter's Creek 
CATV switched video system. Status of retirement of the remaining 
$1,018,2&2 of obsolete plant investment is unknown. 

OPINION: 

The entire investment for CATV switched video services which totals a minimum of 
$3,521,041 should have been retired in 1992 instead of $2,502,799. The original 
total costs should have been booked under interstate jurisdiction. However, the 
actual booking of cable with respect to intrastate and interstate separations are 
unknown since both Hunter's Creek and Heathrow total costs were combined and 
cannot be separated. 

- 
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DISCLOSURE NO. ..12 

SUBJECT: CYPRESS COVE FIBER TRIAL. 

STATEMENT OF FACTS: 

1. 

2. 

3. 

4. 

The Cypress Cove trial in Ft. Lauderdale. Florida, consists of fiber 
cables in the distribution loop terminating in modular Constructed 
pedestal enclosures located at curbs in residsntial neighborhoods. One 
pedestal serves up to six living units by buried copper drop wires. 

A commercially available Reliance Comm/TEC DISC * FITL system was 
purchased which converts high bit-rate digital optical signals to 
electrical analog signals by means of electronic plug-in boards at the 
pedestal. 

Only POTS services are currently being marketed. With upgraded 
electronics, the fiber optic system is designed to provide television 
services over the copper drop wires to the residences. This was verified 
during an on-site inspection by a Commission auditor on August 6, 1993. 

Company reports the following expenditures and separations through 1992: 

Separations Total Booked 
costs 

$191.029 
Inrrastate JnkszQ3 
$131,216 $59,813 

Investment assigned to the Florida Intrastate rate base is 69 percent of 
the total investment. 

OPINION: 

The recent Bell Atlanticflele-Communications, Inc., merger and the acquisition 
of 22.5 percent interest in Prime Management, Inc., by BellSouth makes it 
apparent that the RBOCs are in a position to provide their own programed 
television services in the near future. 

RECOMMENDATION: Since the Company plans on filing rebuttal testimony regarding 
this audit, it is recommended that it demonstrates that using fiber for 
distribution plant in this field trial is economical for POT'S. 

PROPRIETARY 



DISCLOSURE NO. .13 44 
SUBJECT: COCOPLUM FIBER TRIAL 

STATEHENT OF FACTS: 

1. The Cocoplum trial in Coral Gables, Florida, consists of fiber cables in 
the distribution loop which terminate directly in subscriber homes. h 
AThT SLC* Series 5 Carrier System extends the use of fiber optics to 
residences as part of an all-fiber network which will provide the 
capability for future data and video services with.electronic upgrades. 
Only POTS service is currently provided. 

The fiber optic system provides high bit-rate digital optical signals to 
a distant terminal (DT) located at the customers' premises where the light 
signals are converted to electrical analog signals. 

Company reports the following expenditures and separations through 1992: 

. 

2. 

3. 

Total Booked Separations 
cost S Intrastat e aerstatp 

$a43,572 $596.257 $246.316 

Investment assigned to the Florida intrastate rate base is 70 
the total investment. 

8 percent of 

OPINION: 

Although only POTS is now provided, the great majority of the megabyte capacity 
is reserved for data and video services. 

The recent merger of Bell Atlantic and Tale-Communications, Inc., signals the 
entrance of the telephone industry into the cable N business. 

RECOMMENDATION: Since the Company plans on filing rebuttal testimony regarding 
this audit, it is recommended that it demonstrates that using fiber for 
distribution plant in this field trial is economical for POT'S. 

PROPRIETARY 



AUDIT DISCLOSURE NO. 14 4 s  
SUBJECT: 

STAT= OF FACTS: The FCC requires that a l l  costs related t o  Cable N be 
separately recorded as inters ta te .  An Accounting Plan for Cable TV transport vas 
developed and issued by RT Bishop, the Comptroller, on August 17, 1990. (Letter 
12-01) 

ALIBCATION TO INTERSTATE OF CATV COSTS 

Trials on Cable TV were conducted a t  Hunters Creek and Heathrov i n  F l o r i d a .  
Staff  engineer, Jack Hoyt’s. review of Heathrov and Hunters Creek construction 
c o s t s  have revealed the following: 

1. The company paid Northern Telecom $5 million dollars for  equipment for the 
cable TV project.  $2 million of these costs were capitalized and $3 million for  
system support vas deferred and amortized to  expense. Based on a description of 
the $2 million dol lars  o f  equipment, $681,000 w a s  for  Video and the rest vas for  
POTS. In  
doing so, these costs vent through the normal accounting process of  separations 
instead of the 100% special separation for  video. The following amounts were 
charged with the amortization o f  the $3 million in  1992. 

The company has charged the ent i re  amount o f  system support t o  POTS. 

ACCOUNT AMORTIZATION 
6612 $209,032 
6232 69,677 
6362 301,936 

1992 amount $580,645 
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ -  

2. See exception 7. 
The dol lars  to  be adjusted a re  included i n  the revised schedules in  t h i s  
exception i n  Account 2423. 

3. 
w i t h  accounting le t ter  12-01. . 
4. 
not agree t o  the CATV amounts i n  the Separation System. 

5 .  
expense fo r  some years. 
as the or iginal  even though investment changed. 

The company miscoded the purchase of  a Cable TV company. 

Expenses associated with these tr ials have not been expensed i n  accordance 

The company dollars for  CATV for  outside plant from the general ledger does 

The revised company numbers did not recompute p rope r ty  tax o r  depreciation 
The revised depreciation expense f o r  1992 is the same 

P 1 c 
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Staff did not receive ihe revised numbers until October 27, 1993. We never 
received supporting documentation for the new allocations of COE. the backup for 
the numbers used in the general ledger for outside plant OL! their calculation of 
depreciation. 

OPINION: The company has prepared revised numbers with all the above 
adjustments. They were not received in time for adequate review but result in 
a decrease in intrastate plant, accumulated depreciation and expenses. The 
revised numbers include 44.05% of the amortization in 1 above, based on the - 
percent of video plant to total plant in the Northern Telecom contract. The 
calculation below shows the intrastate and regulated c&lculations that were 
originally used to record the investment and expenses in the 1992 rate case and 
books. It is necessary to remove the same portion as what was recorded. These 
amounts are computed as follows: 

DECREASE IN INTRASTATE RATE BASE 

1992 

REVISED 
ACCOUNT MOUNT 

2111 $865 
2112 7 1  
2114 9 4  
2115 9 4  
2116 760 
2121 449,456 
2122 746 
2123 1.388 
2124 3,451 
2212 870,145 
2231 0 
2232 2,780,268 
2341 0 
2362 1,519,640 
2421 6,187 
2422 563,354 
2423 2.362.288 
2441 66,166 

$8.625,573 
- - _ - _ _ _ - _ _ -  

1992 

'AS FILED 
MOUNT DIFFERENCE 

$865 
71 
94 
9 4  

760 
230,004 219.452 

746 
1,388 
3,451 

752,699 ' 117.446 
500,448 (500.448) 

1,551,365 1.228.903 
(300) 300 

1,315,531 204,109 
4,492 1,695 

556,141 6,613 
1,776,937 585,351 

66,154 12 

$6,754,611 $1,870,902 
- - - - - - - - -  

% 
ORIGINWY 
TO INTRA 
76.55% 
76.55% 
76.55% 
76.55% 

16.55% 
76.55% 
76.55% 
76.55% 
80.84% 
80. 84% 
80.84% 
16.38% 
12.10% 
72.70% 
72.70% 
72.10% 
72.70% 

76. S5a 

NET PERCENT INTRASTATE REGUUTED 76 .Ol% 

ACC. $2,381,454 $3,022,196 $(640,742) 76.01% 
DEPR. 

AVG. INTBA/REG PER PUNT 

NOTE: ABOVE ADJUSRLENTS REIATE TO STATEMENTS 2 & 4. 

% MOUNT 
RECULATED TO BE 

91.198 $644 
90.08% 49 
90.08% 65 
91.40% 66 
92.02% 535 
97.23% 163.337 
93.08% 532 
97.01% 1,031 
93.34% 2,466 
97.92% 92,969 
100.00% (404.562) 
100.00% 993,445 
99.98% 229 
96.08% 139,603 
100.00% 1,232 
100.00% 4,808 
100.00% 425.550 
1OO.OOt 9 

$1.422.006 

ADJUSTED 

___---_.- 

(487.0051 
$935,001 

PROPRIETARY 
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EXPENSES 1992 :  
1992 

ACCOUNT 

6110 
6116 
6121  
6212 
6231 
6232 
6362 
6421 
6422 
6423 
6641 
6512 
6531  
6532 
6533 
6534 
6535 
6711 
6712 
6721 
6722 
6723 
6726 
6725 
6726 
6727 
6728.9 

AMOUNT 
REVISED 

$0 
0 

77 
92,163 

42  
30,858 

135 ,258  
0 

1 .468  
7 1 , 8 5 1  

0 
0 
0 
0 
0 

38,369 
1,180 
1.547 

514 
4 ,733  

895 
4.207 
2 , 4 3 1  
1 . 2 7 1  
1 , 7 2 1  

5 
18.287 

1992 % % AMOUNT 
AMOUNT DIFFERENCE ORIGINALLY REGULATED TO BE 

TO INTRA ADJUSTED 
93.28% $0 

AS F I L E D  

( 1 0 , 2 8 2 )  

1 ,468  
7 4 .  024 

38,349 
1.180 
1 ,547  

514 
4 ,533  

895 
4,207 
2 , 4 3 1  
1 , 2 7 1  
1 , 7 2 1  

5 
18 ,287  

$0 
0 

77 
92 ,163  

42  
30.858 

145 ,540  
0 
0 

0 
0 
0 
0 
0 
0 
0 
0 
0 

200 
0 
0 
0 
0 
0 
0 
0 

( 2 . 1 7 3 )  

93.95% 
77.39% 97.45% 
75.489 97.179 
75.48% 100.00% 
75.48% 100.00% 
73.63% 36.18% 

100.00% 
72.89% 100.00% 
72.89% 100.00% 

100.00% 
94.75% 
99.50% 
97.12% 
77 .OS% 
89.76% 
99.65% 
94.36% 
96.94% 

84.75% 95 .67% 
97.37% 
93.13% 
94.55% 
56.93% 
93.37% 
97.82% 
94.08% 

NOTE: ABOVE ADJUSTMENTS REIATE TO STATEUENTS 1 h 3. 

0 
58 

68 ,013  
32 

2 3 , 2 9 2  
3 8 , 7 7 1  

0 
0 

( 1 , 5 8 4 )  
0 
0 
0 
0 
0 
0 
0 
0 
0 

162 
0 
0 
0 
0 
0 
0 
0 



CUMUIATIVE EXPENSES 1986 TO 1993: 

ACCOUNT 

6110 
6116 
6121 
6212 
6231 
6232 
6362 
6421 
6422 
6423 
6441 
6512 
6531 
6532 
6533 
6534 
6535 
6711 
6712 
6721 
6722 
6723 
6724 
6725 
6726 
6727 
6728.9 

AMOUNT 
REVISED 
$1,991 

1.646 
132 

453.665 
3,728 

165 ,427 
712,571 

9,542 
29,519 

259,408 
115 
144 
182 

14,905 
2,212 

192.479 
10,249 
10,017 
3.289 

30,086 
9,711 

24,599 
14,395 
7,249 

21.054 
1.104 

104,678 

AMOUNT 
AS FILED 

1,532 

2,029 

21,218 
7,690 
9,343 

252.749 
53 
9 

182 
7,059 

690 
161,874 

9,757 
8,816 
2.783 

26,415 
7 I 293 

21,438 
12,878 
6,157 

18,839 
795 

91,519 

DIFFERENCE 

$1,991 
114 
132 

453,665 
1.699 

165,427 
691,353 

1,852 
20,176 
6,659 

62 
135 

0 
7,846 
1,522 

30,605 
492 

1,201 
506 

3,669 
2.418 
3,161 
1,517 
1,092 
2.215 

309 
13,159 

% 
O R I G I N W Y  

TO INTRA 
74.93% 
74.93% 
77.39% 
75.48% 
75.48% 
75.48% 
73.63% 
72.89% 
72.89% 
72.89% 
72.89% 
74.41% 
73.98% 
73.98% 
73.98% 
73.98% 
73.98% 
77.39% 
77.39% 
84.75% 
84.75% 
84.75% 
84.75% 
84.75% 
84.75% 
84.75% 
84.75% 

% 
REGULATED 

93.28% 
93.95% 
97.45% 
97.77% 

100.00% 
100.00% 
36.18% 

100.00% 
100.00% 
100.00% 
100 .OO% 
94.75% 
99.50% 
97.12% 
77.05% 
89.76% 
99.45% 
94.36% 
94.94% 
95.67% 
97.37% 
93.13% 
94.55% 
56.93% 
93.37% 
97.82% 
94.08% 

AMOUNT 
TO BE 

ADJUSTED 
$1,392 

80 
100 

334,790 
1.282 

124,864 
184,172 

1,350 
14,706 
4,854 

45 
95 

0 
5.637 

868 
20,323 

362 
877 
372 

2,975 
1,995 
2.495 
1,216 

527 
1.753 

256 
LO ,492 

RECOMMENDATION: 
years. 

Post a l l  of the above adjustment and re t roac t ive ly  adjust pr ior  

PROPRIETARY 



49 
AUDIT DISCLOSW NO: 15 

SUBJECT: BEUCORE COST REDUCTION 

STATEHENT OF FACTS: According to the Bellcore annual report, Bellcore went 
through a restructuring of its operations in 1992 to simplify and eliminate 
various internal processes and procedures. 

In 1992 Bellcore incurred $53.9 million in non-recurring expenses (not including 
non-severance related salary amounts) according to their audited financial 
statements. In addition, according to the Bellcore Annual Report, there was a 
net reduction of payroll and contract labor of 922 employees. The related pay 
reduction is $37,583,388.26, excluding termination pay and other benefits. 

Total 1992 expenses per the 1992 financial statements $l,l50.080,000 

1993 approved budget for 1993 (Request 2-111) $l,l05.000,000 

Budgeted reduction in expenses at the Bellcore Levei. $ 45,080,000 
Percent of 1992 expense 3.92% 

BellSouth Telecommunications Budget for 1993(2-111.0.1) 
Actual 1992 billed BST per Bellcore Annual Report 

. 

Includes ncn-rtcurring expenses 

165,795,600 
168,793,000 

Budgeted Reduction at BST Level 
Percent of 1992 expense 1.789 

2,997,400 

BST Florida budget for 1993 (Request 2-080.A) 42,638,700 
BST Florida Bellcore charges 1992 (BST Annual Report) 42,&90,866 

Budgeted Reduction at Florida Level 
Percent of 1992 expense-Increase 

(147,834) 
. O .  35% 

OPINION: The reduction in the Bellcore budget does not even account for the 
entire $53.9 million in non-recurring expenses let alone any decrease in salary 
or employee related expenses such as benefits or building space for all of the 
employees let go in 1992. 

The estimated reduction in salary expense alone is $37,583,388.26. The 
combination of the $53.9 million and the $37,583,388.26 is $91,483,388.26. 
Therefore, the total known decrease in Bellcore expenses not including overheads 
io $91,483,388.26 or an 88 reduction. 

' 



RECOHHENDATION: Further reductions appear to be needed in the 1993 Bellcore 
budget. .. 

Using an 8% reduction, Florida expenses would decrease by $3,399,269 i n  1 9 9 3 .  
Allocated based on 1992 act iv i ty  t o  accounts being charged over 1% of  the 
expenses(per the annual reports of  Bellcore), the reduction is  as follows: 

ACCOUNTS % 
ACTIVITY 

1992 
6535 15 .26% 
6611 4 .25% 
6623 1 .53% 
6724 43.43% 
6726 6,67% 
6727 21.98% 
6728 1.78% 
8705 1.17% 
8710 3 .93% 

ALLOCATED 
DOLLARS 

518,728 
144,469 

52.009 
1 ,476 ,303  

226,731 
747,159 

6 0 ,  SO7 
3 9 , 7 7 1  
133.591 

3,399,269 

% 
REG 

9 9 . 6 %  
96.51: 
96.15% 
94.558 
95.37% 
98.76% 
94.07% 
94 66% 
94.668 

DOLZARS 
REGULATED 

515 ~ 875 
139,427 

50 ,006 
1 ,395.844 

216.234 
737,895 

56,919 
37,648 

126.457 
3 ,276,305 

%INTRA DOLLARS 
INTRA 

73.87% 381,077 
73 .,69% 102 ,744  
85 . l 2 %  42.566 
76.848 1 ,072.567 
76 .84% 1 6 6 , 1 5 4  
76 .84% 566,998 
76.8&% 43,737 
76.418 28,778 
76.44a 96 .664  

2 ,  501 ,284  



AmIT EXCEPTION NO: 16 

SUBJECT: LOBBYING AND CONTRIBUTIONS CHARGED TO BST FROM BELLCORE 

STAZENENT OF FACTS: 

Project 480004 Legislative Task Force $431,300.00 
Contributions 719,197.15 
Acct. 649-086 Corporate Legislative Regulatory Support 1,904,671.60 
Acct. 671-151 Washington Regulatory Internal Services 416,639.43 

$3.501.808.18 

Bellcore had the following expenses i n  1992: 

- - - - - - - . I - - . - - -  

Accounts 649-086 and 671-151 are described on the following page from request 
2-117.1. 

Project 180004 was charged a t  $71,800 to  Bellsouth Gorp and al located t o  the 
various s t a t e s .  The project overview provided i n  request 2-112. describes the 
project  as: A s s i s t  the Bellcore Client Companies by providing central ized 
coverage i n  Washington of events of national importance i n  telecommunications. 
Areas of  focus include Congrass, the Federal courts,  regulatory agencies, and 
other national organizations headquartered i n  Washington. 

A l l  o f  the other accounts, to ta l ing  $3,070,508.10, were al located t o  a11 pro jec ts  
through the internal  a l locat ion process of Bellcore. (Per  Requests 2-101 and 
2-117. I) 

Using the Bellcore ownership b i l l i ng  i n  the Bellcore A M U ~  Report, s t a f f  
calculated t h a t  16.3% of Bellcore b i l l ings  were t o  BST. 

OPINION: The above costs  of $3,070,508.10 allocated t o  BST a t  16.3% t o t a l  
$500,635.59. This aLong with the $71,800 charged to  BSC f o r  project  48004 t o t a l  
$572,435.59. Since most Bellcora b i l l i ngs  are  charged t o  accounts 6724 and 6727, 
the s t a t e  a l locators  f o r  these accounts are  being used t o  determine the portion 
of these costs  applicable t o  each state. 

Florida 
Georgia 
North Carolina 
South Carolina 
Alabama 
Kentucky 
Louisiana 
M i s s i s s i p p i  
TeMeSSee 

% 

26.14% 
17.28% 
9.62% 
6.44% 
8.47* 
0.925 
9.955 
5.85% 
11.335 

DOLIARS 

S149.635 
' 98 1917 
55,068 
36,865 
48.485 PROPRIETARY 
28,164 
56,957 
33,487 

$572,436 



BECOWFXXULTION: Remove the Florida share of costs from ratemaking. .. 

ACCOUNTS % 
ACTIVITY 

1992 
6535 15.26% 
6611 4.25% 
6623 1.53% 
6724 43.439 
6726 6.67% 
6727 21.98% 
6728 1.78% 
8705 1.17% 

ALLOCATED 
DOLLARS 

$22,834 
6,359 
2,289 

64,986 
9,981 

32,890 
2,664 
1.751 

8710 3.93% 5.881 
$149,635 

% 
REG 

99.45% 
96.51% 
96.15% 
94. 559 
95.37% 
98.76% 
94. 07% 
94.66% 
94.66% 

DOLLARS 
REGUIATED 

$22,709 
6,138 
2,201 

61,445 
9.519 

32,482 
2,506 
1,657 

_5.567 
$144,222 

% I T  

73.87% 
73.69% 
85.12% 
76.84% 
76.84% 
76.84% 
76.84% 
76.44% 
76.44% 

DOLIARS 
INTRA 

16 I 775 
4,523 
1,874 

47,214 
7,314 

24,959 
1,925 
1,267 

4.255 
110,106 
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AUDIT DISCLOSURe .. NO. 17 

SUBJECT: BELLCORE RESEARCH AND D N E L O P W  

STATEKENT OF FACTS: 
are charged to account 6727 according to the MP2702's. 
account in 1992 related to Bellcore R h D were approximately $34,442,935. 
these costs, 26.11% were charged to Florida or $9.003.793.31. 
$111,945 or 1.24% were charged to non-regulated operations in 1992. 

BST pays Bellcore for research and development costs which 
Total expenses for this 

Of 
Of these costs, 

According to the Cost Allocation Manual (CAM), the Bellcore Research and 
Development is to be apportioned to reg and non-reg as follows: 

Based upon an annual analysis of Contracted R & D to determine if projects are 
regulated or non-regulated. 

The company is using a method where they separate the projects into categories 
of Switched, Non-Switched, Composite Switched and Non-Switched, Support and 
Generic. These categories were then allocated based on ARMIS report plant. 
Generic was allocated using a 3 month average of the general allocator. 
three month average of the general allocator is 4.0537. 
5.2332. 
backup was finally received on 8/15. it was for the wrong year. 
was not received in time to complete this audit. 

Recent newspaper articles report that the FCC has recently given approval to Bell 
Atlantic to enter the video market and has recently scheduled rule setting for 
bidding for slots for wireless phone service or Personal Communication 
Systems(PCS). 

In October, BellSouth Cop. signed a $250 million agreement to acquire a 22.5% 
stake in Prime Management Co.. a Texas-based cable N company. 

The 
The 12 month average is 

Staff attempted to audit the ARMIS report numbers for these items. When 
Corrected data 

The company's 1992 Accounting for Internal R & D Analysis paper recornended 
annual reviews because of: "Increasing competition and the relief of many MEJ 
restrictions will likely result in substantially increased internal R & D efforts 
beyond historical levels." 

OPINION: Recent rulings by the FCC make allocation of R h D based on current non 
regulated services unrensonable. As the operating companies enter into more and 
more unregulatedbusineas, the unregulatedbusinesses will be benefiting from the 
benefits from the technology obtained in their current research. 

Because the company's new system allocates costs t o  regulated and non-regulated 
based on future invesunent (3 years) of current non-regulated services, and R & 
D account 6727 according to the USOA 'is a planned search or critical 
investigation aimed at discovery of new knowledge OK translating research 
findings into a plan or design for a new product or process or fOt a significant 
improvement to an existing product or process, possible new unregulated services 
are not being taken into account. 
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Several methods of accounting for  these costs can be used by State Commissions: 

1. 

2. 
adjustments. 
t o  make sure they are all inclusive.)  

3. 

Deferral Of C o s t s  u n t i l  potential  products are determined, 

Requirement of Keep Cost records by projects and product for  re t roac t ive  
(If  t h i s  is used, amounts recorded need to  be audited per iodical ly  

Allocacion of project  based on estimated future benefits .  

Some projects appear to  have more non-regulated poss ib i l i t i e s  than others.  S t a f f  
has reviewed each project  and determined allocation methodology f o r  each. We 
also contend tha t  the absolute minimum tha t  should be used ir the general 
a l locator .  

Because o f t h e  following d i f f i c u l t i e s  inperforming the audi t  and current  rulings 
and purchases, the following has baenusedby t h i s  s t a f f  t o  a l l oca t e  1992 cos ts :  

PROPRIETARY .. - - 
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Bellcore Projects 

Staff  i n i t i a l l y  requested a detailed description of a l l  €991 and 1992 projects 
that  BellSouth had authorized Bellcore to undertake on October 26, 1992, request 
No. 1-001. Project description summaries for  1991 and 1992 were provided on 
January 11, 1993. The company provided approximately 609 Bellcore projects  that  
were charged t o  various BellSouth accounts i n  1992. Staff l imited t h e i r  review 
t o  1992 projects charged to  Account 6727, Research and Development. There 
were roughly 70 projects charged to Account 6727 i n  1992. S t a f f  held interviews 
with BellSouth s t a f f  on March 11, 1993, and again on April 26-27, 1993 to  
understand how BellSouth interacts  with Bellcore. Staffs primary i n t e r e s t  vas 
the budgeting and b i l l i n g  process of Bellcore projects and the project  management 
of Bellcore projects within BellSouth. 

. 

To gain fur ther  knowledge of the R&D performed by Bellcore, staff requested 
intarviews with the project  managers of several Bellcore projects on July 22, 
1993, request No. 1-101. The company responded on August 6. 1993 s t a t ing ,  "The 
Company objects to  arranging the requested interviews on the grounds tha t  t h i s  
requesc is unduly burdensome and oppressive." When s ta f f  questioned BellSouth's 
objection. they were told tha t  the objection w a s  made by Bellcore, not  BellSouth. 
The objections were based on the f ac t  that  Bellcore had recently par t ic ipa ted  in 
the audi t  conducted by NARUC and the FCC and believed tha t  any fur ther  audi ts  of 
Bellcore would be burdensome and duplicative for  the auditors.  S t a f f  believes 
tha t  the only way of gaining a thorough understanding of the  nature of the 
projects and/or any specif ic  applications t o  regulated or  nonregulated products 
or  services is to  fur ther  examine the projects i n  question. It is apparent t o  
s t a f f  through our limiced exposure of the Bellcore projects t ha t  there  is a 
potent ia l  for  these projects to  support future non regulated products o r  
services.  In many cases there may be no benefit  to  current res ident ia l  
ratepayers and therefore such Bellcore work benefiting future non regulaced 
services j u s t i f i e s  careful  analysis of Bellsouths cost a l locat ion methods. 

An example of the future benefit  nature of the Bellcore work a re  projects  
numbered 21411, 421301. 421303, 421306, and 621306. These are a few of the 
projects  tha t  r e l a t e  t o  the development o f  a communications network based upon 
f ibe r  op t ic  broadband transport of voice, data and video infomation. A 
broadband network of t h i s  magnitude is not currently required f o r  telephone 
service and many types of information services. However, it is required t o  
support high quality entertainment television. Although video d i a l  tone is 
allowed by Bellsouth, they are prohibited from owning o r  providing video 
programming i n  the i r  service t e r r i t o ry  by the Cable Communications Policy A c t  of 
1984. noreover, i n  a recent US Dis t r i c t  Court decision, Bell Atlant ic  won a 
lawsuit to overturn rer t r lccions i n  che Cable Act of 1984. B e l l  At lant ic  
basical ly  gained the authority t o  become a cable television provider and compete 
with cable companies i n  i ts  service area. This authority does not extent  t o  any 
of  the other Bell Operating Companies. 

I n  addition, Bellsouth Corporation recently acquired 22.52 of P r i m e  Management 
Company, a Texas based cable television company. This provides Bellsouth w i t h  
entry in to  interact ive te levis ion,  pay-per-view, t rad i t iona l  cable and 
a l te rna t ive  telecommunications for business and res ident ia l  customers. With the 
recent Bell Atlantic ruling and BellSouth's acquiring a scake i n  a cable company. 
i c  posit ions BellSouth a s tep closer to  offering te levis ion service to the i r  
local telephone customers. This work performed by Bellcore is c lear ly  directed 

- 
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toward these future enhancements that have the Potential of supporting 
competitive services that are currently not regulated and may or may not be 
regulated in the future. 

There are also projects related to the provision Of Personal Communications 
Systems (PSC) . However, the most recent federal bill preempting the states from 
regulating wireless service rates and the FCC decision on spectrum allocation 
opens a new generation of wireless communications for new types of services that 
could in time replace many of the phones and computers now secured by wire. It 
is apparent from this action that PCS will clearly not be regulated by the States 
and therefore the costs should be properly allocated. 

It appears that there is a presumption that Research and Development costs are 
regulated unless there is a specific application to nonregulated products or 
services. Any R&D that does not have direct association with knovn non regulated 
activities is simply treated as regulated. Although research and most 
development is directed toward the future and benefits future customers, today's 
customers are paying for these activities. Additionally, events such as the 
recent rulings by the FCC on PCS and recent court decisions of allowing Bell 
Atlantic to provide cable services, it compels staff to believes that Bellsouth's 
allocation of R69 based on current non regulated services is unreasonable. 

Staff understands the need for BellSouth to continue their research and 
development efforts with Bellcore in order to enhance their netvork and prepare 
for future competitive services. However, staff believes that until a better 
understanding of the nature of the Bellcore projects are determined, the work 
efforts could potentially be supporting competitive products and therefore would 
be benefiting both regulated and unregulated services, 

This Commission plays a major role in the deployment of advanced technology 
thrpugh our jurisdiction over depreciation schedules, incentive regulation plans 
and cost allocation. Although Florida has been generally supportive of new 
technologies and the accompanying new services, o u r  primary objective is to 
ensure that ratepayers are not harmed by the deployment of new technologies. It 
appears that a large portion of the Bellcore projects are primarily oriented 
toward future enhanced (and potentially non-regulated) services which do not 
benefit current regulated products and services. In lieu of additional 
information and the ability to further evaluate the Bellcore projects purchased 
by Bellsouth. staff believes that the research and development performed on these 
projeccs should be allocated 508 to regulated and 508 t o  non-regulated. 

PROPRIETARY 
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TOTAL BELLCORE R h D COSTS 1992 34 ,442 ,935  
AT 50% ALLOCATION 50.001 
AMOUNT TO BE REMOVED 1 7 , 2 2 1 , u a  
% TO FLORIDA 26.14% 
AMOUNT OF ADJUSTMENT FLORIDA 4 , 5 0 1 , 6 9 2  
AMOUNT ORIGINALLY CHARGED R & D BEUCORE FIA 111,945 
NET FLORIDA ADJUSTMENT 4 , 3 8 9 . 7 4 7  

RECOIQIENDATION: 
of  the above methods. 

Transfer more of expenses to non-regulated operations wing one 

PROPRIETARY 



AODIT DISCLOSV NO. 18 

SUBJECT: BST GENERIC RESEARCH AND DEVELOPMENT 

STATEMENT OF FACTS: BST has a research and development division which charges 
expenses to account 6727 according to the MP2702's. Total expenses for this 
account in 1992 related to Generic R h D were approximately $10,236,000. Of 
these costs, 26.14% were Of these costs, 
$142,848.84 or 5.34% were charged to non-regulated operations in 1992. 

According to John Mast, the company allocated this portion of the account using 
the general allocator which is computed mechanically in the cost separations 
system and is based on the 6xxX expense account. 

charged to Florida or $2,675,191.60. 

According to the Cost Allocation bnual (CAM), the Bellcore Research and 
Development is to be apportioned to reg and non-reg as follows: "Based upon an 
annual analysis of Internal R h D to determine i f  projects are regulated or 
non-regulated. " 

In 1993, according to John Mast, the company is changing from the general 
allocator to a method where they separate the projects into categories of 
Switched. Non-Switched, Composite SwitchedandNon-Switched. Support and Generic. 
These categories are then allocated based on ARMIS report plant. Generic is 
allocated using a 3 month average of the general allocator. 

In interviews. Research and Development personnel contended that a l l  of the 
research is regulated even though possible future services may be unregulated 
because the projects determine how the products interface with the system. 

According to recent newspaper articles, the FCC has recently given approval to 
Bell Atlantic to enter the video market and has recently scheduled rule setting 
for bidding for slots for wireless phone service or Personal Communication 
Systems(PCS). 

In October. BellSouth Cop. signed a $250 million agreement to acquire a 22.5% 
stake in Prime Management Co., a Texas-based cable TV company. 

The company's 1992 Accounting for Internal R 6 D Analysis paper recommended 
annual reviews because of: "Increasing competition and the relief of many MFJ 
restrictions will likely result in substantially increased internal R h D efforts 
beyond historical levels." 

OPINION: Recent rulings by the FCC make allocation of R h D based on current non 
regulated services unreasonable. As the operating companies enter into more and 
more unregulated business, the unregulated businesses vi11 be benefiting from the 
benefits from the technology obtained in their current research. 

Because the company's new system allocates costs to regulated and non-regulated 
based on future investment (3 years) of currentnon-regulated services, and R h 
D account 6727 according to the USOA is a planned search or critical 
investigation aimed at discovery of new knowledge or translating research - 
findings into a plan or design for a new product or process or for a significant 
improvement to an existing product or process. possible new unregulated services 
are not being taken into account. 

PROPRIETARY . 



According t o  the company workpapers. i f  the company had used the i r  new al locat ion 
method i n  1 9 9 2 .  they would have allocated .73049 of R h D to  non-reg instead of  
the 5 . 3 4 9  actual ly  allocated.  The 1993 forecasted r a t e  case exhibits is probably 
based on t h i s  new lover percentage. 

Several methods of accounting for  these costs can be used by State  Commissions: 

1. 

2. Requirement of Keep Cost records by projects and product for  retroactive 
adjustments. (If  t h i s  is used, amounts recorded need t o  be audited 
periodically t o  make sure they are a l l  inclusive) 

3. 

Deferral of costs  u n t i l  potent ia l  products are  determined. 

Allocation of project  based on estimated future benefi ts .  

Some projects  appear t o  have more non-regulated poss ib i l i t i e s  than ochers. 
has reviewed each project  and determined allocation mechodology f o r  each. 
a lso contend tha t  the absolute minimum tha t  should be used is the general 
a l locator .  

Since the company does not budget o r  record expenses by project ,  Staff  has 
obtained cos t  reports  for 1992 by responsibil i ty code. The charges by 
responsibi l i ty  code ident i fy  each manager and thus the projects which they 
supervise. 
Research and Development account code. 
a l locate  t o t a l  account 6727 charges to  managers. 

Staff 
W e  

The reports also ident i fy  costs  by code for  2 4 0 0  which is the 
These amounts were used by s t a f f  t o  
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1. Wireless Access PCS Services 

Bellsouth contends that a key component of their work on personal cocnmunication 
systems (PCS) is to evaluate the use of low-power radio technology and to 
identify and resolve netvork interface issues. In contrast with higher power 
cellular systems, which are currently not regulated in Florida, PCS’s employ 
small, low power radio handsets with a larger number of base stations. These 
base stations have much smaller coverage areas than todsy’s cellular stations. 
PCSs can provide flexible access to existing local telephone networks as well as 
alternate access to local and interexchange carrier networks. 

Under a new federal law signed by President Clinton August 10, 1993 (H.R. 2 2 6 4 ) ,  
beginning next Auguot States can no longer regulate intrastate wireless service 
rates and market entry. The 
FCC is setting aside blocks of radio frequencies, more than three times the 
amount now devoted to cellular telephone service, Pot a broad fadly of new 
portable telephone and computer service. The FCC awarded two 30-Megahertz blocks 
in each of 49 regions. There would also be a 20 MHz block and four 10MHz blocks 
in 487 subregions. This provides 120 MHz for PCS compared to the current 50 MHz 
for cellular. 

In addition to telephone companies, strong interest in PCS has been expressed by 
the cable television industry, traditional mobile radio providers and 
entrsJreneurs. To deal with the competitive aspects of PCSs, telephone companies 
may elect to enter the PCS business themselves. Not doing so might lead to an 
unacceptable degree of customer erosion. 

BellSouth believes that the major benefits of this project is to deter complete 
bypass of the local nerworks. Bellsouth’s work today in PCS is small relative 
t o  its overall program. However, the knowledge gained in this area will benefit 
Bellsouth both in serving PCS suppliers as customers, and in making plans for 
developing systems to compete with other PCS suppliers. 

Staff believes the work on PCS is common to both non-competitive and competitive 
applications. The most recent federal bill preempting the states from regulating 
wireless service rates and the FCC decision on spectrum allocation opens a new 
generation of wireless communications for new types of services that could in 
time replace many of the phones and computers now secured by wire. Although 
staff understands the need for BSTI to continue research and development in this 
area, it is apparent from the action discussed above that PCS will clearly not 
be regulatedby the States. Staff believes based on the above Federal decisions 
that the work performed on PCS services by BSTI should be allocated 209 to 
regulated and 80e to non-regulated. 

The law calls for auctioning of FCC radio licenses. 
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2. Broadband ISDN 
sms 

The use of Integrated Services Digital Network (ISDN) technology with broadband 
suggests an evolution to a broadband network based on international standards. 
BISDN will enable BellSouth to support emerging broadband information networking 
services such as Switched Kultimegabit Data Service (SMDS), frame relay, and 
video teleconferencing services. BISDN will enable the progression from voice 
networks to public information networks capable of flexible bandwidth to - 
traasport information in any form (voice, data. video, multi-media). 

SHDS is one of the early broadband services planned for B-ISDN. The markets for 
SMDS are data transport applications requiring transmission rates above what the 
traditional telephone network can support. Introducing this service will require 
both wideband or broadband access and switching capabilities not currently part 
of the traditional telephone network. Bellsouth contends that S m S  is of 
strategic importance because it allows the LEC to develop expertise to support 
future broadband services. It is apparent that efforts to test SMDS will likely 
involve a stand alone overlay capability within the public switched network. In 
view of this, it appears that whatever market exists for SMDS services, could 
also be served by those outside the telephone company industry. Staff believes 
that should a market exist, SMDS is a potentially competitive service. 

This Commission plays a major role in the deployment of residential broadband 
efforts through our jurisdiction over depreciation schedules, incentive 
regulation plans and cost allocation. Although Florida has been generally 
supportive of new technologies and the accompanying new services, our primary 
objective is to ensure that ratepayers are not harmed by the deployment of new 
technologies. A broadband network of chis magnitude is not currently required 
for telephone service and many types of information services. The work performed 
by Bellsouth on BISDN and SMDS is clearly directed toward future enhancements 
that have the potential of supporting competitive services that may or may not 
be regulated in the future. Staff believes that until the services that these 
projects support are determined to benefit todays ratepayers that the work 
performed on these projects should be allocated 50% to regulated and 50% to non- 
regulated. 
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3 .  Video Transport Services 

Fiber Distribution Networks 

A broadband network can have the capacity to meet virtually all Of the 
communication requirements of the public. Such a network could carry voice, 
data. image, and high quality video traffic simultaneously. Today’s telephone 
network already uses fiber to carry voice comunications as well as other traffic 
between switches. Broadband network access is not required for telephone service 
and many types of information services. However, it is required to support high 
quality entertainment television. BellSouth believes that in the long term they 
must become the low cost provider of residsntial broadband services. To 
accomplish this, they believe that the earlier a start can be made in learning 
how to deliver such services efficiently, the better their chances of success in 
the future. 

It vas stated by BellSouth that although fiber is less costly than copper, the 
lasers and electronics required for fiber are expensive, but are decreasing in 
costs. The declining cost of fiber and its associated electronics is allowing 
cost effective deploymelit of Fiber to the curb (FTTC) today. The range of cost 
effective broadband technologies will continue to grow in the future. BellSouth 
believes it is inevitable that broadband services, primarily video, will be 
delivered over these networks. The only question is when. They believe to 
prepare for the future, it is essential that they start to design a plan to 
address future business, technical, and regulatory needs. BellSouth‘s Fiber 
Distribution Networks project includes developing an overall company strategy for 
fiber in the loop. They also intend to continue their evaluation and analysis 
of new options to overcome any obstacles in the distribution network technologies 
such as powering, optical splitting, upgrading for future services, etc. 
BellSouth contends that fiber in the loop will become a reality in the near term. 

- 
Although the FCC authorized video dialtone in 1992 which allows Local exchange 
companies (LECs) t o  provide video transport service to non-franchised operators, 
the LECs are prohibited from owning and providing video programming in their 
service territories by the Cable Communications Policy Act of 1980. 
However, in a recent US District Court decision, Bell Atlantic won a lawsuit to 
overturn restrictions in the Cable Act of 19EB. Bell Atlantic basically gained 
the authority to become a cable television provider and compete with cable 
companies in its service area. This authority does not extent to any of the 
other Bell Operating Companies. 

In addition, Bellsouth Corporation recently acquired 22.5% of Prine Management 
Company, a Texas based cable television company. This provides Bellsouth with 
entry into interactive television, pay-per-view, traditional cable and 
alternative telecommunications for business and residential customers. With the 
recent Bell Atlantic ruling and BellSouth‘s acquiring a stake in a cable company, 
it positions BellSouth a step closer to offering television service to their 
local telephone customers. 

Staff understands the need for Bellsouth to enhance their network and to prepare 
for future competitive services. However, based on the results of the recenc 
Bell Atlantic court decision and the recent push for several of the Bell 
Operating Companies to purchase a stake in various cable companies, it is 
apparent that the local telephone companies want the right to compete directly 

- 
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in the video programming market. A major concern of this Commission regarding 
BellSouth's Research andDevelopment efforts in the areas of!advanced television. 
video services and fiber in the loop technologies is that it appears that a large 
portion of these investments are going to serve as a basis for future cable 
television services. Staff believes that the work performed in these areas have 
the potential of supporting competitive services that will benefit Bellsouth on 
both a regulated and non-regulated basis. Therefore, based on the above 
contentions staff believes that the work performed on these projects should be 
allocated 70% to non-regulated and 30% to regulated. 

Ir. Network Evolution 

BellSouth claims that new technologies, including B-ISDN, advanced intelligent 
network (AIN), and personal communications service (PCS), will be deployed in 
their network over the next decade. Many of these technologies overlap in a 
number of areas. This creates the need for a target architecture to be developed 
which combines these technologies together. BSTI's Network evolution project has 
been designed to address the relationship of new technologies in the target 
network architecture and the evolution issues associated with the introduction 
of nev technologies in their network. 

Staff realizes that the relationship between nev technologies must be clearly 
understood and a plan must be developed to introduce new technologies 
economically. However. some of the nev technologies discussed earlier in staffs 
analysis that BSTI are exerting Research and Development efforts on are 
potentially competitive services and may or may not be regulated in the future. 
Therefore, staff believes that the work performed on this project should be 
allocated 50% to regulated and 50% to non-regulated until distinct benefits to 
the regulated ratepayers are determined. 

5 .  Service Concepts Development 
Community Lab Services Concept Development 

The Service Concepts Development and Community lab services concept development 
projects support simulation and prototyping of potential services for analysis 
and market research by BSTI. BellSouth claims that there projects provide the 
necessary tools to be utilized by their marketing group for establishing the 
companies mid-term and long-term business strategies. BellSouth also asserts 
that this work is not directed toward any specific business case and therefore, 
the specific business impact is not quantifiable. Rtrthermore, the research 
efforts are directed toward finding new business opportunities for the company 
to support future growth in the business. 

Staff understands the need for BellSouth to continue their research and 
development efforts in order to enhance their network and prepare for future and 
growth and competitive services. However, it appears that the R6D efforts in 
both of these projects is primarily oriented toward future enhanced (and 
potentially non-regulated) sewices which do not benefit currenc regulated 
products and services. Staff believes until it is determined the type of 
services that these projects support that the research and development performed 
on these projects should be allocated 50% to regulated and 50% to non-regulated. 

PROPRIETARY 



6. 

BellSouth states that the Advanced Intelligent Network Releases (AIN) lh2 project 
provides an analysis of future (1994-1997) new services and revenue enhancement 
opportunities for the Company. AIN is an architecture that enables BellSouth to 
develop and introduce new telecommunications services faster and in many 
instances cheaper than can be accomplished when such services are derived from 
software in the switches. BellSouth contends that the research and development 
efforts of AIN Releases lh2 architecture supports future strategic planning - 
activities of BellSouth. 

AIN was preceded by the Intelligent Network concept which shared the same basic 
objective of separating service logic from switching apparatus. Since, AIN has 
evolved through a series of releases. In 1992, BellSouth had ongoing work 
efforts related t o  the AIN Release 0. BellSouth has established one regulated 
service based on the AIN release 0 archicecture known as Caller Name Delivery and 
has several other services (personal number calling 2, area number calling, and 
basic AIN programmability) in the development stage. Caller Name Delivery allows 
a subscriber to receive the directory name associated with the directory number 
of the calling party on a incoming call. 

BellSouth stated that AIN releases lh2 were initially targeted for 1995. 
However. the functional requirements issued by Bellcore were too stringent for 
the switch vendors which made this target date impossible. In fact, Randy Corn, 
a BellSouth Research Manager stated that these releases (162) would probably 
never occur due to these requirements. The switch vendors must devote 
significant resources to develop end office capabiltties in their existing switch 
products to support AIN. The requirements for AIN releases l&2 have been scaled 
back to a more manageable level. BellSouth’s work efforts have been shifted and 
are now being placed on AIN releases 0.1 h 0.2. 

Staff believes that until a better understanding of the type of services that AIN 
Releases lh2 architecture would supporc the work efforts could potentially be 
competitive and therefore benefit both regulatad andunregulated services. Staff 
understands the need for BellSouth to continue their research and development 
efforts in order to enhance their nework and prepare for future competitive 
services. However, it appears that the R&D efforts related to this project are 
primarily oriented toward future enhanced (and potentially non-regulated) 
services which do not benefit current regulated products and services. Staff 
believes until it is determined what type of services that the AIN Releases 1&2 
architecture supports and if AIN Releases 1&2 ever becomes a reality that the 
research and development efforts should be allocated 701 to non-regulated and 301 
to regulated. 

Advanced Intelligent Network Release lh2 



The reasons fot the allocations are as follows: 

PROJECT 

AIN 0 
AIN 1 h 2 

AIN 0 
AIN 0 

4 
MANAGER -.- . .  

* BISDN 
sms 
FIBER DIST. 
VIDEO 

AIN 0 
KISC 

sms 
NETWORK EV 
FIBER 
VIDEO 
BISDN 

A 
PCS 

PER c o M P m  
DIFFERENCE 
% Fla 
FLORIDA PORTION 

% OF ALLOCATION 

12.91% $1.321.468 
14.24% 1 ,457 ,606  
15.79% 1 ,616 ,264  
11.63% 1,190,447 
4 .19% 428,888 

2400 AMTS. OF TOTAL 

25.00% 
25.00% 
25.00% 
25.00% 

13.11% 1,341,940 
0.29% 29,684 
7.73% 791.243 

5.00% 
5.00% 
15.00% 
15.00% 
60.00% 

10.34% 1,058,402 
9.778 1 .000.057 

$10.236.000 

% NON 
REG STAFF 

5 .34% 
70.00% 

5.34% 
5.34% 

50.00% 
50.00% 
70.00% 
70.00% 

5.34% 
5.34% 

50.00% 
50.00% 
70.00% 
70.00% 
50.00% 
50.00% 
80 .OO% 

DOLIARS 
NON REG 
$70 I 566 

1 ,020 .324  
86 ,309  
63 ,570  

53 ,611  
5 3 , 6 1 1  
75 ,055  
75 ,055  

7 1 , 6 6 0  
1 .585  

1 9 . 7 8 1  
1 9 , 7 8 1  
8 3 , 0 8 0  
83 ,080  

237,373 
529 ,201  
800 .046  

$ 3 , 3 4 3 , 6 9 0  

142.849 
3 , 2 0 0 , 8 4 1  

836 ,700  
26 .14% 

A COMMJNITY LAB/SERVICE DEVELOPMENT 

ALL PROJECTS NOT SPECIFIG4LL.Y WRITTEN UP rJERE ALLOCATED USING THE GENERAL 
ALLOCATOR 

RECOMKENDATION: 
of the above methods. 

Transfer more of expenses to non-regulated operations using one 
The minimum should be t o  change to the general allocator. 

PROPRIETARY 
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AUDIT DISCLOSURE NO. 19 

SUBJECT: LACK -OF PROJECT TRACKING 

STATEIENT OF FACTS: 

1. 

2. 

3. 

4. 

5. 

6. 

Staff requested in several audit requests (Nos. 1-3.1, 3 . 4 ,  4.4, 4.5, 9.1, 
9.3) the associated dollar cost by project for Science and Technology. 
The company provided response to request No. 1-3.4 stated, "BST does not 
track internal expenses by project, but rather along organizational lines. 
Therefore the amounts booked by account for 1992 Science and Technology 
projects are not available: 

In request No. 1-72 staff asked if BSTI uses "keep costs" to track their 
R&D expenses to a project level. In resporse BSTI stated that they do not 
use "keep costs" to track costs by project and that these expenses are 
associated with normal job fUnCtiOM within the organization and are 
treated accordingly through the payroll system. 

In response to request No. 1-4.6 BSTI indicated that the Science and 
Technology organization was in very early stages of evaluating the 
possibility of future tracking at the project level. 

In response to request No. 1-52 BSTI stated that the Science and 
Technology organization had appointed a group of managers to discuss the 
possible development of a system of reporting time enabling the time 
worked to be linked to the specific projects supported. They stated only 
one meeting had been held and no minutes were taken at the meeting. 

In staffs August 10. 1993 interview with BSTI Director, Rick White, it was 
acknowledged that a committee onHov to Change the Accounting Process for 
Accounting for Time had been formulated. 

In response to request No. 1-128, June and July 1993 memos, letters, 
notes, etc. from the committee on How to Change the Accounting Process for 
Accounting for Time were submitted to staff. The response was a "first 
cut" of a work breakout and considered dividing specific aspects of 
projects into various levels. 

OPINION: 

1. Staff believes that without proper project tracking that no audit ability 
for cross subsidy exists. 

X E C O ~ A T I O W  : 

1. BSTI should implement a cost tracking mechanism by project. 

P RC PR II ETA WY 



AUDIT DISCLOSUP3 HO. 20 

SUBJECT: UCK OF HAWET TRIALS AND FIELD TRIAL EVALUATIONS 

STATEWENT OF FACTS: 

1. 

2. 

3. 

4. 

5 .  

6. 

In request No. 78, dated May 21, 1993, staff requested all studies or 
other information developed in determining the success or benefits derived 
from each narket trial. On July 15, 1993, BSTI responded to staffs 
request. 

BellSouth stared that three trials (IBM/BST High Speed Data Trial, 
Vistanet Trirl and Medical Information Applications Trial) were not 
completed, therefore evaluations have not been documented. 

The Redstone Arsenal Trial was completed in September, 1992 but only 
lasted a short period and little resouzces were expended on the trial. 
BellSouth statad that no report evaluating for this trial wouldbe issued. 

The Sesame trial was also completed in September, 1992 and BellSouth 
stated that the evaluation report would be available for review on or 
before August 5, 1993. A press release issued on July 6, 1993 was 
provided which contained general evaluation information. On August 24, 
1993 staff w u  told that the report would be available on or before 
September 10. 1993. The evaluation report was made available in 
Tallahassee as "ESPI" information on September 16, 1993. 

In request No. 1-76 and 1-76.A. staff requested a copy of all of the 
BellSouth. including Science and Technology, and/or Bellcore final 
evaluation and recommendation reports for the Heathrow Field Trial. 
Initially, BellSouth stated in a response dated Kay 27. 1993 that the 
company was unable to locate any evaluation report but would continue to 
try to locate any such report. In BellSouth's response dated July 30, 
1993 the company stated that no final evaluation and recommendation report 
was prepared on the Heathrow field trial. 

In request No. 1-75. dated May 20, 1993, staff requested a copy of the 
field trial evaluation and recommendation reports completed by Science h 
Technology on the Hunter's Creek Video Trial. BellSouth responded on July 
23, 1993 stating that no report was available for the Hunter's Creek 
Tri a1 . 

OPINION: 

1. Staff believes th.t the proper evaluation of market trials and field 
trials are necessary to determine whether the general deployment of the 
product/and or s u w i a  is warranted. 

RECOHHENDATIOII: 

1. - BellSouth should b. required to perform evaluations and recommendation 
reports of all market and field trials. 

PWQPRIETARY 



bq AUDIT DISCLOSURE Ipo. 21 

SUBJECT: ORGA~WX+ION CHARTS 

STATEXENT OF FACTS: 

PSC staff obtained a copy of the 12/31/92 BELLSOUTH CORPORATE STRUCTURE 
listed in the Cost Allocation Manual (CAM). and a copy of BELLSOUTH'S 
ORGANIZATION OF COWORATIONS (OC) as of 12/31/92. 

The CAH does not include all the subsidiaries of each company, while the 
BS Organization of Corporations includes all the subsidiaries. FPSC 
Order No, 25218, Docket No. 890190-TL. Investigation into Southern Bell 
Cost Allocation Procedures, did not directly address the detail for 
inclusion of subsidiaries in the CAM. 

The following is i summary of the differences and how BST responded to 
the differences. 

1. 1155 Peachtree Associates (80%) is listed on Page 1 of the OC 
as a subsidiary of BellSouth Corp. This is not listed on the 
12/31/92 CAH. 

The company responded that "1155 Peachtree Associates is not considered a 
major operational cotity as its only business is the Campanile building. 
If it were listed on tho CAM chart, it would be shown as a direct report 
to BellSouth Corporation just as BST and BSE are shown." 

2. 
subsidiary of BellSovth Enterprises. 
CAM. 

The company stated chat "While BSE owns a portion of BellSouth Argentina, 
the majority ownership of BellSouth Argentina is held by BellSouth 
Internationalvhich is shown on the CAM organization chart." 

3. 
subsidiary of BellSouth Enterprises. 
CAM. 

The Company stated that BollSouth Mexico, S.A. de C.V. is part of 
BellSouth Mexico, Inc. whlch is listed on the CAM organization chart. 

4. BellSouth nobile Systems, Inc. listed on page 3 of the OC. This is 
not listed on the CAM. 

The Company said thar Mobile Systems Group is listed in the CAM as one of 
four classification +ttlca used to categorize BSE companies. The company 
said that BellSouth Kobilo Systems, Inc. is  the parent of BellSouth 
Cellular Corp and Mobile Communications Corp of America (MCCA). 
these are listed in the Cnn. 

BellSouth Argentfno S.A. (3%) is listed on page 1 of the OC as a 
This is not listed on the 12/31/92 

BellSouth Hexico, S.A. de C . V .  is listed on page 2 of the OC as a 
This is not listed on the 12/31/92 

Both of 
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5. Selective Paging and Skildex, Inc. (26%) are listed as subsidiaries 
of Bellsouth Mobile Systems, Inc. on Page 5 of the OC. These are not 
listed on the CAM StnrNre. 

! 

The Company stated that these companies are not considered "major 
operational entities &{or BellSouth does not have managerial control of 
these companies. 
organization chart.(U)' If these companies Were on the CAM chart, they 
would be under the Mobile Systems Group. 

6. 
BellSouth finterprires. 

BS Mobilfunk Holding GmbH: E-Plus Mobilfunk GmbH (22%): 
Communication-Development S.A.(17%); Raynet International, Inc. (8%); 
TelCel Celular,S.A. (&&a); Uniquest Incorporated (appro% 5.29Q). 

The Company stated that: 

A. BS Mobilfunk Holding GmbH vas added to the CAM in the March 31, 1993 
update. 

Therefore these companies are not shown on the 

Page 6 of the OC lists the folloving companies as subsidiaries of 
They do not appear on the CAU structure. 

B. 
is listed in the 3/31/93 CAM up date. 

The other companies '...are not considered major operational entities 
and/or Bellsouth dons rmt have managerial control of these companies; 
therefore these compdes are not shorn on the CAM.." These companies 
would appear under the International Corporate Development Group if on 
the CAM. 

E-Plus Hobilfunk GmbH (22%) is a sub of BS Mobilfunk Holding Gmbh and 

7. Page 2 of the OC lists Bellsouth Marketing Programs, Inc. ( 8 0 . 8 % ) .  
This is not listed in the CAM structure at 12/31/92. 

The Company states that this company vas not listed because it vas 
inactive . 

OPrnIOIP: 

1. 
under Bellsouth CorporaZion is not listed in the CAK. 

2. 
S.A.,  which falls directly under BSE, off the CAU Chart, but included in 
the Organization of Corporations Chart. The subsidiary listed under the 
Internarional Corporrdnn is owned 97% by the International Corp. 

3. It appears from ~€IE Company's ansver that the Organization of 
Corporations Chart is incorrect: this company is listed as a subsidfary 
of BSE. not of BellSouth klexico, Inc. BellSouth Mexico, Inc. has one 
subsidiary listed berm it on the Organization of Corporations Chart, 
that is called Communications Celulares de Occidente, S.A. de C.V. 
(36.37%). 

It appears that 1155 Peachtree Associates (EO%), vhich falls directly 

It appears that the Company has left this 3% interest in BS Argentina 

PROP R IEYARY 



&. The two co-as BSSC and MCCA do appear under BellSouth nobile 
Systems, Inc. in &e M: However, the parent company Bellsouth nobile 
Systems, Inc. doer a o C  appear in the CAM. 

5. These compPaniu, Selective Paging and Skildex. Inc. (26%). are 
directly under the %bile Systems Group and do not appear in the CAM. 

6. 
Communication-Development S.A.(17%); Raynet International, Inc. (8%); 
TelCel Celular,S.A. (44%); and Uniquest Incorporated (approx 5.29%) do 
not appear under th4 International & Corporate Development Group in the 
CAn. 

7. 

In order to audit affiliated transactions, it is necessary to have a 
clear picture of affiliate relationships. In the cases mentioned above, 
some companies were on the CAU structuxe chart at 12/31/92 and not on the 
Organization of Corporations and some the opposite. 

RECOIMENLIATION: 
BSE and BSC be included in the CAn whether major or not. 

It is also recommended that for all the Companies listed in the CAn 
Corporate Structure. the number of subsidiaries of each be included. An 
appendix should name the subsidiaries of each. 

BS Hobilfunk Holding GmbH does appear on the 3/31/93 CAM update. 

BellSouth Harkacing Systems, Inc. does not appear in the CAM. 

It is recommended that all subsidiaries that are directly under 

This would enable to auditors to choose the companies they desire to 
audit, and also whoa auditing assets and expenses, determine if the 
company is a related company and follow through on all that is necessary 
when this is the case. 

. 
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DISCLOSURE NO. 22 

SUBTECT: MkSSBmT CONTROLS 

STATEMENT OF FACTS: 

1. Staff inrerviews were conducted with 33 employees i n  the management 
s t ructure  t o  p m d e  us with a general sense of the management philosophy 
and conduct of the people who manage BellSouth Telecommunications. O f  tha t  
number, 4 vera Reaidenta (Ipunrim c zm/is/ L a) ; 1 was a Senior VP (m 
were Aasistaat VP*s ( jntem- c r m i i i i i i s 1 ~ 3  h a) ; 2 were Hanagera (&C.ZV~M 

u) ; 3 were Directors (- c I-) : 1 was Treraurer c n) : 
and 1 waa the Chief Accountant (-.I c 31). Ten of the intervieveer report  
d i rec t ly  to  Mr. Duane Ackennan, Chairman and Chief Executive Officer of the 
Corporation. who i n  turn is responsible d i rec t ly  t o  the Board of Directors 
and BellSouth Corporation. 

Six of the ten d i rec t  reports interviewed are  responsible for  each of the 
s i x  major functions of BellSouth Telecommunications: 

- 

u) : 14 were Vice-preaidenta (w- c ~ 1 2 7 l 5 1 1  L ); 7 

8 Network h Technology Group (IP+.W~C c a) 
Regulatory h External Affairs (&.w~cc u) 

s Services Group (-.- c ~ p )  

. Marketing Group (&&pi- c 21 . Comptrollers h Treasury [&eni-r 1 
a VP h General Counsel ( & ~ ~ i r  + 1 

The other 4 dirrce reports were responsible for Strategic Kanagement, Security, 
Internal  Auditing, andCorporateResponsibilityhCompliance. The r e s t  (23)  
of the 33 employees served in a variety of positions within the s i x  groups. 

2. Our interviews centered upon the exploration of the basic tenets  of good 
fundamental management. We asked each interviewee what t he i r  operating 
philosophyandpracticewas in regards to  thebas ic  elements of management-- 
Planning, Organizing, Directing, and Controlling. We asked them how these 
elements were applied within t he i r  areas of responsibil i ty and how they were 
interfaced, b o t h t r r t i c a l l y  (theirbosshsubordinates) and l a t e r a l l y  ( t h e i r  
peers in other functional areas) .  

3 .  The answera (concerning management philosophy and pract ice)  t ha t  we 
receivedfronwhintervieweewere surprisinglyconsistentamongthe group. 
They portrayed a philosophy that can b e s t  be  described &s, "personal". "hands- 
on", "one-on-am-. ud "direct" in regards t o  management oversight. The 
managers like do "f ie ld  v i s i t s "  and ta lk  t o  t he i r  managers a s  well as 
the rank-and-€ile employees. They expressed an "open-door" policy and some 
even had d i rec t  {l-800) telephone lines to  t he i r  off ices .  There is heavy 
reliabilityon%ard-of-mouth" andpersonal integri tyto expose things going 
wrong with du broad m8nagemenc and control aspects (not necessarily so for  
operacional details *ere specif ic  measurements tend t o  occur). 
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&. The use Of written (or Computerized) reports to management (other than 
the standard Financial/Accounting reports) was not in evidence in so far 
as being used by most of the top managers we interviewed. Very fev of them 
either received or generatedhigh-level management information type reports 
which address problems/status of operations. Instead, they rely uponverbal 
c d c a t i o n  (or their o m  observations) from their subordinates, and 
likewise, provide verbal reports to their superiors. A commonly expressed 
justification for this approach was the rapidly changing dynamics of the 
industryuhich dictates the need for rapid responses (face-to-face or telephone 
communication) anddecisionmaking. ~ststatcdthhttheym~intainatleast 
dailycontactwiththeirbosser anddailyorweeklycontaccwiththeirdirect 
reports, although, group meetings and meetings with 'line" people are not 
frequent. 

OPINION: While this persona1,"soft information" (as opposed to writ- 
ten/computer documentation) philosophy is commendable and has benefits, ir  
raises some doubts as to its effectiveness and reliability when our 
observations are coupled with other staff's observations which indicated 
a strong and consistent lack of control documentation (SEE DISCLOSURE NO. 
19) at the functional (operational) levels. Staff has some concern that 
the topmanagement's operatingphilosophyconcerning theneed fordocumentation 
may not only be prejudicial to their o m  responsibilities, but also, may 
manifest itself in subordinate behavior to the detriment of the whole 
organization over the long-term. 

RECWHENDATION: The Company should evaluate its requirements and practises 
regarding management information reporting. 

PROPRIETARY 
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AUDIT DISCLOSURE m. 23 7e 
SUBJECT: EFFEIXlVmlESS AND UNIFORMITY OF POLICIES'ANU PROCEDURES 

STATEMENT OF FAIXS: 

1. Staff requested (pocmmt n o a m  I I O .  5 -oa) a copy of the "Company's" travel 
policy; its conflict of interest policy; and its fraud, waste andabuse policy. 
The Company's response vas to send us a copy of (1) ". . .BellSouth Services' 
Executive Insfrucfion Number 4 which is the Corporate Travel Policy." (2) 
"...SCBExecutive InotructionNumber4vhichistheCorporateTravelPolicy.n 
(3) ' . . . S B T  Executive Instruction Number 4 which is the Corporate Travel 
Policy." Soutb.ar Bell Telephone's polfcy has a published date of August, 
1989 while the oaer two were published in August, 1990 and updated in May, 
1991. 

The Company's response to the conflict of interest request vas a booklet 
titled A Personal Responsibility. It was published June 1. 1992 and does 
cover every employee of a BellSouth company. 

The Company's rssponse to the fraud, waste and abuse request was a BellSouth 
Teleconwnicationr Policy Statement No. 1.2 - Business Conduct. It was issued 
1-1-93. Its scope as stated is: "This policy statement applies to all BST 
employees and to all aspects of BST domestic and foreign operations." While 
it does address itself to all employees of the nevly combined organization 
(BST) , it does not speak to the employees of the parent company - BellSouth 
Corporacion, and i t  is unclear as to any subsidiaries. 

2. Staff requeszed ( P O S W . ~ ~  new .st NO. 5-041) a copy of the Table of Contents 
of all policies and procedures manuals used by BST and BSC. to include any 
publicationswhoscpurpose istoprovidedirectionandguidancetoemployees. 
e.g., "Executive Instructions". 

The Company's response was to object on the grounds that Staff's request 
was "...so vague and broadly stated that BST cannot ascertain with any 
reasonable degree of specificity the information whichhas been requested." 
However, the objection notwithstanding, they did send us the indexes for 
the BSS, SCB, and SBT Executive Instructions which ". . .are currently being 
re-written at the BST level. However, until they are finalized, the Company 
continues to operata under existing Executive Instructions.' Each of the 
three documents furaished. have differentpublicationdates, with the latest 
being October 1990 and the oldest being October 1989. 

3. Staff requestad (pnc-mt nm..t RO. 5 -ala) a copy of the Table of Contents 
of tha "Treasury Practices.' The Company's response to send us a copy of 
the South C.ntr.1~1lTreasuryPraceica (no date indicated). Their comment 
vas - "It is reprumtative of the Treasury Praccice currently being used 
in BST. The C a m p a y  is in the process of updating the Treasury Practice." 

OPINION: The lackofconsolidationofthe policies andprocedures fragments 
management's right to expect uniform practices throughout the newly 

. 
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consolidated organization. I t  could also lead t o  personnel problems, 
especiallyvhere personnelhavebeenshiftadbetween the fou rd i f f e r ingvork  
environment. (BSC,BST,SCB, 6 BSS). Also, while the exis t ing pol ic ies  and 
procedures are waiting t o  be consolidated, they, more than l i ke ly ,  w i l l  not 
be kept up-to-date. Therefore, the longer the delay in  completing any 
consolidation, &e greater the probability tha t  they w i l l  no longer r e f l e c t  
the r e a l i t y  of the  workplace. While pol ic ies  and procedures tend t o  change 
a t  a very slav pace, they are dynamic and m u s t  be kept up-to-date t o  be 
effect ive . 
RECOMMENDATION: TheCompanyshouldincrerse thepr ior i tyandresources  g h e n  
tothetrsksfconsolfdatingthepolicies  andprocedureswhichexfstedvithin 
the three c q n i e s  tha t  preceded the merger. Upon completion of the 
conoolidateddocumento, management should take the necessary s teps  t o  ensure 
tha t  a l l  employees are  educated as  t o  t he i r  existence and application. 

PROPRIETARY 
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76 
AUDIT DISCLOSURE NO. 24 

SUBJECT: 1991 BEOBWLNIZATION 

STATEMENT OF FACTS: 

1. I n  March 1991. BellSouth Corporation merged the operations of Southern 
Bel l ,  South Central Bal1,BellSouth Services and se lec teduni t s  of BellSouth 
Enterprises into o m  organizational entity krovn as BelLS~uth TeLeccummication 
Inc . 
The c r i t e r i a  for reorganization were to:  

a .  Improw responsiveness to  customers 
b. Increase efficiency and/or effectiveness 
c .  Be conpatible with the environment. 

The objectives of the reorganization were to:  

a .  
b. To eahance shareholder value. 

Improve the Company's competitive posit ion 

S taf f ' s  reviewof some indicators,before anda f t e r  reorganization, revealed 
tha t  the Company's expected benefits  may not have been f u l l y  real ized--  

a. resoonsi venes 8 t o  C U S t  Qwrs should be manifested by 

six state survey of customer complaint s t a t i s t i c s  showed tha t ,  
in f ae t ,  the aggregate number is trending downward from the 1991 
f iguter  with Florida and Georgia accounting for  the bulk of the 
change. 

b u r w e d  custom e r  s a t i s f a  c t ion s t a t i s t i c s  . Results of a brief 

b. Incresrinn e f f i c i  encv could be evidenced by a decrease in 
p u e r a ~ / o r a d e c r e a s e i n f h p n u m b e r o f e m l o v e e p .  
BSC's 1992 Summary Annual Report t o  Shareholders (- 

s t a t e s  tha t  both of these indicators increased from1991 
to 1992. Operating expenses f o r  BSC increased by 3 . 5 % ,  from 
$11,635.8 million in 1991 t o  $ 12,040.9 mill ion in 1992. Total 
BSC employees reported a t  year end 1991 was 96,084, while in 
1992 it increased t o  97,112. A t  the same time, the number of 
telephonm employees (operating company) increased from 82,245 
to  82,866. 

PROPRIETARY 
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71 - -  
C. Prior to the reorganization. aBellSouthmonthlynevsletter Stated 

Zhat ". . .the reorganization must be sensitive to regulation and 
in no vay disguise regulated business transactions". However 
in the course of this audit alone, the audit team has run into 
several obstacles in attempting to verify regulated business 
transactions. The audit team has generated 1135 requests for 
documents, of that number, the Company has claimed confiden- 
ti.l/sensitive or "proprietary" status on 215 documents, or 19% 
of the requests. 

2. BellSouth claims (verified by numerous executive inteniews) to be 
commitcad to the tenets of Total Qualicy Management (TQM). 

One of the ftmdmcntal principles of any TQM program is the P l a n ,  Do. Check. 
Act cycle. A quality organization vi11 Plan their course of action, Implement 
the plan, Check to make sure the problems were corrected, and then take 
further corrective Action if necessary. 

According to an interview (Jntowiw c a ) with John Gunter, there has been 
no follow-up todetermine if the reorganizationcriteriaandobjectives were 
achieved. 

In an unrelated audit ( ~ ~ p p b  RO. SB-C - -  z eon ) of Southern Bell in 1991, the Florida 
Public Service Commission recommended (- ) that the Company 
formally evaluate the results of the reorganization which vas undervay at 
that time. In an implementation follow-up on this recommendation (dated 
10-19-93) the c4mpany stated that: "The results of the Gunter Study are no 
longer relevant inFloridabecause several additional rounds of reorganization 
have subsequently taken place. The Company is constantly adjusting its 
management force based on changing conditions related to the economy and 
competition in the industry." 

OPINION: Management shouldbe interested in whether or not che money spent 
and the personnel turbulence which resulted, has been vorth the changes forced 
upon the organizations involved. While some preliminary data has favorable 
indications, their true meaning is far from conclusive. Certainly, the 
evidence to justify this massive reorganization has yet to be seen in the 
operating results and in the market place. 

RECOMXENIQION: BSCAndBST should evaluate whether their expectedbenefits 
have been achieved as a result of the reorganization. 

PROPRIETARY 
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AUDIT DISCLOSURE NO. 25 78 
SUBJECT: BILLING Am) C O I U C T I O N  

STAT- OF FACTS: 

EST did not b i l l  i ts aff-te BellSouth Communications Systems (BCS) fo r  service 
provided f o r  a l l  of 1992 and the first six months of 1993 u n t i l  August 1993. 
Company personnel explained that BCS vas not billed becausa BST could not co l lec t  
the data necessary CO bill BCS. EST had to  re ly  on information provided by BCS 
t o  b i l l  BCS. BST requested that  BCS provide BST with an estimate of  the number 
of bills which BST had printed for  BCS. BST then applied r a t e s  per cost  s tudies  
t o  b i l l  BCS. 

OPINION: 
i n  a timely manner. 

RECOMKENDATION: I t  is recommended tha t  BST track the information necessary t o  
b i l l  i ts a f f i l i a t e d  companies f o r  a l l  services which it provides t o  a f f i l i a t e s .  
Furthermore, i t  is recomended tha t  the company b i l l  i t s  a f f i l i a t e d  companies a t  
l e a s t  monthly. 

The company lacked necessary information t o  b i l l  an a f f i l i a t e d  company 

. 

PROPRIETARY 
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AUDIT DISCLOSURE NO. 26 79 
SUBJECT: ALLOCATIONOF BILLING AND COLLECTION COSTS 

STAT= OF FACTS: 

Currently the progrpll urcd t o  a l locate  costs between regulated and non regulated 
operations is based upon the  r a t i o  of non regulated b i l l  l i n e s  pr in ted  t o  t o t a l  
b i l l  lines printed. The coral b i l l  lfnes printed include comon b i l l  l i nes  
printed. Common b t l l  lines printed are those which are a t t r i bu tab le  to  both 
regulated and non regulated operations. 

The Company issued a Design Change Proposal i n  September 1992 t o  be e f fec t ive  
January 1993. Discussions held with company personnel as l a te  as August 1 6 ,  1993 
indicate  chat the Des-  Change Proposal has not been implemented. 

OPINION: The inclusion of common b i l l  l ines  printed t o  t o t a l  b i l l  l i n e s  pr inted 
could d i s t o r t  the regulated/non regulated ra t io .  The proper r a t i o  should be non 
regulated b i l l  l ines  printed to  the t o t a l  of  regulated and non regulated b i l l  
l i n e s  printed.  The current methodology used t o  calculate  the non regulated 
percentage of Account 6623, Cost Pool 03 could d i s t o r t  the regulated/non 
regulated r a t i o .  

RECOPIMENDATION: 
i n  the Design Change proposal. 

I t  is recommended tha t  EST implement the changes as described 



DISCLOSUP& NO. -27 

SUBJECT: 

STATELIENT OF FACTS: 

1. In 1992 BST adopted on a uniform basis the use of a sampling procedure to 
assign the cost incurred at its testing facilities to Part 32 accounts as well 
as to cost pools within those accounts. While sampling has been used to allocate 
cost pools to regulated and nonregulated operations, the use of sampling to 
assign cost to Part 32 accounts has not been approved by the FCC. 

In accordance with this procedure, the employees at the testing facilities do not 
complete time report identifying the activity that they perform. Instead their 
pay and other associated cost are allocated to Account 6533- Testing, Account 
6532- Network Administration, Account 6211- Analog Electronic Switching Expense, 
and Account 6212- Digital Electronic Switching Expense on the basics of job 
profiles. These profiles are a surrogate for time reporting and in theory 
identify the percent of time the employee are engaged in performing various 
tasks. This is the basis for determining the account to which the cost is to be 
charged as well as the cost pool used for the regulated/nonregulated allocation 
process. 

To develop these profiles, the work activity of all employees in a facility will 
be observed for one mark day. Based on these observations, the percentage of 
time chargeable to each of the above accounts is computed. These percentages, 
however, are not computed on an individual employee basis but are computed for 
the facility as a whole. All employees time and cost are allocated on the same 
proportion. 

In 1991 the company had not adopted this approach on a uniform basis but instead 
used a mixture of both positive time reporting and profiles to assign the testing 
center cost. When the external auditor expressed concern that the basis for 
assigning cost was being applied inconsistently among testing centers, the 
company utilized the profiles and adjusted the allocation of the cost in Account 
6532. This adjustment resulted in $11 million being shifted from nonregulated 
operations to regulated operations. 

In 1992 the company discontinued the positive time reporting and adopted the use 
of statistically developed profiles for all testing center employees. Also 
during 1992 it was dammined that the profiles used to allocate the 1991 cost 
had not properly reflacud the regulated/nonreylated allocation since several 
nonregulated function codes had been over looked. Using the 1992 profiles, the 
company recomputed the adjustment made in 1991. This resulted in a the reversal 
of $9.6 million of dm previous adjustment and a corresponding shift of cost 
from regulated to nonregulated operations in 1992. It was also determined that 
the regulatedtime reportadin account 6533(Testing Expense) hadbeen overstated 
in 1991. To correct for this, an additional $3.1 million was deducted from 
regulated and added to llop regulated operations for 1992. 

While sampling techniques have been used to allocate cost between regulated and 
nonregulated operations. the use of such a technique to assign cost to different - 
Part 32 account has not been approved by the FCC. 

USE OF SAlIPLING IN ASSIGNING COSTS OF TESTING FACILITIES. 

Once developed the profiles remain in effect for six months. 

PROPWkETAWY 



OPINION: Since sufficient testing vas not conducted to determine the 
reasonableness of using the methodology for assigning cost to the Part 32 
Accounts and cost PO01 within those accounts, an opinion on this procedure can 
not be expressed. Hwever, based on the problems encountered in developing the 
profiles, additional testing and analysis should be made before this process is 
adopted for use in assigning cost to the various Part 32 Account. BST should 
request authorization from the FCC and state commissions and be prepared to shov 
that the process does result in the assignment of cost to the proper accounts, 
and to regulated and nonregulated operations before Adapting the procedure on a 
permanent basis. 

RECOMMENDATION: Bellsouth Telecommunication should request FCC and state 
commission approval of this use of this sampling procedure. 



DISCLOSW NO. 28 
.. 

SUBJECT: COST U C A T I O N  MANUAL 

STATKHJWf OF PACTS: 

1. For Account 6723-- Resources, the CAM provides for two eccounts with one 
being directly assigned to regulated/non regulated, and the other allocated on 
the basis of salary and wages. 

2. The CSS/PPS Guide calls for one pool that is allocated on the basis of total 
salary and wages. 

3. The Company's Cost Allocation Manual (W) identifies Account 6712 Planning 
as having two cost pools. One being directly assigned to reg/nonregulated 
operation with the other being allocated on the basis of the General Allocator. 
The company does not follov this procedure. No cost is directly assigned. 
Instead the cost in the account is allocated on the basis of the general 
allocator. 

0.  The Company's Cost Allocation Manual (W) shows that Premise Sales costs 
Account 6612 is to be directly assigned to a reg/nonregulated cost pool. 

5. The procedure used by the company as stated in the CSS/PPS Users guide 
allocates the cost 'to regulated/nonregulated based on the ratio of hours 
reported by product in BBS on the BCI files." 

6. The Company's Cost Allocation hnual (W) requires that the General 
Marketing cost pool of Account 6611 Producthnagernent be indirectly attributed 
to reg/nonregulated operations using the resulting factor developed from the 
directly assigned pool in this account. 

7. The directly assigned pool is separated into two subpools: Direct 
Regulatedflonregulated -Product Specific, and Direct Regulatedflonregulated 
-Product Non-Specific. 

8. Instead of allocating the indirect cost pool using the total direct 
regulated/nonregulated cost the Company assigned the cost the company based the 
its allocation on, the Direct Regulatedflonregulated Product Non-Specific sub 

This is the process used by the company. 

pool. 

OPINION: While it is recognized that the CSS/PPS Users Guide is the more 
detailed in its description of the allocation process, it should agree with the 
CAN. The CAn is the b u i c  document used is t o  identify the allocation process 
that should properly reflect the procedure being followed. There is a critical 
distinction betveen tfu'allocation and direct assignnenc of cost. To misstate 
the CAM and indicate that costs is being directly assigned when it is in fact 
being allocated io rmisldug. 

RECO-ON: 
the process being used to assign costs. 

It it rrmmmanded that the W be corrected to properly reflect 
- 



AUDIT DISCLOSURE NO. 29 

SUBJECT: EHPWYEE SERVICE AWARDS 

STATEMENT OF FACTS: 

83 

The following expenses rua charged to  Account 6728.9 - Other General and 
Administrative for 1992 f o r  service awards. 

JANUARY 151,018 
FEBRUARY 114,206 
MARCH 211,105 
APRIL 104,655 
MAY 135,963 
JUNE 446.693 
JULY ia5,gn 
AUGUST 219,108 
SEPTEMBER 177,254 
OCTOBER 167 .&Sa 
NOVEMBER 127,736 
DECEMBER 13.003 

TOTAL 2.054.177 
- - - - - - - -_ - - -  

OPRETARY 

These expenses represent the charges related t o  invokes from O.C.  Tanner for  
anniversary service awards. The following page details the types of awards based 
on the service level.  The amount for  the month of June appeared in  the sample 
selected by staff. 

OPINION: 

Per- the CSS/PPS User Guide. the amount pertained t o  Cost Pool 03 - Deferred 
Compensated Absences. fer the analysis of the account by cost pool per the 
MP2702, the charges for  1992 for  Cost Pool 03 were charged 96.048 t o  Reg and 
3.96% to  Non-Reg. 

The following is the Florida portion: 

Total $2.054,177 
Florida Portion 26.14% (Per 1992 Apportionment % Report) 

$ 536.962 

% Reg 515,696 

S In t ras ta te  396.262 
8 Inters ta te  119,436 (.2316 per BST Separation report) 

RECOIMENDATION : 

The above amounts and the following page l i s t i n g  the types of awards given should 
be reviewed to  determine if such charges should be allowable expenses to  be paid 
by ratepayers. 

- - - -___-___-  

------------ 
- 
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AUDIT DISCLOSURE NO. 30 86 
SUBJECT: COMPTROLLERS OPTIMIZING RESOURCE 

EFFECTIVENESS (CORE) PROJECT EXPENSES 

STATEMENT OF FACTS: 

The folloving expenses vere charged to Account 6721 - Accounting and Finance for . 
1992 for the Core Project. These expenses represent the charges related to 
invoices from Arthur Andersen h Co. 

APRIL 137,500 PIANNING PHASE 

APRIL 1,320,000 PHASES TWO THROUGH FOLI 

JUNE 660,000 PHASES TWO THROUGH FOUR 

JULY 591,000 FINAL BILLING 

TOTAL 2,708,500 
- _ - - - - - - - - - -  

OPINION: . 

Per the CSS/PPS User Guide, the amount pertained to Cost Pool 03 - Financial 
Services and Accounting. Per the analysis of the account by cost pool per the 
W2702, the charges for 1992 for Cost Pool 03 were charged to Reg and Non-Reg 
using the General Allocator (5.22% - Non-Reg) 
The following is the Florida portion: 

To tal 2,708,500 

Florida Portion 26.14% Per 1992 Apportionment % Report ----.---.--- 
708,002 

% Reg PROPRIETARY 
0 Intrastate 515,630 

% Interstate 155,414 (.2316 per BST Separation report) ---.------_- 
671,044 

A n  explanation of this project is disclosed in the rate case audit as of 
12/31/92. (See Audit Disclosure No. 1 - Docket 920260-TL.) 
RECOMMENDATION: 
the Tallahassee staff performing the forecasted data review. 

- Since these charges are non-recurring, they are disclosed to aid 



DISCLOSURE NO. 32 87 
SUBJECT: 

STATEKENT OF FA-: 

1. In 1991 BeUSoutb restructured it's communications operations. AS part of 
this restructuring tfi. Customer Premise Equipment (CPE) operations were moved 
from the BellSouth Telecommunications into a nonregulated subsidiary. 

2. BST analyzed the financial impact of the transfer based on June 1991 data. 

3. The study showed that the transfer resulted in approximately $32 million of 
net cost being shifted from the nonregulated operations to the regulated 
operations of the Company. 

4. The analysis shows that the CPE operation had an annual pretax loss of 
12 approximately million prior to the transfer. 

13 5. The shift of $32 million to the regulated operations equates to reduction 
in chis loss. 

6. In addition to the shift in net cost, the transfer resulted in a $39 million 
shift in investment f r w  the nonregulated CPE operations to regulated operations. 

OPINION: From the results of this analysis, it appears that the cost allocation 
and affiliate transaction rules are not producing the desired results. In theory 
the transfer of t h e c f E  qerations from the regulated utility to a nonregulated 
subsidiary should no+ have materially changed the assignment of cost. If working 
properly, the cost allocation procedure should assfgn the correct cost to the CPE 
operations while it €s included within.the corporate structure of the utility. 
The transfer of the operation to another subsidiary should result in the transfer 
of a similar level of cost and investment. The fact that there is a material 
change in the cost assignment indicates that either the proper cost was not being 
assigned before the transfer, or that the procedure used to account for the 
afffliate transaction after the transfer is not producing the correct assignment 
of cost. In either case the results are the same. While restructuring and 
modifying the way semicas are provided may very well produce reduction in cost 
for either or both the regulated and nonregulated operations, neither should 
benefit at the expense of the other. The utility should noc be in the posicion 
of shifting cost from the nonregulated operations to the regulated operations 
by changing only the organizational structure. 

RECOMHENDATIO~~: This ar8a vas not investigaced to the extent needed to determine 
the specific reason for &e cost shift. It is recommended that this area be 
further investigated. The FCC presently has undeway an investigation of the 
affiliate transaction rules. It would be appropriate to have rules relative to 
the allocation of c o e  within a utility reviewed in conjunction with that 
investigation. 

THE T k 3 f E R  OF CPE OPERATIONS FROM BSTI TO BCI 

P WOPRIETARY 



AUDIT DISCLOSURE NO. 33 88 
SUBJECT: BCI METHODS OF ALLDCATION 

STATEMENT OF FACTS: B C I  performs marketing services for  cer ta in  a f f i l i a t e s ,  both 
regulated and nonregulated. B C I  b i l l s  only to  a f f i l i a t e s .  They b i l l  t o  
BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc. (BST). BellSouth Communication Systems, Inc 
(BCS), BellSouth Information Systems (BIS), DATASERV, Mobile Cellular 
Communications of American (MCCA) , BellSouth Advanced Networks (BSAN) , BS MOBILE 
DATA, AND BellSouth Enterprises (BSE). In 1992 BCI b i l l e d  a l l  a f f i l i a t e s  . 
$258,470,525. 

! 

The amount b i l l ed  t o  BST was $210,218,265: t h a t  is 81.33%. 

O f  the $210,218,185 b i l l e d  to  BST, $205,011.106 or  97.52a was considered 
regulated by BCI. 

A schedule of the amounts to  each s t a t e  follows t h i s  Disclosure. 

PSC staff asked BST why a separate subsidiary was implemented when 81.33% of the 
b i l l i n g  goes back t o  BST and of the b i l l i ng  97.5% w a s  regulated in 1992. 

The company s t a t ed  tha t  "BCI was formed as a separate subsidiary,  based on 
information obtained through business customer feedback. Customer input 
indicated tha t  BellSouth needed to  be easier  to  do business with,  and that 
consistency and uniformity are  c r i t i c a l  t o  the customer. .... "BCI can of fer  
its business customers, as one unified organization, the a b i l i t y  t o  meet a l l  of 
the integrated telecommunications needs." ... 
BCI has a complex procedure for  determining the amounts f o r  f u l l y  d is t r ibu ted  
costs and the amounts t o  a l locate  to  regulated and nonregulated. The amounts are  
allocated t o  regulated and nonregulated a t  BCI .  before they a re  b i l l e d  t o  BST. 

For-explanation purposes, staff has divided BCI  costs  into two categories.  One 
is those costs  t ha t  are  generated within BCI  or  b i l l ed  to  BCI and al located based 
on various procedures d i rec t ly  and indirect ly  t o  the premises sa les  cost  pool. 
These costs  are  n o t y e t a l l o c a t e d t o  regulated andnonregulated. ( C a l l  t h i s  area 
"support costs" f o r  t h i s  explanation). 

The second is a t  the premises sa les  cost  pool. The costs  i n  this pool are  
generated by the sa l a r i e s  of the premises marketing sales employees. (Call t h i s  
area "Premises Sales Costs" \ .  From here they are  allocated t o  regulated and 
nonregulatsd based upon the number of hours charged i n  the month. The number of  
regulated and deregulated hours is determined by a s t a t i s t i c a l  sampling method. 

For the month of Kay, 1992 BST w a s  b i l l ed  $18,630,970; 34% of the costs  were 
'Support costs" and 66% were "Premises Sales Costs". 

P WOPRIETAWY 



"Support costs" _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - - _ - - - _ - - - - -  
There are  12 dfvh ioxs  within BCI  which eventually a l locate  the majority of t h e i r  
costs e i ther  directly o r  indirectly to  Premises Sales, National Accounts and 
Government Sales. A small percentage is allocated to  Inforun each month. For the 
year 1% vas allocated t o  Inforum. Infonun is a marketing services demonstration 
center i n  Atlant.. 

These allocations are e i ther  based on ra t ios  of three months averages of s a l a r i e s  
and wages of the division they are  being allocated to  or a quarterly going 
forward estimata of the hours of the division they a re  being allocated to .  The 
majority of the divisions are  allocated based on the salary and wages method. 

"Premises Sales" 

The costs  in t h i s  pool are  sa la r ies  generated by the marketing employees who do 
the actual  sales.  For the month of May, premises sales  cost  was 66% o f  t o t a l  
costs. These costs along with the "Support Costs" are  allocated to  regulated and 
nonregulated. 

__._________.._--------------.------- 

Allocation t o  Ragulatcd and Nonregulated. 

The t o t a l  "Support costs" and "Premises Sales" are  allocated t o  the a f f i l i a t e s  
based on the sa les  hours reported i n  the sample of sales  hours prepared each 
month. This sample includes the hours for  each a f f i l i a t e  and whether i n  the case 
of  BST the hours are  regulated o r  nonregulated. 

----------_______---____________________-------.--.--.-----.-- 
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PSC s t a f f  questions the use of  a separate subsidiary to  b i l l  BST 81% of its 
costs.  

We received the company's answer as t o  the reason X I  was separated; bu t  a t  t ha t  
time it  vas too l a t e  i n  the audi t  to review the customer input t ha t  i n i t i a t e d  the - 
change and t o  make a comparison of the systembefore BCI was separated with the 
separated system. 

Fully Distributed Costs 

PSC staff determined through audi t  procedures tha t  the costs  a r e  b i l l e d  to  
a f f i l i a t e s  a t  f u l l y  dis t r ibuted cost .  (This does not mean tha t  the staff agrees 
with the % used for  the Return on Investment included in  Fully Distr ibuted Costs. 
This is addressed i n  Disclosure No. 36. 

"Support Costs. 

PSC s t a f f  understands the need f o r  support services t o  a sa les  organizations and 
rea l izes  tha t  there are  many methods of allocation of these support services 
within a sa les  organization. 

The types of "support cost" charges f o r  ratemaking purposes a re  being addressed 
in Disclosure No. 35. 

Allocation to  Regulated and Nonregulated. 

PSC staff has analyzed the sampling method used t o  a l loca te  both the  "Support 
Costs" and "Premises Sales" costs to  regulated and'nonregulated and has cer ta in  
questions regarding the method. 

___-____________.__.---------.------- 

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  

________________-___----------------------.------------------- 

These are addressed in Disclosure No. 34. 

PROPRIETARY 



SCEEDULJi FOR DZSCLOSURE NO. 33 
ANALYSIS OF BCI BILLING FOR 1992 

STATE 

AL4BAnA 
FLORIDA 
GEORGIA 
KENTUCKY 
LOUISIANA 
MISSISSIPPI 
NORTH CAROLINA 
SOUTH CAROLINA 
TENNESSEE 

%REG TO 
REG DEREG TOTAL TOTAL 

17,512,260 423,345 17,935,605 97.6396% 

39,076.592 934.160 40,010,752 97.66529 

19,758,015 125,663 19,883,678 99.36809 

24,i67,4ai 357,561 24,525,042 98.5421% 

23,219,279 786,149 24.005,428 96 .?251% 

---_._.______---.-.----.------.-------------------- 
50,936,339 1,667,113 52,603,452 96.830at 

a ,  349,644 288,749 8.638.393 96.6574% 

8,807,082 329,645 9,136,727 96.3921% 

13,185.474 293.793 13,479,267 97.8204% 

205,012.166 5,206.178 210.218.344 97.5234% 
_.__--_--------_--_---.---..-.---------.--.-------- 

TOTAL BILLING FRW BCI TO ALL AFFILIATES 

TOTAL BILLING TO 3ST REG AND NONREG 

258,470,525 

210,218,344 

0 BILLED TO BST REG AND NON REG 81.3317% 
FOB MARKETING 

TOTAL BILLING FROM SCI TO ALL AFFILIATES 258,470,525 

TOTAL REG BILLING M BST PIARKETING 205,012,066 ---.----..--- 
79.3176% 

-------------.-*__-_-----.----.------..-.-.-..--------.--.------.---------- 
SOURCE: BCI 1992 BIUING SUMMARY 

PROPRIETARY 

" 9  7 . 



AUDIT DISCLOSURE NO. 34 q2 
SUBJECT: KETHOWLocy FOR SAMPLING PREMISES SALES HOURS 

STATEMENT OF FACTS: In order to determine the products sold and the regulated 
and deregulated hours spent by BCI Premises Sales Representatives during a 
particular month, BCI uses an Interview Method. This is used instead of positive 
time 

According to the 1992 Interview Sampling Methods and Procedures, "The 1992 
Sampling method conducts field interviews with thirty-three percent of Account 
Managers, Account Executives, System Designers, Service, Consultants, Vendor 
Account Coordinators, and miscellaneous Premises Harketing Sales titles on a 
monthly basis. These interviews are designed to capture ..." the time went by 
the Marketing Sales Representatives. 

There are six interviewers covering the following areas: 

reporting of each marketing sales representative every day. 

Northpouth Carolina 
Kentucky/Tennessea 
Florida 
Alabamsflississippi 
Louisiana 
Georgia 

IETARY 
PSC staff interviewed Mr. Bob Jones, the interviewer for Florida, Mr. Raul 
Martinez, a Premises Sales Account Executive, and I4s. Dottie King, who runs the 
data base of BCI Premises Sales personnel and the mechanized program to select 
the sample for interview each month. Along with that, the 1992 Interview 
Sampling Methods and Procedures and Internal Audit Working Papers of Marketing 
Time Reporting, BCI, Premises Sales, Finance; November, 1992 ( L20-24-ll-SF) were 
reviewed by staff. The results of these procedures are described below. 

Selection of Sample 

The Premises Sales employee data base is updated as necessary. All employees are 
assigned a number 1.2. or 3 to make sure all employees are chosen in the three 
month period for an interview. The selection is made by a mechanized program. 
Internal Audit stated that "Controls over employee sample selection were 
satisfactory. 

Notification of Premises Sales Staff of Interview. 

Mr. Jones receives a list monthly from Dottie King for the people he has to 
intervLew for the month. Ur. Jones sends out a memo to those he intends to 
interview a day or two before the end of the month. He instructs them to bring 
all time sheets, calendars and any supporting documentation from the first to the 
month up to the date of interview. He tells them what day they will be 
interviewed. 

The Premises Sales employees only keep documentation until the date of interview, 
i.e. he lets them know the first of the month that they vi11 be seen that month 
and tells them in the same memo on what day they are scheduled for interview. 

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  

--_--__-_-__-_-___--.------.-------------.----.--------.------------------- 

- 
AS of 1993 the interview months starts the 10th of the month to the 10th of che 



next month. 
the 5th of the month, there was no time to edit or to check possible errors. 

Selection of Week to Inzerview Employee by Interviewer 

Reports are finished before the 10th of the month. In 1992 it vas 

___.___--.----------____________________------------------------ 
Mr. Jones abstracts a week to be sampled when he goes to the interview. he does 
not let them know in advance what week he will sample, but they do know what 
month will be sampled. He captures five work days and if the employees works 
over the weekend, captures those days. 

-.*. ~. ,. . . .. ..** 
C L ,  ., ~ . .. . -. - . . . . . . .. . ..... _I 

8 Internal Audit findings stated that 
. .  

Internal Audit stated in their workpapers that "This predictability may 
compromise the reliability of the data being reported." 

/ b  They also stated in their workpapers that 

22 Internal Audit findings 
Post Audit Discussions said that other methods to achieve a more random selection 
of yeeks would be investigated, and that interviewers could no longer preview 
records. 

PSC staff asked if other methods have been investigated. In answer to our request 
2-127, part 8 ,  the company stated that "... in a given month, a minimum of 10 
calendar days would elapse before the seven-day period sample was selected. 
Also,  interviewers are now not allowed to begin interviews until after the 10th 
workday, as compared to previous requirement of 3rd workday." "Both these changes 
allowed f o r  a more rqdom selection of weeks by increasing the days to be 
included in the population from which the sample is selected." This was done in 
November, 1992. This also agrees with our interview with Bob Jones where he 
stated thac the intarview month runs from the 10th to the 10th of the next month 
for 1993. 

The company said that no other options were considered or documented due to the 
administrative burdens. 

PRO PRti ZiARY 



In answer to our questions at the interview regarding how the Premises Sales 
Representatives plan their vork, Hr. Jones stated that they do a plan at the 
beginning of rhe year, but that does not mean they adheie to that. For small 
businesses, he said that they project what services they think they can sell. 
He also said account executives and account managers can plan a week in advance 
vhat chey are going to do. 

Mr. Raul Martinez, an account executive, confirmed that he does plan in advance. 
He has a form and looks at all customers listed and is constantly reviewing this. 
He sees customers on a three to six month cycle. Also, at the beginning of the 
month, he has a plan of who he will see. 

The Interview 

There is a sample selected from each district every month. 
_________----------.---- 

A t  the interview, Kr. Jones asks what the Premises Sales Representatives do and 
walks through the entire day and checks the employees documentation to see if 
corresponds. 

Employee documentation per the Internal Audit report \ b  
According to the Internal Audit. . .  

Per Internal Audit, 
21 

1 . . .  

Mr. Raul Kartinez. an account executive told us that he keeps a daily l og  vith 
his appointments, a sheet of incoming calls vith who called and what vas 
discussed. He stated that he keeps detailed documentation for the month he is 
going to be interviewed and other documentation all years, not as detailed. 

The interviewer, using the translation table included in the 1992 Sampling 
Methods and Procedures, translates the vork done by the employees to codes vhich 
reflect what vork was done and whether it is regulated or nonregulated. 

aq Internal audit found that 

. . .. -. . . . .. ~ 

A follov up memo from Arum Haria Sparrow. BCI. Businoar Markouts division dated 
December 16, 1992 presented corrective actions. "ha log prepared by che 
interviever will be comparod wlth tho employee's daily documentation for 
consistency: and the interviewers vi11 mdke sure thero is enough description on 
the log to know whac activiry waa dona. 

At the end of interview, Kr. Jones ad& up time to make sure revenhours or more 
are in each day. Kr. Jones keeps copy of documentation in 1993. In 1992 the 
individual district has it. 



Mr. Jones prepares a summary report of the district and reviews this with the 
District Manager. He also prepares a state report and this is distributed 
appropriately. 

There are approximately 330-3&5 interviews in Florida every three months. 

OPINIONS : 

Selection of Sample 

It appears from our interview with Dottie King, and Internal Audit report that 
the selection of the employees to be audited in any three month period is made 
on a random basis and includes the entire universe. 

Since every employee has t o  be selected vithin a three month period, those that 
are not selected in  the first tvo month automatically know that they will be 
selected in the third month. 

Selection of Week t o  Interview Employee by Interviever 

It appears that in 1993 the interviever notifies the Premises Sales 
Representatives approximately 10 days before they have to start keeping records 
for the month that a week will be sampled from. 

It also appears that the account managers and account executives can plan their 
vork a week in advance. 

Based on the way the Account Managers and Account Executives can plan their work 
a week in  advance, it is possible that even though they do not know what week 
will be selected for interview. to bias the sample by planning each week i n  the 
month period a certain way. 

From discussions vith Bob Jones, the service consultants and systems designers 
support the account managers and executives. So, their time would probably 
follow accordingly. 

The Interviev 

Although staff has problem vith the selection technique of sample and selection 
of week used for the Premises Sales Representatives. staff believer that the 
consistency of having one person. vho is knovledgeable and experienced, coda each 
employee in each district of a state will lead to reliability of data. 

However, there should be more checks and balances on the final product of one 
interviewer. There is AIVA~S a possibility of bias vhen one person is 
interpreting the data. 

Filling out the logs vich narratives that are complete and coqatible vith 
employees documentation is important for an audit trail and should be tesced in 
1993 to see if it is being dono. PSC staff hod planned to test this, but time 
limits precluded us doing this. 

___.-_-_______----------------------------------- 

--__-____--___---__-----.----------.-------------------------.------------ 

--___-___-..__..___..--- 



R!JCOIMENDATION: There should be more checks and balances on the f inal  product 
of  one interviewer. AS a poss ib i l i ty ,  the person interviewed, along with the 
District  Manager should be reviewing the f inal  product. Another poss ib i l i ty  is 
using more interviewers for each state  and the interviewers alternating d i s t r i c t s  
monthly. 



AUDIT DISCLOSW NO. 35 

SUBJECT: 

STATEWENT OF FACTS: 

I. ReLOCATION EXPENSES 

TYPES OF EXPENSES AT BCI 

47 

According t o  the t r i a l  balance for  BCI there vas $2,452,548 i n  account 7 3 5 ,  
employee relocation expenses. The company explained i n  2 - 1 2 6 . 1  that  these 
expenses are  t o  reimburse employees for  moving expenses. We d id  not request the 
invoices backing up t h i s  account. 

According t o  the information supplied t o  us i n  ansver to  2-126.1.  there vere 111 
employees relocated i n  1992. Per the company, employees a re  relocated to  f i l l  
vacancies created. Ralocations are  typical ly  the r e su l t  o f  a retirement, 
reorganization, termination. promotion o r  t ransfer .  The t o t a l  cost  of these 111 
relocat ions vas $2,452,547.76. 

I n  ansver t o  our request t o  determine hov much gets  a l located t o  each s t a t e  and 
t o  regulated and nonregulaced, the company s t a t e s  tha t  because BCI al located by 
cos t  pool ra ther  than by account number, they vere unable to  ansver tha t  
ques t ion.  

The company s t a t ed  t h a t  there vere 33 relocations through Sept. 1 5 ,  1993 v i t h  two 
more scheduled f o r  October. The Company has no way of determining i f  they vi11 
need fu r the r  re locat ions f o r  1993. Time limits precludadus from determining the 
amount of the 33 relocations f o r  1993. 

The Florida Public Senrice Comission Digest of Regulatory Philosophies, 
Communications Department, descr ibes- the philosophies expressed i n  ratemaking 
proceedings. Regarding extraordinary expenses, the Digest s t a t e s  t ha t  " some 
extraordinary,  nonrecurring t e s t  year expenses a re  normalized, other are  
disallowed. FPSC Order 8330, issued 6/2/78 s t a t e s  t ha t  "Elimination of 
nonrecurring ren ta l .  moving ... a re  proper adjustments t o  t e s t  period f igures ."  

OPIIPIOI: I t  appears t h a t  there  a re  many more relocat ions i n  1992 than there vere 
i n  1993. There vere 111 relocations i n  the amount of $2,452.547.76; f o r  an 
average amount of $22,095.03 per relocation. 

Applying this amount t o  the 33 thus far i n  1993 and the tvo scheduled would equal 
$729,135.99 throughOctober1993. Dividing 35 by10 - 3 . 5  relocations per month. 
Adding seven more relocat ionr  for  the months of November and December brings the 
average amount f o r  locacions i n  1993 t o  $927,991; t ha t  is 42 times $22,095.03. 

The amount fo r  1992 l e s s  the S t a f f  estimated amount f o r  1993 eauals $1.524.557. 
This could be considered II nonrecurring amount f o r  1993 i$2,4i2,>48 .less 
5927.991). 



BECOIMENDATION: Remove $ 1 , 5 2 4 , 5 5 7  fr&-account 735 for 1992. AS the Company 
cannot t e l l  how much vent t o  each State  and how much to  regulated and 
deregulated, Staff  used the 1992 b i l l i ng  amounts t o  determine how much vas 
charged i n  t o t a l  t o  a l l  a f f i l i a t e s ,  t o  EST. to  each s t a t e  and then t o  regulated 
and nonregulated. Rather than use the BST percent for Account 6612 t o  al locate 
t o  each s t a t e ,  s t a f f  used a r a t i o  of % t o  t o t a l  for each s t a t e  to  t o t a l  s ta tes .  
This is because the allocations a re  performed for each s t a t e  a t  B C I  before the 
b i l l s  goes t o  BST or the s t a t e .  

'The amount f o r  all nine s t a t e s  is 1,239,948.13, the amount for  Florida is 
$310.275, the amount fo r  regulated is $300,442, and the m u n t  for i n t r a s t a t e  is 
$227.024. See Schedule following th i s  Disclosure for  calculations.  

STATEMENT OF FACTS: 

11. CONTRIBUTIONS, PlEYBERSHIPS, MATCHING G I F R  AND TUITION A I D .  

Included i n  the 1992 Florida Rate Case Adjustments is an Adjustment ca l led  OTHER 
REGUUTORY ADJUSTMENTS. This adjustment excludes the following amounts: 

Charitable FL 
Contributions 
charged t o  F1 2,559 
from BCI  fo r  1992 

Service 
Memberships and 
Social  8,110 
Memberships t o  F1 
from BCI  for  1992 

Reg % 

93.30% 

Re 

2,388 
A m O u n t  

I n t r a  % In t r a  

75.588 1.805 
Amount : 

PROPRIETARY 
~- 

93.308 7,567 75.58% 5,719 

9.956 7 I 523 
-.-.-- - _ _ _ _ _  
- - 

There a r e  accounts l i s t e d  i n  the B C I  Transaction Journal (Sequence 10) vhose 
names indicate  tha t  they might not be reasonable for  ratemaking purposes. These 
Accounts are:  Account 737.1, Service Organizations; Account 737.2, Social 
Organizacions; Account 756, Contributions; Account 756.1, Matching Gif t s ;  and 
Account 721.51. Tuition Aid. 

The descr ipt ion of Account 737.1 ...: includes fees and dues, such as  entrance 
o r  i n i t i a t i o n  fees  and annul, quarterly o r  monthly dues assessed by service 
organizations." 

The descr ipt ion of Account 737.2 ..." includes fees  and dues, such as entrance o r  
i n i t i a t i o n  fees  and annul. quarterly o r  monthly dues assessed by soc ia l  
organizations. Luncheon club dues should a l so  be charged t o  t h i s  account." The 
t o t a l  amount fo r  1992 i n  this account is $20.502.33. 

The descr ipt ion of account 756 . . ." includes cos t  of ~ 1 1  corporate concributiona 
fo r  c i v i c ,  educational, char i table ,  o r  soc ia l  reasons. Contributions include 
donations of cash, equipment or materials." The t o t a l  amount fo r  1992 is 
$11.833.76. 

The Company provided us with a explanation of the Matching Gifts Program. 
Bel lSouthwi l l  Patch~personalcontributionsbo~een $25 and $2,50Oper individual 

The t o t a l  amount fo r  1992 in this account is $17.308. 



t o  "...educational institutions at a 2 : l  iatd.. .maximum $5000." 
organizations will be matched on a 1:l basis UP to $1,000 per individual." 
total amount for 1992 is $37,913.17. 

The description of Account 721.51 includes . . ."  tuition and reimbursements made 
to employees and for payments made directly to educational institutions on behalf 
of employees." There is a total of $L22,156.82 in this account in 1992. 

The Florida Public Service Commission Digest of Regulatory Phi losophies, 
Communications Department. describes the philosophies expressed in ratemaking 
proceedings. Regarding Kembership Fees and Dues. "Social and service club dues 
are not proper for ratemaking expenses (including duas paid to the area Chamber 
of Commerce.)" FPSC Order No. 10449 issued 12/15/81 states ". . . amounts 
associated vith membership fees and dues ... exclude them from rate case." 
Also, "Charitable contributions are currently disallowed as a ratemaking 
expense." FPSC Order No. 10418, issued 11/23/81 states that contributions I . . .  
should be from the company and its stockholders and not the ratepayer." 

OPINION: The 1992 Florida Rate Case adjustment removes $9.954 for Florida 
Regulated and $7,523 for Florida Intrastate. 

Staff's calculation for Service, Social, and Charitable Contributions agrees with 
the 1992 Rate Case Adjustment. This is included here for the other states 
involved in the Florida audit. Staff's calcularion from BCI books is on the 
schedule following this disclosure. 

" _ .  . cultural 
The 

PSC staff believes that the Matching Gift Program should be included along vith 
Social, Service and Charitable Contributioru to be removed from the Rate Case. 
This is not an expense that would benefit the ratepayer. 



100 Note 2 
ALL OF Note 1 AMOUNT % TO AMOUNT 

FLORIDA TL BCI 0 TO BST TO BST -------___________-__________________.__----------------.--- 
ACCOUNT 765.4 
MATCHING CIITS 37.913 81.33% 30, a35 25.029 7,715 

Note 1 --This percent calculated in the schedule to Part I of Disclosure 2 
Note 2 - -  This percent calculated in the schedule to Part I of Disclosure 3 
(based in ratio % of total to each state because the amounts are allocated to the 
States at BCI before the bill goes to BST. 
Note 3 - -  This percent calculated in the Schedule to Part I of Disclosure 3. 
Note 4 - -  This is the amount used in the 1992 Rate Case Adjustment. 
-..-__.-______---_---..------.------------.--.-----.--...-.-----.------ 
PSC staff also questions the Tuition Aid Expense. Time limits precluded us from 
determining the types of tuition that are included in this accounc. If the 
education aids the employee to become more proficient and efficient in their 
jobs,  then ve believe this should be allowed for ratemaking. If not, this 
should be disallowed. 

P WOP Wl ETARY 



rol 
‘W OF Note 1 MOUNT 

BCI  % TO BST TO BST 

Note 2 
% TO 
n 

MOUNT 
FLORIDA 

__-______-___---------.---------------------------------------------------- 
RECOIMZNDATION: Along with the Service Dues, Social Dues, and charitable 
contributions remove the Hatching Gffts Program Amounts from che rate case 
expense in the above amounts. Also, consider removing the Tuition Aid Program 
af ter  determining the benefits o f  these tuit ion payments. 

PROPRIETARY 



STA- OF FACTS: 102 - 
111. NONRECURRING EXPENSE 

One of the vouchers i n  the sample selected was for  
i n  the month ending 7/31/92. 
the B C I  books. 

. paid to  
This was recorded i n  Account 899. Other Expense on 

-Y 
The source documentation shovs t h a t  signed a release to discharge 
Southern Bell  Telephone and Telegraph Company f o r  any and a l l  present and future 
l i a b i l i t y  f o r  - telephone.number In re turn,  SBT vould have to  c red i t  

vas b i l l ed  i n  From correspondence supplied to  us,  it appears t ha t  
November, 1990 for  c a l l s  they did not make and these were possibly fraudulent 
c a l l s .  

The Florida Public Service Commission Digest of Regulatory Philosophies, 
Communications Department, describes the philosophies expressed i n  ratemaking 
proceedings. Regarding eXtraOtdiMry expenses, the Digest s t a t e s  t ha t  "some 
extraordinary,  nonrecurring t e s t  year expenses are  normalized, others are 
disallowed. FPSC Order 7419, issued 9/3/76 states tha t  "a host of nonrecurring 
and out of period expenses are  properly excluded.' 

OPINION: Included i n  Account 899 is 
be nonrecurring and appl ies  t o  1990 dol la rs .  

From our sample, we cannot t e l l  whether the remainder of ' was paid t o  
System One or a c r e d i t  vas issued, or  a settlement vas made for  just  che 

ai th  
m 

f o r  an expense tha t  appears to  

Time l i m i t s  precluded fur ther  investigation. 

BECOIMENDATION: Remove from account 899 f o r  1992. As the company 
cannot t e l l  us how much went t o  each Sta te  a d  how much t o  regulated and 
deregulated. Staff used the 1992 b i l l i n g  aanounts t o  determine how much vas 
charged i n  co ta l  co a11 a f f i l i a t e s ,  t o  BST, t o  each s t a t e  and then t o  regulated 
and nonregulated. 

ADJUSTKENT FOR SETTLEWNT 
TIME % OF 

AMOUNT TO 

MOUNT TO 

AMOUNT TO 

1992 BILLING TO BST 

FLORIDA 25.03a 

FLORIDA REG 

FLORIDA INTRA 

PROPRIETARY 



STATTEWEPIT OF FACTS: 

IV. OUT OF PERIOD EXPENSES 

A.  SEMINAR EXPENSE 

103 

Included in Account 73b, Employee Business, Training and Education, are wo 
payments to Telecommunications Research Associates; each in the amount of 

b These were paid in the months ending 5/31/92 and 12/31/92. 

According to Source documentation both payments were for nine on-site 
presentations for State Government Training Seminars. Per conversation with a 
BST employee, the employees involved with Government Compliance around the 
scates. 

The source documentatioa to the voucher paid in the month ending 5/31/92 included 
that these on-site seminars were to be furnished in 1992. The voucher that vas 
paid in the month ending 12/31/92 did not specify a year. Further conversation 
with a BST employee revealed that the voucher paid in the month of 12/31/92 vas 
for presentation to be made in 1993. 

According to the Trial Balance (Sequence 10) these vouchers were booked as 
follows: 

POB03000 

The,organization chart shovs tliat POB03000 is a cost pool thac is called 
Regulated, and allocated based on regulated sales hours. This is not the 
Government Compliance Cost pool. 

B. PRESIDENTS CLUB 

Included in the sample selected vas a charge in Account 899 in the amount of 
$52,000 to "Reflect the 1991 Presidents Club Properly on the books". 

Also, included in the ample vas a charge of $158,000 accruing for 1992 
President's Honors. 

The Florida Public Semice Commission Digest of Regulatory Philosophies. 
Communications Department. describes the philosophies expressed in ratemaking 
proceedings. Regarding extraordinary expanses, the digest states that *some 
extraordinary, nonrecurring test year expenses are normalized, others are 
disallowed. FPSC Order 7419, issued 9/3/76 SCateS that "a host of nonrecurring 
and out of period expenses are properly excluded ..." 
OPINION: - 
applicable to 1993. 

8. 
KO 1991. 

3 6  A. Included in Account 734 is ' ior an expenses that appears to be 

Included in Account 899 is $52.000 for an expense that appears to be related 



RECOMMENDATION:.. ~. 
from Account 734 for  1992 for  charges applicable t o  1993. A s  

PSC s t a f f  did not have the t o t a l  amount of hours for  the 'year ,  staff estimated 
the adjustment based on the dol lars  of regulated t o  nonregulated as  i n  prior 
recommended adjustments. 

B .  A s  the company cannot t e l l  us hov 
much went to  each Sta te  and how much to regulated and deregulated. Staff  
estimated the adjustment based on the dol la rs  of regulated to  nonregulated as  i n  
p r i o r  Audit Disclosures. 

$2 A. Remove 

Remove $52,000 from Account 899 for  1992. 

AIMuSlXENT FOR 1993 MPENSE 
TIMES 3 OF 1992 BILLING TO BST 

I4 

Ib 
AMOUNT TO FLORIDA 

AMOUNT TO FL REG 
18 

$0 
AMOUNT TO FLORIDA INTR4 

PROPRIETARY 
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AUDIT DISCLOSURE NO. 36 

SUBJECT: RETURN ON INVESTMENT IOb 
S T A m N T  OF FACTS: The f u l l y  distributed cost figures that BCI uses t o  b i l l  
a f f i l i a t e s  contain 15.760 return on investment as follows: 

BST REG AL 
BST REG FL 
BST REG GA 
BST REG KY 
BST REG LA 
BST REG PIS 
BST REG NC 
BST REG SC 
BST REG TN 
BST NON REG AL 
BST NQN REG FL 
BST NON REG GA 
BST NON REG m 
BST NON REG LA 
BST NON REG MS 
BST NON REG NC 
BST NON REG SC 
BST NON REG TN 

BST TOTAL 

DIFF 
1992 BILLING 1992 BILLING . ROI 
BEFORE ROI AFrER ROI '1992 ____-______-________-.---.------------- 

17,323,081 17,512,260 189,113 
50,371,489 50,936,339 564 I 850 
38,637,466 39,076,592 439,126 
8,256.108 8,349.64.4 92,936 

19,545.734 19,758,015 212,281 
8,713,909 8,807,082 93,173 

23,901,032 21,161,481 266.449 
13,044,030 13,185,424 1*1,384 
22,959,134 23,219,219 259,545 

418,105 423,345 5,240 
1,649,569 1,667,113 1 7 , 5 4  

922,173 934.160 11,381 
285,879 288,749 2,870 
124.118 125,663 1,545 
325,998 329,645 3,641 
353,811 351,561 3,750 
290,111 293,193 3,682 
711 237 786.149 8,912 

201,90Q,790 210,218,284 2,311,494 
__-_____.__..__*__..__________.________ 

OPINIOI:  A lower rate of  ret- could reduce the amounts b i l l e d  to  each 
a f f i l i a t e  and in turn reduce the amount included i n  regulated a c t i v i t i e s .  

PROPRIETARY 
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AUDIT DISCLOSURE NO. 37 

SUBJECT: BEUSOUTH BUSINESS SYSTEMS, INC. 

STATEXENT OF FACTS: According t o  the 1992 Cos t  Allocation Manual, BellSouth 
Corporate Structure;  BellSouth Business Systems (BBS) is a subsidiary of  
BellSouth Telephone (BST). BellSouth Communications, Inc. ( B C I )  is a s u b s i d i a j  
of BBS. 

It vas explained in an interview with BCI employees, t ha t  there are  no employees 
i n  BBS. BCI employees provide staff for  BBS. All the executives i n  BBS are paid 
out of BellSouth Corporation and are b i l l e d  t o  BBS subs. The executives are 
assigned to  BBS. 

Par t  of the a l loca t ion  process v i t h i n  B C I  is a l loca t ing  dol la rs  t o  BBS, the 
parent of BCI  and then a l loca t ing  par t  o f  these dol la rs  back t o  BCI and par t  t o  
other BBS subsidiar ies .  The other subsidiar ies  are DataServ, BellSouth 
Communications Systems, Inc,  and BellSouch Financial Services Corp. Inc. 



IO8 AUDIT DISCLDSm No. 38 

SUBJECT: 
- - 

LEASES W I T H  SUNLINK AND DATASERV AND BELLSOUTH 
COPMUNICATIONS SYSTEMS, INC.  

STATEWENT OF FACTS: 
did not provide Fully Distributed Cost or  Market Comparisons. 

Per the answer t o  request 2-079, the following payments vere made i n  1992 t o  
Sunlink: 

The company provided the lease agreements for  the above but 

CHARGED TO 
AMOUNT BST-(REQ 2-012) 

- . "  \ 0 DATA SERV 

Data S e m  charges BST through both Fully Distributed Costs for  the Atlanta Repair 
Fac i l i t y  and market r a t e  for  other services.  In  response 2-001.Al. the company 
contends tha t  the lease charges are not i n  the Fully Distributed Cost calculat ion 
and therefore none of the costs  chain i n  t o  regulation. 

Sunlink also had a lease with Bellsouth Communications Systems, Inc. (BCS) for  
.y did not provide the requested FDC analysis u n t i l  October 6 ,  1993. 

A l l  Sunlink Financial Statements and General Ledgers vere requested June 7 ,  1993. 
The company sa id  they vould backup only chained transactions but  i n  doing so did 
not include the BCS o r  Data Serv leases.  The FDC analysis provided shows tha t  
FDC is more than the lease costs  charged to  BCS by $227.078. However, the FDC 
analysis  includes Jf Return on Investment vhich vas computed using a 

I b  

2l pretax r e tu rn  of 15.768. 

OPINION: The company has not adequately j u s t i f i e d  the charges f o r  Data S e w  even 
though the company uses market r a t e s  because these costs  a r e  chained through the 
marKet r a t e s .  The costs  applicable t o  Florida have been determined as 
follovs: 

% OF DATA SERV REVENUE FROH BST 3.828 (DATA SERV CHARGED TO BST REQ 
* 2-012 /TOTAL REV a2; tFR F/S) 28 LEASEAMOUNT 

BST A W C A T I O N  OF LEASE 54,664 

PERCENT TO FLORIDA 

FLORIDA AMOUNT 

24.688 (CHARGES TO FLA 
1,218.592/CHARGES TO BST 
0,936,617 REQ. 2-012) 

13,491 

Because ve have not  received any d e t a i l  on BSC regarding t h i s  matter,  staff 
cannot determine the amount of the $732,000 lease vhich haa been chained i n  t o  
regulation. 

PROPRIETARY 
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AUDIT DISCIASIllLe NO. 39 

SUBJECT: SUNLINK WAREHOUSE SPACE 

STATEMENT'O~ PACTS: 
ren ts  three warehouses t o  BST. They are  as follows: 

According t o  che Coopers and Lybrand vorkpapers ~ Sunlink 

-= FDC .. RENT 6 BIRHINCW WAREHOUSE 
- 

9 JACKSONVILLF WAREHOUSE 
8 ST AUGUSTINE WAREHOUSE 

- .. 9 
The f u l l y  d is t r ibu ted  cost  f igures contain 15.768 re turn on investment as 
follovs:  

1 AVERAGE ROI 
INVESTMENT 

\q BIWINCHIUI WAREHOUSE 

(6 ST AUGUSTINE WAREHOUSE 
I C JACKSONVILLE WAREHOUSE , I  

13 
The company would not provide the General Ledger of Sunlink, only redacted 
pages showing individual items on che FDC analysis.  

OPINION:  
The Jacksonville warehouse is already $240,056.10 higher than Fully 
Distr ibuted Costs. 

Redacted copies of the general ledger are  not su f f i c i en t  to  determine the 
appropriateness of Fully Distributed Costs. 
there  are contra accounts which change the balances used or  i f  there  a re  
working c a p i t a l  accounts which should be included but have not been. 

The amount of r en t  has been al located by staff t o  the s t a t e s  using account 6121 
a l loca t ion  bas is  as  follows: 

A lower r a t e  of re turn could make ren t  higher than FDC on a l l  leases .  

We a re  unable t o  determine i f  

1 DOLIARS 

Florida 26.14% 741,515 
Georgia 17.281 490,183 
North Carolina 9.621 272,891 
South Carolina 6 . 4 4 %  182,684 
Alabama 8.471 240,269 
Kentucb  4.921 139,566 
Louisiana 9.951 282,252 
Mississippi 5.85% 165,947 
Tennessee 11.331 321.399 

2,836,707 



I \ O  
REC0IQIEM)ATION: 
support their numbers the entire lease should be removed. 
should be allocated as follows: 

Because the company would not  provide complete access to 
The Florida portion 

Florida 761.515 (used cost pool 8) 
% Regulated 97.68% (HP2702 analysis) 

722,829 
% Intrastate 77.33% (Ratio-Separations Report) 
Fla Intra/Reg 558.964 

PROPRIETARY 



AUDIT DISCLOSURE NO. 40 

SUBJECT: CSL BIRMINCHAn I \ \  
STATEMENT OF FACTS: CSL Birmingham has three complexes charged at Fully 
Distributed Costs (FDC) to BST. 

BUILDINGS FDC BASE RENT 

6 BSSI 5,312,500 
9 BSSII 3,180,025 
8 3700 BLDG. 1,565,410 
9 10.057.935 

Accordfng to request 2-038 they are: 

- ~ -  

Additional rent is paid for operating expenses, taxes and insurance. These 
amounts were requested 8/9/93 (Request 2-131) and have never been provided. 
However. according to request 2-131. total rent revenue of CSL Birmingham from 
BST was $10,635,900. 

The following amounts vera included in the FDC analysis for Return on Investment 
computed at 15.762. 

AVC. INV. ROI 
17 BSSI 
1s BSSII 
t q  3700 BLW. 
Za 

The company provided redacted pages from their general ledger which contained the 
numbers used in their FDC ana'lysis but refused to provide their entfre 
ledger. 

The rent is being allocated to the states using the allocation percents fo r  
account 6121. 

Florida 
Georgia 
North Carolina 
South Carolina 
Alabama 
Kentucky 
Louisiana 
Mississippi 
Tennessee 

8 

26.14% 
17.28% 
9.623 
6.44% 

4.92% 
9.952 
5.85% 
11.332 

8.47% 

DOLLARS 
RENT 

$2,629,144 
1,738,011 
967,573 
647,731 

494.050 
1,000,765 

1,139,56& 
$10,057,935 

851,907 

588,389 

RENT UITn 
OPERATING EXP. 
$2,780,224 
1.a37.884 

684,952 

523.286 
1,058,272 

1,023,174 

900,861 

622,200 
l.205.047 

$10,635,900 

PROPRIETARY 
. 



OPINION:  
FDC analysis.  
accounts which could change the balances needed t o  be used. 

I t  a l so  does not allow a review t o  determine i f  a l l  necessary accounts were 
included i n  working cap i t a l .  

Questions also arose from the redacted copies of whether the 3800 building and 
the 3700 building were charged t o  the same C o s t  center.  By not being able t o  
review the general ledger for  charges f o r  the 3800 building it  vas impossible t o  
determine i f  the FDC analysis contained costs  for  the 3800 building. The company 
l a t e r  provided redacted copies of the General Ledger shoving the 3800 building 
as a separate  l i n e  item but redacted the dol la rs .  

Limited access t o  the general ledger is not suf f ic ien t  t o  support their  
-Providing only cer ta in  accounts does nor allow review for  contra 

! 

It also vas impossible t o  determine the reasonableness of other ren ts .  

Reducing the r a t e  of  re turn to a lover leve l  could reduce FDC t o  being lover than 
the  ac tua l  r en t  charged. 

REGOHMENDATION: Because the company refused t o  support t he i r  calculat ions by 
full access. the ren t  and other re la ted  costs  should be disallowed as  follows: 

F l o r i d a  port ion 
Regulated 

a I n t r a s t a t e  
Florida Intraflegulated 

RENT ONLY ALL COSTS 
2 ,629 ,144  2 ,780 ,224  

2 ,499,527 2 ,643 ,159  

1 ,932 ,884  2 ,043 .955  

9 5 . 0 7 *  9 5 . 0 7 t  

77.33) 7 7 . 3 3 )  



AUDIT DISCLOSm 

SUBJECT: RETURN 
FROM AFFILIATES 

NO. 41 

ON INVESTMENT USED FOR FULLY DISTRIBUTED COSTS ALLOCATED 

STATEMENT OF FACTS: Most of the affiliates charged EST for a Return on 
Investment of 11.25% and a pretax return of 15.76% computed as follows: 

ALLOWABLE ROI 
DEBT RATIO 
DEBT COST RATE 
WEIGHTED DEBT COST 
WEIGHTED EQUITY COST 
GROSS UP FACTOR 
WEIGHTED EQUITY COST RATE 

ROI GROSSED UP FOR INCOME TAX 
GROSSED UP FOR INCOME TAXES 

11.25% 
44.20% 
8.80% 
3.89% 
7.368 
6.20% 

11.87% 
15.76% 

The company vas requested to provide the actual return on investment paid to each 
affiliate and chained to each affiliate. This was not received in time to 
include the information in this report. Where the information could be obtained 
it is included with other exceptions and disclosures. 

OPINION: This equates to a return on equity (ROE) of about 13.19%. Staff Witness 
Neal has recommended a ROE of 10.88 

RECOHXENDATION: The Company should be required to recompute all affiliate 
transactions using the Commission authorized ROE. Since this will not be h o r n  
until after the hearing, the Company should provide an analysis that shows the 
effect of 100 basis point chenge on affiliate transactions. 

PROPRIETARY 



AUDIT DISCLCSUEE NO. 42 

SUBJECT: CSL CHASTAIN CENTER 

STATEMENT OF FACTS: According to leases betveen BST and CSL Chastain. BellSouth 
Telephons rents 59.267 square feet of space in the CSL Chastain Complex at 

%e average rent over the 15 years net of the improvement-2llovance vas 

per the leases for Phase I1 and 111. --- 
square foot for 

* .  
per square foot for the 18.468 in phase I1 and ' the 10.799 square feet in Phase 111. 

The-company compared the MOVATS lease,because itvas a non-affiliate company. at 

per averaged over the five years reducedthe lease amount to an average of 
LO 
1 square foot. 

per square foot for the 35,725 square fcec. The improvement allovances 

The MOVATS lease vas a five year lease which has expired. 
empty. 

According to the company provided list of lessees, the next largest space fs a 
lease with ATT in phase I11 for 28,307 square feet. The company refused to 
provide the lease because it wasn't used to determine market. 

The rent allocated to the states using account 6121 allocations is: 

That space is nov 

Florida 
Georgia 
North Carolina 
South Carolina 
Alabama 
Kentucky 
Louisiana 
Mississippi 
Tennessee 

% 
RENT 
26.148 
17.288 
9.62% 
6.648 
8.478 
4.928 
9,958 
5.858 
11.338 

DOLIARS RENT u/ 
OTHER COSTS 

170,616 

PROPRIETARY 112,787 
62,790 
42.034 
55,284 
32.113 
64,944 
38,183 
73,951 
652,700 

OPITIIOB: 
15 year lease. 

In a competitive market, it vould be reasonable eo give better races to a 
company locking in to a lease for a large space for 15 years as chis vould 
assist the lessor in obtaining financing for the project and eliminates the need 
to pay commissions for finding nev tenants,. CSL Chastain paid Carter Associates 

It does not appaar appropriate to compare a five year lease to a 

:or procuring the HOVATS lease. 
_. . 3 7and Oxford Industries and 

If BST had a 5 year lease, they may have renegotiated a beccer lease race at the 
end of five years, or moved as MOVATS did. 
they did not have that option. 

By locking in to a 15 year lease. 



11 5 
FDC could not be determined for  comparison because the company would not 
provide the general ledgers. 

RECOMMENDATION: Because the 15 year leases are  not comparable to  other leases 
and no tenants are  comparable i n  size and because the company would 
not provide general-ledgero, , to allow for  a f u l l y  d is t r ibu ted  cost  computation, 

and other lease costs  which t o t a l  $652,700 should be . .. .. 6 the e n t i r e  ren t  of 

9 Florida portion 

removed as  follows :'''-'.. 
ONLY ALL COSTS 

170,616 

162,200 I I  

13 Florida Intra/Reg 125,433 

d".. 

95';07! 95.07% 

Percent In t r a s t a t e  77.339 77.33% 

Percent Regulated 

1 Y If the ren t  were reduced only to  the HOVATS lease amount of $5,65, the ren t  would 
be reduced by $241.699 compured as follows: 

17 
( 8  
l q  DIFFERENCE 
30 TIMES SQ. FEET 

BST RENT NET OF IMPROVEMENTS 
MOVATS RENT NET OF IMPROVEMENTS 

Percent Florida 
21 

a 3  - 
Percent Regulated 

a f  
Percent I n t r a s t a t e  

J? 

PHASE I1 PHASE I11 
- .  

4a .46a 10,799 

41 

95.07* 

77.33% 



Ilb AUDIT DISCLOSURE NO. 43 

SUBJECT: CAMPANILE LEASE-1155 PEACHTREE ASSOCIATES 

STATEKENT OF FACTS: 
1155 Peachtree Associates. 

The Campanile building i n  Midtom Atlanta,  i s  ovned by 

3.5- 

3 3  

According co a response to  Request 2-054A. Attachment G ,  as  of 9/1/93 the 
space is occupied as follows: 

9/1/93 12/31/92* 
BST and Af f i l i a t e s  72 .571  75.101 
C&L and Carter 17.21e 17 .211  
Non A f f i l i a t e s  7 . 6 ~  7.69e 
Vacant 2.531 

100.001 100.001 

Per lease charges from BSE having 6th f loor  i n  1992 

The company provided leases  vhich shov an average cos t  per year per square foot 
a f t e r  averaging improvement allovances over the l i f e  of the lease as follows: 

Coopers and Lybrand 
BST 
BSIS 
BSE 
BSC 

BSC adjusted the 
according t o  t h e i r  J C O  Katrixes. 

t o  amount t o  Average per square foot  per yaar 

The t o t a l  paid by BSC t o  1155 Peachtree Assoc. before the adjustment and 
including other  ren t  vas 

According t o  the Coopers and Lybrand vorkpapers, no adjustment vas made by 
Coopers and Lybrand f o r  the 3rd t o  4th amendments of the Lease vhich added 27.406 
of space a t  a t  12/1/95 and 1/31/96 respectively and . t o  the end of 

t o  th? lease .  

according to  request 2-156. 

- If Coopers and Lybrand had adjusted there  amendments from 
they vould have removed another $88,247.32. 

- 
. ,  

Sta f f  requested Leases in the building other than Coopers and Lybrand. Gary 
Grace. the company representative said there  vera no comparable leases  i n  the 
Campanile Building and that the only comparable apaca vaa a lease i n  the 1100 
building acrosa the street. 
Donnelly andJoy  Co. f o r  7,195 rentable square f e e t  f o r  5 years.  This lease vas 
ma& f o r  ‘ 
allowances of : per square foot  m o r t i s e d  over five years.  This reduces 
r en t  by ’ e r  square foot  to  ‘per r q u r e  foot .  

It should a l so  be noted t h a t  the companies t h a t  BST is using t o  compute market 
r a t e s  f o r  both the Camponille Building and the 1100 building are  doing business 
v i t h  BST and t h e i r  a f f i l i a t e s .  The amounts paid i n  1992 a re  (per request 2-158): 

Ha provided c lease madm i n  9/1/93 v i t h  RR 

b u e . r r n t  but  included design coat  and improvement 
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Coopers and Kilpatrick 6 
.Lybrand . Cody 

BSC HQ AND BSE 
BST '3,781,000 258,000' 

- _ _  

OPINION: Since the company believes the 1100 building is comparable space, it 
is questionable vhy they did not use the Kilpatrick and Cody lease for  comparison 
vhich vas made i n  6/91 for  141,414 square f e e t  a t  an average per year of 
per square foot .  
and Lybrand and is c loser  i n  time i n i t i a t e d  than the RR Donnelly lease.  

If market r a t e  is appropriate, the Kilpatrick and Cody lease should be used for 
comparison thus adjust ing the Coopers and Lybrand r a t e  of o r  a 
reduction of , Using the space of 305.696 for  BSC l e s s  1993 space of '8080 
and storage and mailroom and computer space of 9,475 f o r  a ne t  of 288,141 7 

is $1.319.685.70. The adjustment f o r  amendment 3 and 4 needs t o  be reduced t o  
the C h L r a t e  for  an addi t ional  88,247.32. The t o t a l  adjustment vould be 
$1,407,933. 

The attached char t s  a l loca tes  these costs  t o  BST and t o  the s t a t e s  using 1992 
b i l l i n g s  as a base. The reductions t o  BST vould be $1,018,317.52 and to  Florida 
vould be $274,030. This amount needs to  be al located t o  i n t r a s t a t e  regulated 
do l l a r s .  

However. because the Campanile Building was rented 752 by BST and Af f i l i a t e s  
and 17.2% by companies earning a subs tan t ia l  amount of t h e i r  revenues from 
BST and a f f i l i a t e s  and because the BSC space of 305,695 is not r e a l l y  comparable 
t o  e i t h e r  the Coopers and Lybrand space of approximately 72,000 or  
the Kilpatr ick and Cody lease i n  the 1100 Building of approximately 141,000 
square f e e t ,  a comparable market does not e x i s t  and f u l l y  d i s t r ibu ted  cost  
should be used. 

I n  a competitive market. a lessor  vho vould be guaranteed ren t  on 300,000 
square f e e t  of space f o r  10 years would probably be v i l l i n g  t o  negotiate a 
b e t t e r  p r i ce  than they vould on 72,000 square f e e t .  

Since the company vould not provide actual  costs  and the general ledger for  
the Campanile Building, staff vas unable t o  determine FDC. 

R E C O ~ A T I O W :  

This space has more than the 72,000 square f ee t  used by Cobpers. 

t o  

Since the company vould not provide access t o  staff to  the 
records necessary t o  compute Fully Distributed Cost. the e n t i r e  r en t  for  

36 1992 of ~ should be removed. 

According t o  the at tached computations. $5,543,669.26 r e l a t e s  t o  BST and 
$l,Wt9,115.08 is Flo r id .  spec i f ic .  This amount needs t o  be a l loca ted  t o  
I n t r a s t a t e  Regulated. - 

PROPRIETARY 
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AUDIT DISCLOSURE .. ua. 44 I20 
SUBJECT: BELLSOUTH ENTERPRISES' (BSE) BILLING TO NONRECUMTED SUBSIDIARIES 

STATEMENT OF FACTS: 

GENERAL 

According t o  BSE Accounting Directive 005, Section 5.01 chaining is  defined as 
follows: "When a c a r r i e r  obtains an asset  or service from a nonregulated 
a f f i l i a t e  that  has  obtained the asset  or service from another nonregulated 
a f f i l i a t e . '  

Section 5.02 says tha t  BSE requires a l l  intercompany transactions comply v i th  
the J o i n t  Cost Order because costs tha t  are  included i n  chaining transactions 
tha t  a re  several  layers removed from the ultimate dest inat ion can be 
d i f f i c u l t  to  identify.  

BSE Account Directive 008, Section 1.01 presents the rules fo r  pricing goods 
and services transferred between regulated ca r r i e r s  and t h e i r  nonregulated 
a f f i l i a t e s .  
regulated a f f i l i a t e  must be based on the JCO f u l l y  d is t r ibu ted  costing 
standards (FDC)." 

BSE does not b i l l  BST di rec t ly .  BSE b i l l s  t he i r  nonregulated subs and in  
turn,  according t o  the Cost Allocation Manual a t  12/31/92, the nonregulated 
subs b i l l  BST a t  f u l l y  dis t r ibuted cost ,  market o r  tariff, e t c .  whichever 
applies.  

"If no prevail ing market r a t e  e x i s t s ,  the pr ice  charged t o  the 

21-BSE b i l l s  t he i r  subsidiar ies  a m&agement fee.  

a ( s u b s i d i a r i e s  fo r  1992 was 

This fee  is 
subsidiar ies  operating expenses (operating expenses less cos t  of goods sold, 
depreciation and management fee) .  

of the 

The t o t a l  management fee  b i l l e d  t o  

In  order t o  determine if the management fee  is less than FDC, BSE calculated 
vhat  FDC would have been if it had been used. BSE calculated tha t  FDC was 

a9 ! A for 1992. 

As explained by the company, FDC is calculated as follovs:  BSE costs  t ha t  
a re  not  pro jec t  coded o r  retained are  compiled by Responsibil i ty Coda (RC). 
These cos ts  a re  then al located t o  all subsidiar ies  based on subsidiary 
operating expenses, salary cos ts ,  marketing cos ts  or equity and debt. 

For example. the t o t a l  costa a t  BSE aasociated with Sunan Resources tha t  a re  
not  pro jec t  coded or retained are  compiled under Responsibility Codes U12100 
t o  U12500. The to ta l  of these costs  a re  a l located t o  all BSE subs based on 
the subs id ia r ies  salary expenses. 

The Company explained that the vork a c t i v i t i e s  in the  Human Resources RC ' s  
include "developing and administering benefi ts  and compensation fo r  off icerS,  
key managers, and other  employees ... di rec t ing  planning a c t i v i t i e s  fo r  
es tab l i shed  companies ... developing, implementing and coordinating pol ic ies  

PROPRIETARY 



and monitoring..activities affecting all BSE international operations and 
locations ... developing and implementing quality programs at BSE 
Headquarters and within all BSE companies ...I 

Total Marketing costs at BSE that are not project coded or retained are 
compiled under Responsibility Codes U61EOO to RC's U61340. 
these costs are allocated to all BSE subs based on the subsidiaries marketing 
costs. 

The total of 

The company explained that the work activities in the Marketing Group 
includes "...providing corporate oversight for marketing functions within all 
BSE subsidiaries ... providing subject matter expertise on marketing issues 
for BSE's subsidiaries ... coordinating efforts of BSE subsidiaries' 
marketing organizations ... coordinating BSE subsidiaries' national accounts 
efforts ... " 
The same concepts are used for all RC's that are not project coded or 
retained. 

PSC staff addressed six areas of BSE billing to Nonregulated Subsidiaries. 
They are as follows: 
to calculate FDC, BSE Income Statement Reconciliation. Management Fee, FDC 
Calculation, Companies billed a Project Fee, Types of Expenses at BSE 
Headquarters. 

Each will be described separately vith an opinion from the PSC staff. 
Finally, a conclusion and recommendation on a l l  areas will be found at the 
end of this disclosure. 

Companies billed the Management fee vs. companies used 

I. COMPANIES BILLED THE MANAG& FEE vs. COMPANIES USED TO CALCUTATE FDC. 

BSE subsidiaries billed a management fee were: Mobile Data, BellSouth 
Advanced Nenrorks (BSAN), BellSbuth Information Network (BIN), Sunlink, 
BellSouth Information Systems, Inc. (BIS), BellSouth Advertising & Publishin6 
Corp. (BAPCO), LM Berry, Stevens Graphics, Techsouth, Bellsouth Cellular, 
BellSouth Mobile Data, Inc. (M), Mobile Comunications Corporations of 
America and affiliates (MCCA), International Operations Group, and BellSouth 
Financial Services Corp (FINS). 

In calculating the FDC. the above companies were included along with those 
that were not billed a management fee in 1992. 
Marketing Program, Executive Services. Data Service Financial Services. Inc. 
(DFINS), Corporate Health Network (CHN),  Scientific Softvare. Inc. (SSI), 
Intelligent Messaging Services Inc. (Intellbsg), Dataserv International, 
Intelligent Kedia, Worldvide Wireless Trials (WN), Retained Costs at BSE and 
Miscellaneous costs at BSE. 

The Company states that BSE does not bill management fees to companies 
*...which fall vithin the following general categories: (1) corporate 
development entities, (2) recent acquisitions, (3) international joint 
venture inv.stmants/internationally vholly owned subs. . ."  

These companies were: 

1 
L 
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OPINION:  
a Management Fee. 
of vhether b i l l i n g  FDC o r  l e s s .  

BSE d id  not use the same companies to  calculate  the FDC a s  they b i l l ed  
They are  not using the same bas is  f o r  comparison 

11. BSE INCOME STATEMENT RECONCILIATION 

Part  of BSE’s b i l l i n g  t o  t h e i r  subs includes Projects tha t  are  spec i f ica l ly  
coded t o  the subs for  vhich the work was being performed. This is i n  addition 
t o  the Management fee .  
are  not b i l l e d  as  Project costs  or  considered pa r t  of the.FDC calculat ion.  

I n  order t o  determine tha t  a l l  costs  are  used i n  the FDC calculat ion,  BSE 
prepared an income statement reconciliation. 
here to  the T r i a l  Balance. These costs  are  Project Coded Costs, Total  
Expenses Allocated f o r  FDC, and Costs Retained. BSE has objected to  us 
having access to  t h e i r  f inancial  records to  ver i fy  these cos ts .  

BSE a lso re ta ins  cer ta in  costs  a t  headquarters tha t  

A l l  costs a t  BSE a re  reconciled 

OPINION: Because w e  did not have access t o  BSE f inanc ia l  records,  ve could not 
determine vhether the Income Statement Reconciliation t o  the T r i a l  Balance 
vas cor rec t .  

111. MANAGEMENT FEE 

I n  order t o  substant ia te  the management fee b i l l e d  t o  each subsidiary,  PSC 
staff requested financial statements f o r  a l l  BSE subsidiar ies  vhether b i l l e d  
a management fee  o r  not  f o r  December, 1992. In  response t o  request no. 2-097(6) 
the Company objected t o  providing the f inanc ia l  statements f o r  a l l  BSE 
subs id ia r ies .  

OPINION: If we  cannot substant ia te  the basis  f o r  the management f ee  b i l l e d  to  
each subsidiary through the income statements, we do not know whether the amounts 
t h a t  a r e  eventually b i l l e d  (chained through ) t o  BST from the nonregulated 
subs id ia r ies  a r e  reasonable. A l l  subsidiar ies  would have t o  be b i l l e d  on the 
same bas i s .  

I V .  FDC CALCUUTION 

As explained by BSE, BSE cos ts  t ha t  are not pro jec t  coded or re tained a re  
compiled by Responsibil i ty Code (RC). 
subs id ia r ies  as l i s t e d  abovo based on al locat ion fac tors .  

The primary a l loca t ion  fac tors  f o r  calculat ing FDC cos t  are subsidiary 
operating expenses, salary cos ts ,  marketing cos ts ,  and equity and debt. 

PSC staff requested documentation for  the a l loca t ion  fac tors .  
t o  see a t  compmy premises, vi thout  wri t ing down numborr, tho income 
statement f o r  BSE. 
ca lcu la t ion  f o r  BIS. BSAN. Sunlink and Data Serv Internat ional  t o  the Income 
Statements. Marketing Expenses f o r  BIS and Stevens Graphics worm tied t o  “BSE 
Harkacing Costs for year end 12/31/92“. 
schedule a t  company premises. without wri t ing down numbers. 
sa la ry  expense w a s  tracod for  BIS and Graphics t o  “BSE Salary Costs f o r  Year 
end 12/31/92.”. 

These cos ts  a r e  then a l loca ted  t o  a l l  

We were able 

S ta f f  traced the operation expernos used i n  the FDC 

Again we were able  t o  see t h i s  
The subsidiary 

W e  were able t o  see t h i s  schedule on company s i t e .  without 
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n 3  writ ing down niunbers 

OPINION:  The a l loca t ion  procedures t o  determine FDC might seem reasonable, but 
if ve cannot audi t  the subsidiary amounts underlying the a l loca t ions ,  ve cannot 
drav a conclusion on the calculation of the FDC. 

V. COMPANIES BILLED A PROJECT FEE 

BSE provided us v i t h  W o  formal contracts.  One is f o r  BSE, Inc. as  agent for  
BellSouth Mobility, Inc. and American Cellular Communications Corp v i th  
BST. The second contract  vas for  BSE, Inc. v i t h  BST. 

We a lso  requested agreements tha t  BSE has with its nonrep la t ed  subsidiaries.  
We vere supplied v i t h  agreements i n  the form of Project Descriptions, Project 
Budgets and Approval Forms, for  only those BSE subsidiar ies  thac b i l l  BST a t  
f u l l y  d is t r ibu ted  cos t  (FDC). 
v i t h  BSE subsidiar ies  t ha t  did not b i l l  BST a t  FDC. 

S t a f f  revieved the Project Descriptions and Project Budgets and Approval 
forms, f o r  the projeccs supplied t o  us. 
100% co the par t icu lar  subsidiar ies  t ha t  chain in to  BST. hovever. seven out 
of 31 projec ts  reviewed, a l located par t s  t o  d i f f e ren t  subsidiar ies .  The 
pa r t s  t h a t  a r e  a l located t o  subsidiar ies  t h a t  don't chain in to  regulation 
vere  not included. 

OPINION: In order t o  obcain a complete picture  of the amounts thac are  chained 
inco the regulated e n t i t i e s  from BSE nonregulated subs id ia r ies ,  i n  our opinion 
it is necessary t o  h o w  hov the determination of b i l l i n g  t o  each of BSE's subs 
i s  ar r ived  a t .  
bill BST a t  FDC a re  equitable;  
b i l l  BST a r e  handling tho i r  f a i r  share of projects  where the pro jec t  is 
a l loca ted  betveen subs chaining in to  BST and subs not chaining in to  BST. 

By withholding these agreements and hov the amounts t o  these other subs are  
a r r ived  a t .  the s t a f f  cannot drav a conclusion chat the amount chat is 
chained i n t o  regulat ion is reasonable. 

VI. 

BSE objected t o  our requests f o r  Financial statemencs, Cumulative General 
Ladger. Curmlacive Transaction Iadgor, and Chart of Accounts as  of 12/31/92; 
and a pr in tout  of  a11 disbursements over $50,000 during 1992. 

Without these f inanc ia l  records. ve did noc have information thac vould 
f a c i l i t a t e  the se l ec t ion  of a ramplo of expenses items. 

PSC staff reviewed an In te rna l  Audit of "1992 Officer Expense Reviev - -  BSE 
A l l  Departments." The audit revealed ce r t a in  expenses t h a t  vera questionable 
for ratemaking purposes. 

OPINION:  Because ve could not have access t o  BSE's books, vo could not s e l ec t  
a sample to  determine the types of expenses, 

The company objected t o  providing agreements 

Many of the projects  vere a l located 

A l i s t  of these seven Projects fol lovs t h i s  disclosure.  

If the agreements ve receive t h a t  are v i t h  the BSE subs tha t  
ve still do not knov i f  BSE subs t h a t  do not 

TYPES OF EXPENSES AT BSE HEADQUARTERS. 

See Disclosure 46 f o r  details. 

whether they a re  reasonable for  
ratemaking. whether and vhat 



types of expenses are theoretically in the management fee. 

CONCLUSION: 
the Management Fee. We cannot audit the aaounts that maky up the income 
reconciliation. we cannot substantiate the amounts that'are used to 
calculate the management fee, we cannot audit the amounts 
FDC calculation that is used to determine whether BSE is billing at FDC or 
less, we cannot audit the expenses on the books of BSE. and we cannot 
determine in some of the projects how the project billing is established. 

Because of this we cannot determine whether the FDC calculation is reasonable 
for ratemaking and whether the management fee is billed to all subs 
equitably. and therefore, whether the comparison of FDC to managemant fee is 
reasonable. 
billing chained into regulation is reasonable. 

RECOHMENDATION: Disallow the amount of management fee and project billing 
amounts that are chained through to BST because of billings from BSE 
subsidiaries. Disclosure No. 45 addresses the amounts of potential chaining to 
BST . 

BSE is not using the same number of companies in comparing FDC with 

that make up the 

We also cannot draw a conclusion that the amount of project 



SUBJECT: BSE AGWXXENTS WITH SUBSIDIARIES - -  SCOPE LIMITATION 
Project Deparment/Subsidiary Billed 
number 

ES6090 Accounting Methods and Procedures--Sunlink, BSFin Svs, BSAN, BIS 

ES6100 

ES8198 

ESB199 

ES8200 

ES8201 

Human Resources - -  BSAN, BIS. BAPCO, Berry Co., Stevens Graphics 
Human Resources--Stevens Graphics, BSAN 

Human Resources--BaPCO, Sunlink, BIS 

Human Resources - -  BIS. Stevens Graphics, BAPCO, BSAN 
Human Resources - -  Sunlink 

ES8212 Human Resources - -  Stevens Graphics, BIS, Sunlink, BAPCO, BSAN 
This is 7 projects out of 31 that we do not have full amounts of allocation; 
that is 231. 
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AUDIT DISCLOSURE NO. 45 

SUBJECT: GALCUTATION OF POTENTIAL CHAINING INTO RECULATION 

STATEMENT OF FACTS: In Disclosure No. b4 staff recommended that the amount of 
management fee and Project Billings that are chained through to BST because of 
billings from BSE subsidiaries and BSE affiliates be disallowed for ratemaking. 

According to the information in ChL workpapers, the BSE subsidiaries that are 
billed a management fee and in turn bill BST at FDC are: BAPCO, BIS, flCCA, 
Sunlink. BSAN, BSIN, Execucive Services. 

Per answer to request 2 - 0 9 7 . 8 ,  the BSE affiliates that received Project 
Billing that in turn bill BST at FDC are: BellSouth Corporation, BellSouth 
Communications, Inc., BellSouth Comunications Systems, BellSouth Financial 
Services. 

According to BSE Accounting Directive 005,  Section 5.01, chaining is defined 
as follows: "When a carrier obtains an asset or service from a nonregulated 
affiliate that has obtained the asset or service from another nonregulated 
affiliate". 

In this case EST (the carrier ) receives services from nonregulated affiliates 
who first received services from BSE (another nonregulated affiliate). 

BSE CALCLTIATION OF CHAINING PERCENT 

BSE calculated a Weighted Average Chaining Percent. BSE first calculated a 
percent of the billing to subsidiariea and affiliates that bill at FDC to 
BST; to total BSE bills to all subsidiaries and affiliates. Then BSE 
calculated a chaining percent for each individual subsidiary or affiliate 
that bills BST at FDC. The methods in general for calculating the chaining 
percent for each individual subiidiary or affiliate is the percent of 
subsidiary or affiliate expenses related to BST to total sub or affiliate 
expenses. 

- _ _ _ - - _ _ - - -  -------.----.__---.- ---..-.-- ---.----- .-.-.--..-. 

Applying the Weighted Average Concept, th*-se percents were multiplied and a 
Q7 weighted average was &teamined to bc 

billing to all subsidiaries and affiliates in the amount of 
30 equals a potential chaining of $1,296,527. 

4 to total BSE 
. _ _  Applying the 

See Schedule 1 following this Disclosure. 
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COOPERS & LYBR~ND CALCUUTION OF CHAINING PERCWT ___------.- --...-----------____ --___.--- -.------_ _ _ _ _ _  - - - - - -  -- -_____ 
Coopers & Lybrand ( C h t )  i n  the i r  audit of-the 1992 Cost Allocation Manual. 

3 calculated the chaining percent to  be 
t o  A l l  Af f i l i a t e s .  
d i f f e ren t  numbers than BSE. 

C&L did not use a weighted average. but applied the individual chaining 
amount calculated by BSE to  the t o t a l  Project and Management Fee b i l l ings  f o r  
subs tha t  b i l l  BST a t  FDC. Total amount chained rounded is $1,702,000; tha t  

of T o t a l  BSE Headquarter B i l l i n g s  
However, the Coopers -& Lybrand calculation included some 

See Schedule 2 following t h i s  Disclosure. 

i s _  ' of 

The t o t a l  of project  b i l l i ngs  and management fees t o  a l l  a f f i l i a t e s  used by 
\I C h t  is s 20: ra ther  than the amount tha t  BSE used of C h t  
12 workpapers sa id  t h a t  agreed t o  the 1992 year end t o t a l  a f f i l i a t e d  

b i l l i n g s  on BSEHQ interco trend report .  

C&L a l so  used a d i f fe ren t  amount for b i l l ings  to  BSC. 
I( number of The Company explained t h a t  the 

pro jec t  b i l l i n g s  a re  mostly from BSEHQ t o  BSCHQ which are  
BSCHQ. 

CbL used a rounded 

retained a t  
xhile BSE used 

Only BSEHDQ potent ia l  for  chaining was included i n  the study. 
- 

'?l CbL chained BCS a t  while BSE chained BCS a t  . C&L said t h a t  BCS 
vas not included in  the information they received from the c l i e n t  when they 
performed t h e i r  analysis.  

._ a\ C&L chained BSAN a t  while BSE chained BSAN a t  , 

OPISION:  C&L assumed tha t  BSE individual chaining percents a re  correct  and 
applied the percents t o  the individual. subs or a f f i l i a t e s  who were b i l l e d  by BSE. 

The method used by BSE t o  calculate the individual chaining percents is the 
percent of sub o r  a f f i l i a t e  expenses re la ted to  BST t o  t o t a l  sub o r  a f f i l i a t e  
expenses. The Weighted Average concept was applied t o  th i s .  

PSC staff d id  not have f u l l  and f ree  access t o  the subsidiary books so we 
were unable t o  determine that in  general bnd on an individual company basis  
t h a t  expenses were an appropriate way a t  a r r ive  a t  the chaining percent. Nor 
were we able  t o  detemiru i f  the expenses used were correct .  

We agree with C&L's calculat ion because it is more conservative i n  
determining the amount of potent ia l  chaining. 
t o t a l  amounts BSE b i l l e d  t o  nonregulated subs on an individual bas i s ,  and 
used 100% chaining f o r  subs t ha t  they d id  not have information for .  

There a r e  a c e r t a i n  amount of dol lars  that potent ia l ly  chain in to  regulation 
through BSE b i l l i n g s  t o  t h e i r  subs and other a f f i l i a t e s .  
amounts a t  BSE t o  determine if these a re  reasonable as s t a t ed  i n  BSE A u d i t  
Disclosure 1. Time l i m i t s  precluded us from tracing t o  which accounts i n  
BST the amounts from each subsidiary were booked. 
the general a l loca tor  t o  estimate the amounts t o  the nine states. In order 
t o  a l loca t e  the percent t o  Florida regulated and then to  i n t r a s t a t e ,  PSC 
staff used the Rate Case percents for  "Various" accounts. These a re  93.36% 

I t  takes in to  account the 

We cannot audi t  the 

Therefore, PSC staff used 
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and 75.58% for Regulated and Intras P 8  ate respectively. See Schedule 3 
following this disclosure. 

RECOIMENDATION: It is recommended that $1.702.395 ,be removed from BST 
allocations to the scates. The amount to Florida 1s $645,165.  the amount to 
regulation is $415.338, and the amount to Intrastate is $313,913. 

.. 
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AUDIT D I S C L O S m  NO. 46 I32 
SUBJECT: W E S  OF EXPENSES AT BELLSOUTH ENTERPRISES 

STATEMENT OF FACTS: PSC s t a f f  reviewed internal audi t ,  B 2 l - 2 3 - 3 9 - A - S .  OCTOBER, 
1992 OFFICER EXPENSE RRlIEU - -  BSE ALL DEPARTWNTS. 

This i n t e rna l  audi t  revealed three types of expenses a t  BSE as follovs: 
.- 6 1. 

14 . 

/< Information i n  the Internal Audit s ta ted that  

1 5  / 

I 

BSE s t a t ed  tha t  the Financial Counseling Plan vas provided t o  15 
off icers  i n  BSE and its sub. and objected t o  providing the amounts paid. 
answer to  s t a f f ' s  request s ta ted  that  
BSE subs; t h a t  BSE subs pay a maimgemant fee based on a formula. 

As t o  par t ic ipat ion i n  Hayo Clinic Research Study, the Company says that  only 
one employee par t ic ipates  i n  th i s  study which involves a very small 
population of individuals who have a rare disease, and the expense is 
maintained a t  the BSE sub level .  BSE declined t o  provide the dol lar  amounts. 

The company s t a t ed  tha t  BSE tracks the coat of any spousal expenses for  
re tent ion by BSE-HDQ. BSE declined t o  provide the requested list of expenses 
and objected t o  providing. 

OPINION: 

come up v i& FDC and compared tha t  t o  the management fee.  
audi t  the spec i f ic  typo of coats and determine the specif ic  amounts, we 
cannot determine whether t h i s  was included, i n  the FDC calculat ion,  whether i t  
would make an impact on the FDC calculation, and whether it is reasonable for 
ratemaking. 

Without access t o  the books, we cannot determine if the coats re la ted  t o  the 
par t ic ipa t ion  
retained and immaterial. 

The 
none of the expenses are allocated t o  

S t a f f  contends that i n  order t o  determine i f  SE is b i l l i n g  a t  FDC 

As we could not 
o r  l e s s .  BSE performed : e r a i n  calculationa and al loca B ad cer ta in  expenses t o  

i n  the Mayo Clinic Research Study and spousal expenses are 

? '1 1 I . -  
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I33 
RECOHXENDATION: As we cannot determine if these costs are included in the mc 
calculation to the subsidiaries, and we cannot determine if they are Keasonable 
for ratemaking: the entire amount of the management fee that fs chained through 
to BST from billings from BSE subsidiaries should be disallowed as 
recommended in Disclosure No 4 4 .  Disclosure No. 45 addresses the 
amounts of potential chaining. 

PROPRIETARY 



SUBJECT: COKBINATION OF BELLSOUTH ENTERPRISE HEADQUARTERS (BSE) WITH BELLSOUTH 
CORP HUDQUARTERS (BSC). 

STATFHENT OF FACTS: In an intemiev with Hike Hostinsky of BSC, he stated that 
BSE Holding Company staff will be dissolved. BSE and BSC will be combined under 
BellSouth Corp. BSE will bill the management fee only to end of 1993; and no 
management fee will be billed for 1991. At this point in time, Hr. Hostinsky 
believes BSE will be a shell for legal and tax purposes. 

In a "Bellsouth Report" dated November 18.1992 a question vas asked "Hov did 
you arrive at one-half of 18 of the total employee vork force as the number 
of employees who would be kept at the financial holding company headquarters?" 

The answer vas "Compared with several of our sister Bell holding companies, 
ve have a 
headquarters level. The projected corporate headquarters staff size is a 
goal that will bring us more closely into alignment with ocher similarly 
situated companies." 

The philosophy of the employee combination per Hr. Hostinsky is, if the 
function is primarily an operating company function of BSE holding company, 
then the people w i l l  be pushed down to the business units (BSE subs). Some 
of the Project billing from BSE will nov be at BSCHDQ. The Company is in che 
process nov of determining the types and amounts of Projects to be performed 
at BSCHDQ. 

significantly higher percentage of our work functions at the 

There vi11 not be any Project Billing from BSE. 

BSC provided us with a study made to combine the vorkforce of BSE and BSC 
headquarters. 
of the combination. VersionA (dated 6/30/93) will leave 113 employees available 
for reassignment and Version B will leave 149 employees available for 
reassignment. 

This study is called the "Cunter Study. vhich had w o  versions 

When asked, Kr Hostinsky said he did not know of any sub teama that knew the 
costs associated with the force reduction; that there was no cost study vith 
dollars for the reduction. The numbers reduced in head counts flov into 
budgets. He also stated that there vas no tracking of incremental costs for 
this reorganization. 

OPINION: As BSE vi11 no longer bill a management or project billing aa it is 
today in 1992, the costs of these fees that chain into regulation as.desceibad 
in Disclosure Nos. W, and 45 should not be taken into account vhen sotting rates. 

Also. as the vork force vi11 be reduced, there could possibly be further 
reduction in the amounts from the nonregulated affiliates that flov into 
BST. 

PSC staff performed an analysis of thesa 113 amployeas and approximated that 
the annual amount associated with then. 

Of the 113 employees, staff vas able to obtain 1992 "Position Rate Figures" 
for certain pay grades for 66 of the employees available for reassignment. We 
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I35 
asked for average salaries in particular pay grades, but the company said 
they vere not readily available and supplied us vith these instead. 

The rest of the employees vere considered nomanagement, unsupported and 
other. We did not request dollars for these types of positions. 

staff calculated that the amount of the 66 employees available for 
reassignment totalled $3.&83,800. 
calculation. 

RECOMMENDATION: 
nonregulated affiliates including BSC. 
make sure nonregulated affiliates are getting their share of the costs. 

See Schedule folloving this Disclosure for 

Follow up in 199h on the costs that chain into regulation from 
Procedures need to be set up at BSC to 
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ANALYSIS OF GUNTER STUDY 
TO COMBINE WORKFORCE OF BSE AND BSC HDQ. 
TYE 12/31/32 

SOURCE: CONSOLIDATED TRANSITION FORCE MATRIX, VERSION A AS OF 6/30/93. 

DIVISION 
AVAllABLE FOR PAY NUMBER X 

PAY LEVEL REASSIGNMENT NUMBER LEVEL AVG PAY 

HUMAN RESOURCES 33 

TAX 

PLANNING 

REGULATORY 

INFORMATION SERVICES 

0 

13 

6 

1 
3 
5 
6 

3 

1 USP 
2 1 
1 5 
1 7 

5 

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  

44.900 
50,100 
55.900 
73.900 

i2i.500 

0 
44,900 
55.900 
73,900 

44.900 

404.i00 
150,300 
335,400 
73.900 
Ba.m 

243,000 

44.900 
167.700 
147.800 

44.900 



ANALYSIS OF GUNTER STUDY 
TO COMBINE WORKFORCE OF BSE AND BSC HDQ. 
WE 12/31tOZ 

SOURCE: CONSOLIDATED TRANSlllON FORCE MATRIX, VERSION A AS OF 6/30/93. 

DIVISION 
AVAILABLE FOR PAY NUMBER X 
REASSIQNMENT NUMBER LEVEL AVG PAY PAY LEVEL 

PUBLIC aunoNs 1 1 1 

SECRETARY TREASURER 

BUDOET 

INTERNAL AUDIT 
+-. AND SECURITY 
'.> 
- 1  

4 

13 2 usp 
3 
1 
3 
3 
1 

3 
4 

44.900 
50,100 

44,900 

55.900 
73,900 

50.100 

89,800 
50.100 

9o.OOo 
44,900 

167.700 
73.900 

150.300 

17 
3o.oo0 
44.900 
50,100 
55.900 
73.900 

60.000 
134.700 
100.200 
111.800 
147.800 

2 1 NONMOMT 
1 5 55.900 55.900 



AblALYSlS OF GUNTERSTUDY 
TO COMBINE WORKFORCE OF BSE AND BSC HDQ. 
TYE 12/31E92 

SOURCE: CONSOUDATED TRANSITION FORCE MATRIX, MRSDN A AS OF 6/30/93. 

DIVISION 
AVAllABLE FOR PAY NUMBER X 
REASSIGNMENT NUMBER LEVEL AVG PAY PAY LEVEL 

SUPPORT SERVICES 
AND QUALITY 

STRUCTURE 

Dc 

SECURlN 

EXECUTIVE 

TOTAL 
PER OUNTER LEAD SHEET 

DIFFERENCE 
UNFESOLVED 

6 

0 

0 

0 

12 

44.900 
50,100 
wm 

89.800 
50.100 
a a , m  

44.900 



DISCLOSURE NO. ..G8 

SUBJECT: APPLICATION OF 364.037 F.S. RELATING TO TOTAL BAPCO-FLORIDA DIRECTORY 
OPERATIONS 

STATEMENT OF FACTS: 

1. 364.037(1), F.S. s t a t e s  tha t  the gross p ro f i t  derived from directory 
advert is ing to be includedin the calculation of earnings fo r  ratemaking purposes 
s h a l l  be the amount of gross p ro f i t  derived from directory advertising during the 
year 1982 adjusted, fo r  each subsequent year,  by the Consumer Price Index 
published by the United States  Department Of Commerce and by customer growth o r ,  
i f  l e s se r ,  the amount of gross p ro f i t  actual ly  derived from directory advertising 
i n  the loca l  franchise area for the year. 

2. 364.037(2), F.S. s t a t e s  tha t  the gross p ro f i t  derived from directory 
advert is ing t o  be allocated t o  the nonregulated operation of a company s h a l l  be 
the gross p r o f i t  which is i n  excess of the adjusted 1982 amount determined in  
accordance v i t h  subsection (1). 

3. 364.037(3). F . S .  states tha t  for the purpose of this sect ion,  the amount of 
gross p r o f i t  of a company from directory advertising for  the 1982 is the actual  
gross p r o f i t  derived from such advertising for  t ha t  year. I f ,  however, the 
expense t o  a company t o  furnish director ies  i n  1982 exceeded 40 percent of the 
gross revenue derived from i ts  directory advertising, the 1982 leve l  o f  gross 
p r o f i t  s h a l l  be adjusted to  r e f l ec t  a cos t  of 40 percent of i t s  1982 gross  
revenue . 
4. Pr ior  t o  the breakup of the B e l l  System on January 1, 1984, Southern B e l l  
published the white and yellow page director ies  d i s t r ibu ted  within the i r  l oca l  
exchange service t e r r i t o r i e s .  I n  Docket No. 810035-TP, Southern B e l l  requested 
t o  have the e n t i r e  directory operations considered as  a below-the-line operation. 
I n  t h a t  Docket, Southern Bell suggested competition from other yellow page 
publishers as  a reason fo r  excluding directory operations, however Order 10449 
s t a t e d  t h a t  Southern Bell, by v i r tue  of i ts  franchise,  enjoys a posit ion not 
avai lable  t o  other publishers of yellow p8geS i n  t h a t  only the telephone company 
has entry in to  every subscriber 's  home o r  business place v i a  its directory and 
only the company has the complete up-to-date information concerning numbers. The 
Commission decided t o  continue t o  recognize yellow page Operations fo r  ratemaking 
purposes. 

5 .  The assets of Southern Bell and South Central Bell re la ted  t o  t h e  directory 
operations were t ransferred t o  BellSouth Advertising and Publishing Company 
(BAPCO), a separate a f f i l i a t e d  company, on January 1, 1984 (D.R. 3-001). Shares 
of stock were issued by BAPCO fo r  the adjusted net book value of the asse ts  and 
the prepaid directory expenses. The shares of stock received by Southern B e l l  
and South Central Be11 were immediately t ransferrad t o  BellSourh Corporation 
through a special  dividend. Contracts were drawn up t o  e s t ab l i sh  percentages of 
ne t  revenues t o  be paid to  the operating telephone companies as a publishing fee.  



6. In accordance with the contracts, BAPCO was granted the exclusive right to 
publish alphabetical and classified telephone directories for all telephone 
exchanges in which Southern Bell and South Central Bell provide comication 
services (D.R. 3-001). The contract also requires BdCO to sell directory 
advertising and to compile. print. and deliver the directories. The operating 
companies provide BAPCO with subscriber: listing data, directory delivery 
information. and billing and collection service. As compensation for the 
services Southern Bell-Florida and BAPCO provide each other, BAPCO receives 
45.759 of the advertising revenue and Southern Bell-Florida receives 54.252. 
Each stace has its own percentage of net revenues it receives depending on each 
state's contract with EAPCO. These percentages were calculated based on the 
estimated revenues and expenses of BAPCO for 1984 (D.R. 3-007). 

7. Exhibit'2A to the contract between EAPCO and Southern Bell states that 
"Notwithstanding the above percentages relating to Florida Directory Advertising 
Revenues, to the extent that payments in accordance with such provisions are in 
conflict with Section 364.037, F.S.. it is understood that the provisions of the 
Florida Statutes shall prevail'. 

E. Advertising rates charged by BAPCO for 1/4 and 1/2 page ads in the yellow 
pages in the cities of Jacksonville, Miami, Orlando, and Pensacolahave increased 
on average over 52 a year from 1988 to 1993 (D.R. 3-005 and 3-145). 

9. The following is a schedule comparing the actual 1992 gross profit on Southern 
Bell's books to the adjusted 1982 gross profit. 

Analysis of Directory Advertising Operations 
For the Year Ended December 31, 1992 

1. 
2. 
3. 
4. 
5 .  

6. 

7. 
8. 
9. 

I tens 
Revenues (Account 5230) 
Local 
National 
Sales 
Other 

Total (line 2 thru 5 )  

Expensea (Account 6622) 
Printing 
Commisa io- 

Per Books 
Amount 

$205.212.446 
19,723,600 
1,120,891 

45,778 

$226,102,715 
-..------... 

0 
0 

10. Ocher 2,144,835 

11. Total (line 8 thru 10) 2, IU ,835 
____-------. 

12. Gross Profit (Line 6 minus 11) 
13. Gross Profit 1982 
14. Customer Growth Factor 
15. CPI-U Factor 
16. Adjusted 1982 (L13 x Ll4 x L15) 

223,957,880 
102,215,003 

1.5950 
1.4539 

237.033.669 - - - - _ - - - - - - - -  
17. Nonregulated 0 

PROPRIETARY 



10. The 5226,102,715 i n  directory revenue ( l i n e  6) tha t  is Southern Bel l ' s  per 
book amount for  1992 is made up of the following (D.R .  #3-127) .  

Account 
5 2 3 0 . 5  - Publishing Fee (Local) 
5230.5 - Publishing Fee (National) 
5230.L - Sale of Directories 
5230.9 - Other 

$205,212.046 
19,723.600 

1 ,120 ,891  
45,778 

The directory expense included i n  account 6622 .1  and included i n  the directory 
gross p r o f i t  calculat ion for  1992 vas $2,14&,835 ( l i ne  10). The $2 ,14 t ,835  i n  
directory expenses includes expenses incurred i n  preparing copy, pr in t ing ,  
binding. and d is t r ibu t ing  d i rec tor ies  tha t  is recorded on Southern Bell-Florida's  
books ra ther  than BAPCO's books. 

As demonstrated i n  the schedule on the previous page. the per book g ross  p ro f i t  
of $223.957.880 ( l i n e  12) is $13,075,789 l e s s  than the adjusted 1982 gross p ro f i t  
of $237.033.669 ( l i n e  1 6 ) ,  therefore no mount is included i n  nonregulated on a 
per  books bas is .  No amount was included i n  nonregulated operations i n  1991 
r e l a t ed  t o  directory operations because the ac tua l  gross p r o f i t  vas $4,692,000 
below the benchmark of the adjusted 1982 gross p r o f i t  for  1991. I n  1990 and 
previous years Southern Be11 was over its directory gross p r o f i t  benchmark and 
some amount o f  d i r e c t o r -  grass p r o f i t  was recognized a s  nonregulated. 

Based on KFR C-27 f i l e d  i n  Docket No. 920260-TL. the projected booked directory 
gross p r o f i t  f o r  1993 is below the benchmark 1982 adjusted gross p r o f i t  by 
$26.918.060. 

11. When the 1982 gross p r o f i t  was s e t ,  the company was l imited to  including 40% 
of the expenses r e l a t ed  t o  the directory operations per 364.037(3) F.S. That 
r e su l t ed  in a majority of general and administrative type expenses being excluded 
when determining the $102,215,043 1982 gross p r o f i t .  Approximately 258 of the 
administrative and general type expenses ware included i n  the or ig ina l  gross 
p r o f i t  ca lcu la t ion  t o  br ing  Southern Ball up to  the 40a expense leve l .  

- 
=O12 .  The year end equity balance f o r  BAPCO-Florida for  1992 was and 

the  average equity balance for  1992 WAS (D.R.  3-008). Prepaid 
product .__ expenses f o r  1992 were and fixed a s se t s  a t  net  book value 
were Revemu I .  requirements associated w i t h  the  equity balance would 
be approximately million a t  a 13.2t Return on Equity on an i n t r a s t a t e  basis  

'% 758 x 1 3 . 2 t  x 1 .6 ) .  The 758 f ac to r  is the approximate in t r a s t a t e  
f a c t o r  and the expansion factor is a p p r o x i ~ ~ t e l y  1 . 6 .  BAPCQ's cap i t a l  structure 

3f( 
equity (D.R. 3-008) .  

-<- - 37 is 
The revenue requirements r e l a t ed  t o  BAPCO investment would change depending on 
the appropriate re turn  on equity and cap i t a l  structure t h a t  should be applied in 

t#b the calculat ion.  
41 operating expenses vera Income before income taxes was 

Total revenue f o r  BAPCO-Florida vaa 'or 1992 and . 
f o r  BAPCO-Florida f o r  1992 a f t e r  payment of the publishing f ee  t o  Southern B e l l  
of $224,936,006 and a f t e r  recognizing a l l  operating expenses (including 
administrative and general  expenses) and in t e re s t .  Based on forecasted 1993 
t o t a l  BAF'CO f inanc ia l  statements (October 1993 data annualized). income before 

4 6 income taxes to ta led  BAPCO-Florida represents of the 

97 based on 1992 data (D.R. 3-008).  
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] 13. BAPCO-Florida had earnings of 
i n  the calculation below: 

in  excess of a 13.2% ROE as shorn 

Y 

6 
3 
EI 

lb 

BAPCO-Florida Equity (100%) 
Return on Equity 

Net Operating Income (NOI) 
Actual NO1 

NO1 i n  excess of 13.2% 
Expansion Factor 

Earnings i n  Excess of 13.2% 

14. The directory s t a t u t e  (364.037 F.S.) w a s  implemented when directory 
operations wera s t i l l  a p a r t  of the operating company and before Southern Bel l ' s  
directory operations were spun o f f  in to  a separate directory a f f i l i a t e .  Judge 
Harold Greene. the federal  court  judge supervising the Modified Final Judgment, 
awarded the Yellow Pages business t o  the regional Bell operating companies t o  
'support the goal of providing affordable telephone service fo r  a l l  Americans." 
Many of the LECs established separate subsidiar ies  fo r  the directory operations 
prompting Judge Green to  be very c r i t i c a l  i n  h i s  July 26. Order: 

"When the Court required AThT t o  turn over its Yellov Pages 
operations t o  the Operating Companies, it assumed tha t  the revenues from 
the directory advertising would continue t o  be included i n  the r a t e  base 
of the Operating Companies. providing a subsidy t o  the local  ra tes .  
Instead of funneling the Yellow Page revenue t o  the Operating companies, 
they have created separate subsidiar ies  t o  handle t h e i r  publishing 
operations which do not feed the revenues from these operations in to  the 
r a t e  base." 

The Directory Subsidiary Team's recornendationand reports  (D.R. 3-018) presented 
t o  the Corporate Policy Council o f  BellSouth in  1983, s t a t ed  tha t  some of the 
d i rec tory  goals i n  a p o a t - d i v e s t i w e  environment were to:  

1. Through contractual arrangements maintain a reduced level of financial 
support t o  the Oparating Telephone Companies from t r ad i t i ona l  local  
exchange director iea .  

2 .  Provide new product and service revenue t o  the shareholder and protect  
these revenues form regulatory imputati-7. 

The Directory Subsidiary Tam's report  s t a t ed  t h a t  a directory subsidiary would 
pos i t ion  the corporation t o  malee a stronger case for  achieving j u d i c i a l  and 
l e g i s l a t i v e  l i m i t s  t o  current  r a t e  base support. 



15. Including the investment and income before income taxes of BAPCO-Florida in 
the race base and operating income of Southern Bell would result in recognizing 
the entire directory operations related to Southern Bell-Florida’s franchise area 
similar to the way directory operations were included prior to the establishment 
of a separate directory affiliate. 

16. Allocation percentages usedto allocate BAPCO expenses to Florida ranged from 
and appear high on average compared to other cost allocations to 

17. Disclosure numbers Cr9 and 50 vi11 explain that certain adjustments should be 
made to BAPCO-Florida expenses in the amount of $7,357,000. 

to , . 7 Florida. 

OPINION: Southern Bell is not applying 164.037 F . S .  to recognize the entire 
directory operations related to their franchise area dut to che establishment of 
BAPCO. a separate directory affiliate of Southern Ball. 

RECOMMENDATION: 
Impute the excess profits of BAPCO (to the extant FS 36Cr permits) which 
approximate $17 million after adjusting for excess charges from Stevens Graphics 
and BSE management fees. 

PROPRIETARY 

A 1 .if 



DISCLOSURE NO:- 49 

SUBJECT: MANAGEMENT FEES CHARGED TO BAPCO FROM BSE 

STATEMENT OF FACTS: 

1. BellSouth Enterprises (BSE-HQ) performs a number of holding company functions 
on behalf of its subsidiaries. 

2. The costs incurred by BSE-HQ for performing these functions are recovered by 
BSE-HQ from its subsidiaries through a monthly management fee and project 
billings (D.R. 3 - 0 6 4 ) .  Toea1 intercompany senrice contract expenses vhich 
includes management fees and project billings billed from BSE to BAPCO vas 

for 1992 (D.R. 3-047). BAPCO-Florida's share for these charges for 
vhich represents 36.7% of LO I\ 1992 vas 

12 3. The monthly managemant fee is computed using a rate or applied to each 
subsidiary's adjusted operating expenses. Adjusted operating expenses are 
operating expenses, less Cost of Goods Sold, Depreciation, and the prior month's 
billed management fee (D,R. 3-063). The managemant fee for 1992 charged to BAPCO 

of the total management fee billed 
t o  BSE affiliates. 

4. The types of costs recovered by BSE-HQ through the management fee charges to 
BAPCO include costs from the Human Resources Department. Comptrollers, Treasury, 
Marketing, and the President's and the Vice President's office (D.R. 3-063 and 
interviev with Malice Uhatley). These are basically the same general areas that 
are covered by BAPCO's own departments. 

5. Eroject billings billed by BSE to BAPCO are in the areas of Human Resources, 
Legal Services, Treasury, and Accounting Support (D.R. 3-118). These are 
basically the same general areas that are covered by BAPCO's own departments. 

(D.R. 3-118) 

6. BSE is being reorganized which will result in BSE being a shell corporation 
with the management fee being discontinued from BSE (Interview with Mike 
Hostinsky). The management fee may be replaced by a fully distributed costing 
process vhich will allocate BellSouth Corporate costs to the BSE subsidiaries 
(D.R. 3-104). The level of those possible replacement charges is uncertain at 
this time. 

7 .  BAPCO's own major departments are Human Resources. Comptroller. Lagal. Salcs- 
Customer Service, Marketing, and Publishing (D.R. 3-078). The folloving is a 
description of the functiona of BAPCO's departments: 

Human Resources - Provides leadership and overall direction for the Human 
Resources of BAPCO. Through the perforaance of BAPCO dutier, they work tovards 
a qualified, effective. competitive and highly motivated vork force. 

Comptroller - Provides accurate and cioaly accounting service to W C O  and 
externally to BellSouth Enterprises in the management of the corporate budget 
process. 

16 from BSE vas vhich represents 

5 b The total 1992 amount of BSE projects billed to BAPCO was 



Legal - The work Performed by t h i s  department can be generally c l a s s i f i ed  as 
"preventive law" and "reactive law". Preventive law is tha t  a c t i v i t y  which 
e n t a i l s  advice and counsel. Reactive law requires the department t o  take some 
affirmative action on behalf of the Corporation such as  the prosecution o r  
defense of a lawsuit o r  the acquisit ion of a new e n t i t y  or  the development and 
deployment of a new product o r  service,  an appearance fn  court .  or  the f i l i n g  of 
pleadings, b r i e f s  o r  other lega l  documents. 

Sales-Customer Service - Sales is responsible for  revenue generation through the 
handling of  yellow pages advertising. Sales and Customer Service create and 
implement programs t h a t  assures improvement i n  customer Sat isfact ion.  Customer 
Service is responsible f o r  handling customer inquir ies  and claims for  a l l  
produces and semices  offered by BAPCO. 

Marketing - the Marketing Department develops and implements s t r a t eg ie s  including 
product management. advertising, market analysis.  pr ic ing,  new products, marker 
research, national account marketing, t ra ining,  methods, directory systems 
design, and automation planning. 

Publishing - Publishing is responsible f o r  directory production, ad design, and 
del ivery functions for the nine-s ta te  BAPCO region. 

8. Access t o  the BellSouth Enterprises general ledger and other  records vas 
denied therefore the appropriate ve r i f i ca t ion  of  the management fee  and project  
b i l l i n g s  could not be accomplished. 

L&- OPINION: BAPCO-Florida vas charged i n  1992 f o r  management fees and 
pro jec t  b i l l i n g s  from BellSouth Enterprises (BSE) which appear duplicative i n  
namre .  w i l l  discontinue i n  its present form due t o  BSE reorganization. and which 
could not be appropriately verified due t o  BellSouth's objection t o  providing 
BellSouth Enterprises general ledger and other supporting records. 

RECOMXENDATION: The ._ management fee and pro jec t  b i l l i n g s  being charged t o  BAPCO 
29 i n  the amount of should not be included i n  BAPCO-Florida expenses when 

determining ac tua l  gross p r o f i t  f o r  several  reasons: 1. The charges appear t o  be 
dupl icat ive,  2 .  BSE-HQ is being reorganized which results in  the discontinuance 
of the management fea and project  b i l l i n g s  being charged t o  BAPCO from BSE-HQ, 
and 3. Access t o  the general ledger and other recorda were denied, therefore,  
appropriate  verification of tha charges was not accomplished. 



DISCLOSURE NO. 50 

SUBJECT: AFFILIATE CHARGES FROM STEVENS GRAPHICS TO W C O  

STATE?IwTS OF FACTS: 

1. Stevens Graphics. an a f f i l i aced  company of BAPCO. has an exclusive cantract  
~~ 

w i t h  BAPCO t o  p r i n t  a l l  of Southern Bel l ' s  telephone d i rec tor ies  published by 
BAPCO (D.R.  3-001). 

2 .  Stevens Graphics has two divisions which are  the Directories Division and the 
Business Products Division. The Directories Division p r in t s  the d i rec tor ies  for  
Southern Bell .  The Business Products Division manufactures. d i s t r ibu te s ,  and 
sells various pr inted business communicaeion products. 

3. Stevens Graphics uses market pr ic ing for  b i l l i n g s  from Stevens Graphics t o  
BAPCO. As j u s t i f i c a t i o n  for  using market pricing. BellSouth s t a t e s  tha t  pr ior  
t o  1985, W C O  purchased directory pr int ing services from Stevens Graphics under 
a th i rd  par ty  market based contract .  In 1985, BellSouth purchased Stevens 
Graphics. Stevens Graphics' net  pricing t o  W C O  has  not changed since 1985 
except f o r  pr ice  changes which have occurred due t o  a res t ructur ing of variouo 
pr ices  f o r  s implif icat ion and the introduction of pr ices  to  ra f lecc  nev offerings 
(D.R. 3 - 0 7 9 ) .  

L .  Stevens Graphics earned approximately Jf its operating revenue i n  1992 
f o r  directory nanufacming  services  provided 

t o  W C O  (D.R. 3-052 and 3-102). Stevens Graphics f o r  1992 earned approximately 
return on equity (3-052) .  WCO-Florida represents approximately o f  

Total-BAPCO f o r  directory manufacturing charges from Stevens Graphics to  BAPCO 

i n  directory manufacturing expense i n  1992 (D.R. 3-047). 

out of 

w a 

24 with BAPCO-Flori& incurring and Total-BAPCO incurring 

Based on 1992 data.  WCO-Florida made excess payments to  Stevens Graphics of 
above a 13.2% ROE as  shown in the following calculation: q7 

1992 (000) 

29 

31 
32- 
?3  

3( 

31 

37 

36 

3 0  

Stevens Craphics(S.C.) Average Equity 
Allowed Return on Equity 

Allowable Net Income 
A c t u a l  Net Income 

N e t  Income above 13.2a 
Expansion Factor 

Excess Earnings 
t Related t o  W C O  Activity 

S.C. Excess Earnings - BAPCO r e l a t ed  
% Related t o  BAPCO-Florida 

S.G.  Excess Earnings - BAPCO-Florida 

C 

' i 3 . a  



5. The F.C.C..haS proposed to tighten its accounting r U h S  governing transactions 
between carriers and their unregulated affiliates. Under the current rules, 
carriers may Use prevailing market rates for their KtaludCtiOnS vith unregulated 
affiliates if the affiliate's sales to third parties are "substantial." Ttie 
F.C.C. has proposed that substantial should mean when the unregulated affiliate 
sells at least 759 of its output-vhether serrices or assets-to nonaffiliates. 

6. Stevens Graphics does not do a Fully Distributed Cost study on afffliatsd 
charges to EAPCO (D.R. 3-090). 

- - -  
7 OPINION: BAPCO-Florida accounted for ,n excess payments to Steven 

Graphics for the manufacturing of vhttd-and yellow pages. 

I \  RECOHHENDATION: Excess payments of to Stevens Graphics for the 
manufacturing of the white and yellow page directories should be excluded from 
expenses of EAPCO-Florida when determining the actual gross profit of the 
directory operations. 

-- 

PROPRl ETARY 

. 



DISCLOSURE N0.-.52 

SUBJECT: BELLSOUTH PETITION FOR NONSTANDARD IANGUAGE I N  iTS CAM 

STATEHENT OF FACTS: 

1. BellSouth f i l e d  a pe t i t i on  for  waiver for  permission to  use nonstandard 
language i n  i ts  CAM with the FCC on June 29, 1993 pursuant to  the FCC Order, DA 
93-511, released flay 7 .  1993. 

2 .  BellSouth provides b i l l i n g ,  col lect ion,  subscriber l i s t i n g  data, directory 
del ivery information, and directory publishing r igh ts  t o  BellSouth Advertising 
and Publishing Corporation ("BAPCO"). A 1991 Fully Distributed Cost Study vas 
performed chat ident i f ied  the costs  for  these services as follovs (D.R.  3-097): 

Bi l l ing  and Collecting 
Subscriber Lis t ing Data 
Directory Delivery Information 

Total  

These cos t s  represent the t o t a l  o f  nine s t a t e s  and Florida would represent about 
268 of the t o t a l  cos t .  The t o t a l  above does not include the intangible service 
of directory publishing r igh ts .  

BellSouth requests a waiver, as required by FCC Order DA 93-511, to  be alloved 
t o  describe these services  provided t o  BAPCO in  its CAN a t  "More Than Fully 
Distr ibuted C o s c " .  

3. BAPCO provides the services of compiling, publishing, and the delivery of 
"vhite pages" d i r ec to r i e s  and co l lec t ion  services.  BellSouth requests a waiver 
t o  be allowed t o  describe these services BAPCO provides t o  BellSouth as  being 
provided a t  "No Charge". 

4. Both Southern Bell and BAPCO have respons ib i l i t i es  in providing yellow and 
v h i t e  pages, and each incur costs  r e l a t ive  t o  the entire operacion as set out i n  
the contract  between Southern Bell and BAPCO making the provision of d i rec tor ies  
an in tegra ted  operation between Southern Bell and BAPCO. The contract  bemeen 
Southern Bell  and BAPCO establ ishes  a divis ion of revenue vhereby BAPCO receives 
45.758 of the advert is ing revenue and the remaining 54.258 of the advert is ing 
revenue is re tained by Southern B e l l  a s  a r igh t  t o  publish fee.  

The c o s t  of compiling, pr in t ing ,  and delivering tha white pages is incurred by 
BAPCO. Souchern B e l l  is not spec i f ica l ly  b i l l e d  by BAPCO f o r  t h i s  cost .  BAPCO 
does recover the valuo of compiling, pr int ing,  and de l iver lng  the white pages 
through the contractual  arrangement described previously (D.R. 3-099). 

5.  A p e t i t i o n  fo r  reconsideration has been f i l e d  with the F.C.C. by the Public 
S t a f f  of the North Carolina U t i l i t i e s  C o m m i s s i o n  r e l a t ed  t o  F .C .C .  Order 93-511 
and comments have been f i l e d b y  the Tennessee Public Service C o m m i s s i o n  re la ted  
t o  BellSouth's p e t i t i o n  f o r  waiver. Both s t a t e s  provide arguments in  support of 
r e j ec t ing  the language proposed by BellSouth as  described above. 

PROPRIETARY 



OPINION: BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc. (“BellSouth‘) has filed a Petition 
For Waiver with the FCC to use cercain nonstandard language in its cost 
Allocation XanUal “CAM“ related to affiliated cransactions beween BAPCO and 
BellSouth. Which. if allowed, would be inaccurate. 

RECOMMENDATION: Acceptance of the language change in the CAM being petitioned by 
BellSouth through a vaiver should noc be accepted as it is not consiscent vith 
the contractual arrangements becveen Southern Bell and BAPCO. 

PROPRI€l ARY 



AUDIT DISCLOSIRE NO. 54 

SUBJECT: NON COMPLIANCE WITH EXISTING COKPANY POLICIES 

STATEMENT OF FACTS: BellSouth Telecommunications f inancial  systems 
documentation. application U06. headquarters apportionment contains the 
following: 

Paragraph 2 .01 :  Apportionment factors are  developed annually by the 
Company's Corporate accounting off ice .  Under norms1 conditions, the 
fac tors  are calculated w i n g  data from August of the previous year through 
July of the current year and are effect ive with Janunry business of the 
next year. I t  is the responsibil i ty of the Corporate accounting off ice  
t o  ver i fy  a11 data  sources and calculations pr ior  t o  implementing the 
factors .  

Paragraph 3 . 0 b :  
specif ied data t o  the appropriate supplemental worksheets ..... 
Paragraph 3 . 0 5 :  Worksheets 1 through 12 and the associated supplemental 
worksheets a re  t o  be retained for  a period of six 

Paragraph 5.02: The procedures for  completing Worksheet 2 a re  as 
follows: 

Using the SN475 f o r  the l a s t  month of the study period, post each Area's 
number of act ive vehicles (Line 37) t o  Line a on 
Worksheet 2 .  ...... 

On a monthly basis  throughout the study period, post the 

years. 

The Company d id  not provide supporting worksheets by month fo r  the South Central 
companies fo r  worksheets 3 ,  9 ,  10, 11 u n t i l  Sept 17 ,  1993 .  This was more than 
30 days a f t e r  backup data was provided in Atlanta f o r  the audi tors  review. Per 
D. Retter.  BSTHQ, the or iginal  amounts were obtained using FOCIJS, a data 
r e t r i e v a l  system, and no monthly amounts vera maintained and the Company would 
have t o  re -crea te  the backup infomation. 

The Company used 10 months of daca fo r  the South Central companies 
on worksheet 8 .  

The Company used the number of active vehicles as of May 91 i n  preparing 
vorksheet 2. The Company could not provid. tha supporting documentation fo r  the 
South Central B e l l  companier t o  pemit an audi t  of  the actual vehfcler used. 

OPTXION: The Company ia in violat ion of its in te rna l  policy U 0 6 .  It  has not 
followed the i n s t ruc t iom fo r  the various paragraphs noted above. The corporate 
accounting o f f i c e  shouldhave discovered these e r ro r s  i n  the verification process 
c a l l e d  f o r  in  P 2.01. The lack of monthly detail t o  support the annual amounts 
used i n  the worksheets made it impossible f o r  the audi tor  t o  ver i fy ,  on a sanple 
bas i s ,  t h a t  the amounts used were correct.  Although the information was 
ul t imately provided there was not su f f i c i en t  t i m e  fo r  the auditor t o  t rave l  co 
A t l a n t a  t o  verify it .  

The use of 10 months data f o r  the South Central Be11 companies 
i n  the ca lcu la t ion  of worksheet 8 .  inventory adjustments, r e s u l t s  i n  expense 

For the Southern Bell Companies 12 months was used. 
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being allocated the Southern Bell companies that should have been allocated 
to the South Central Bell Companies. Specifically the Florida company vag 
allocated 1.269 more than ic would have if the factors had been computed 
correctly. For the month of November 1992. this amounred to an additional 
$9,803.75 allpcated to the Florida operations. The total amount of dollars 
related to the error has not been quantified due co time constraines. 

There vas no explanation given as to why the Company used Hay 91 instead of July 
91 in the preparation of worksheet 2. Although these errors do nor effect the 
total distribution of BSTHQ costs, they do effect the distribution between the 
various companies. Since the Company was unable to furnish the supporting 
documentation che auditor was not able t o  determine an effect. 

These errors bag the question as to vhecher ocher errors have occurred that Were 
noc detected during either the Company's .review or che audit. 

BECOHMENDATION: The Company should adhere to its own policies. 
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AUDIT DISCLOSURE NO. 55 

SUBJECT: NON COMFORHANCE WITH CAM 

STATEWENT OF FACTS: In its allocation of expenses to its subsidiaries, Southern 
Bell Telephone Headquarters, (SBTHq) uses the general allocator for accounts. 
6112-MotOr Vehicles for other than area 1140, 6113-Aircraft Expenses, 6114- 
Special Purpose Vehicles, 6115-Garage Work Equipment, 6116-Other Work Equipment, 
6121-Land and Building EApense, 6122-Furniture Expense, 6123-Office Equipment and 
6124-General Purpode Computers. The BellSourh Corporation Cost Allocation Manual 
(CAM) dated 6/33/92, which vas provided ta the auditors, does not indicate the 
general allocator is used for any of the above listed accounts. The CAM 
does list ths folloving apportionments: 

Account 6112 - Either directly assigned or based on the relative 
investment in Account 2112, Customer, Corporate and Plant Nonspecific cost 
pool. 

Account 6113 - Either directly assigned. apportioned based on Executive 
salary and vage expenses or apportioned based on the salary and vage 
expenses of Customer, Corporate (excluding Account 6711) and Plant 
Nonspecific. 

Account 6114 - Either directly assigned or apportioned based on Customer, 
Corporate and Plant nonspecific salary and vage expenses. 

Account 6115 - Either directly assigned OK apportioned based on the 
relative investment value of Accounc 2115, excluding investment leased to 
ochers. 

Account 6116 - Either directly assigned or apportioned based on the 
relative investment v a h  of ACCOU~C 2116, Customer, Corporate and Plant 
nonspecific. 

Account 6121 - Either direcFly assigned, apportioned based on the relative 
investment in Account 1220.1. Supplier or attributed using the sane 
methodology as building investment in Account 2121. 

Account 6122 - Either directly assigned or apportioned based on the 
relative investment value of Account 2122, excluding leased to others 
investment. 

Account 6123 - Eithar directly assigned or apportionad based on the 
relative investment value of Account 2123, excluding Corporate 
Comunications Equipmant. demonstration equipment and leased to others. 

Account 612k - H u  eleven elements bared on either directly assigning 01: 
apportioned based on accounts that .arm relative to the related cosc 
pools. 
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The CAH. Section 1, page 4 states . . . . .  total Costs have been apportioned to the 
cvo cost objectives in a manner that.. . . .apportions unattribucable costs through 
a General Allocator. Further, Section 1, page 2 defines unattributable as - cost 
of resources, . . . . . for vhich no causual relationship exists. Additionally 
Section 1, page 5 contains the under lined statement "The CAM Uses Direct 
Analysis To Minimize Use of the General Allocator." 

OPINION: Although there are no specific regulatory requirements chat requires 
SBTHQ to use the CAM the Company does conform to the CAM in other accounts it is 
allocating to its subsidiaries. As the CAM does have the basis for the allocation 
methodology. ft appears it would be relatively easy for them to use the CAM for 
all the accounts. 

General allocator is a catch all comprised of a combination of access lines, 
access line activity. construction expenditurar and salaries and vages. In the 
auditor's opinion this combination of items does not provide as proper an 
allocacion basis as does the items as listed in the CAM. 

RJZCONKENDATION: The Company should adhere to the CAM procedures whenever 
allocating costs. 
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DISCLOSURE NO. 5 7  

SUBJECT: COMP~RISON OF CAM'S FOR FLORIDA UTILITIES 

STATEICEST OF FACTS: Based on the l a t e s t  available C o s t  Allocatlon Hanuals as 
submitted by Southern 3 e l l .  CTE. United and CenTel, a schedule vas prepared 
comparing the various al locat ion methods, by account, for  the four companies. The 
in t en t  of c h i s  exercise  w a s  t o  determine, based on the four companies procedures, 
i f  one company's methods were be t t e r  than the others o r  i f  some en t i r e ly  
d i f f e ren t  method would be be t t e r  than those now being used. 

OPINION: The terminology used by the four companies is no.t consis tent  enough t o  
determine the basic  differences i n  a l locat ion methods betveen them. I t  would take 
an i n  depth study of each company's records to determine how they a re  actual ly  
a l loca t ing  cos ts .  

P.Ecok04ENDATION: A study should be made of the various u t i l i t i e s  within F l o r i d a  
t o  determine if t h e i r  is a basic a l loca t ion  method chat can be used by a l l  the 
companies. This consistency would make both comparisons of and auditing of the 
companies eas ie r .  
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AUDIT DISCLOSURE NO. 58 

SUBJECT: BSC-COHPTROLISRS DEPARTWNT 

STATEMENT OF FACTS: 

The Comptrollers Department/Corporate Consolidations - External Reporting RC 
H13120 is responsible for maintaining and enhancing the BellSouth Financial 
architecture, providing SEC financial reporting policy guidance, and generating 
consolidated monthly/quarterly/annual internal and external reports." (Cost 
Assignment Form provided in response to data request 6-065.) 

The information included in the Cost Assignment Form states that BSC utilizes the 
equity of subsidiaries allocator to allocate the costs of this RC to its 
subsidiaries, based on the rationale that "[s]ervicas are in support of all 
subsidiaries and are attributable based on the invesment/interest BallSouch has 
in each." Certain corporate services costs are exception reported and allocated 
based upon employees in the wage and benefit plans. Costs of specific financing 
activities are project billed to BST, BSE, and to BSCF. 

There is also a Comptrollers Department vith accounting, reporting. and 
administrative responsibilities at the BST organization level. 

The estimated total corporate services costs incurred by and billed for RC H13120 
in 1992 Were $1.651.9 thousand, consisting of $850.3 thousand in direct costs and 
$801.6 thousand in overheads. BST's estimated allocation vas $1,196.0 thousand, 
or 72.408 of this cost. 

The Comptrollers Department/Corpdrate Accounting RC (H13170) is responsible for 
"[p]rovid[ing] traditional accounting services functions, such as intercompany 
billing (Headquarters 6 "flow through"), corporate books, and disbursement [ ;  
clompiling Corporate Financial reports from subsidiary data transmissions for 
BellSouthCorporation [ ;  p]rovid[ing] mechanization support for BSHQ Comptrollers 
[ :  pJrovid[ingJ support for Affiliated Accounting Witness." (Cost Assignment 
Form provided in response to data request 6-065.) 

The information included in the Cost Assignment Form states that BSC utflizes the 
headquarters allocator to allocate the costs of this RC to its subsidiaries, 
based on the ratfonale that the functions performed "are in support of BellSouth 
Headquarters and BellSouth D.C. operations and are not attributable to the 
subsidiaries." Certain corporata services coats are exception reported to BSHRA, 
BST. and BSE. Other costs are project billed to BSCF. 

The estimated total corporate services costs incurred by and billed for RC H13170 
in 1992 were $1.206.3 thousand, conaisting of $620.9 thowand in direct coats 
and $585.4 thousand in overhaads. BST's estimated allocation was $905.9 
thousand. or 75.108 of this cost. 

The Comptrollers Department/Affiliate Interest fitters RC is responsfble for 
"[slervices of BSC Affilfaced Interest Witness on behalf of BellSouth 
Telecommunications (BST) before the state public utility commissions [ ;  
cloordinating vith interdeparmental representatives and regulatory staffs to 
collect and distribute data for BellSouth Headquarters [ ;  pjerfowing 
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investigations, analyses, and ongoing monitoring of affiliate interest issues 
concerning BellSouth Headquarters and nonregulated subsidiaries [ ; and p] roviding 
information on BellSouth matters to BST regulatory personnel." (cost ~ssignmenc 
Form provided in response to data request 6-065.) 

The information included in the Cost Assignment Form states chat BSC allocates 
100% of the costs of this RC to BST, based on the rationale thac "(s]ervices are 
provided on behalf of EST concerning BellSouth Headquarters and other BellSouth 
encities . ,. 
The methodology utilized to quantify the 1992 billing activity for each RC is 
discussed in the General section of the BSC chapter of the audit report. Under 
this methodology. the estimated toCal corporate services costs incurred by and 
billed for RC H13140 in 1992 were $127.5 thousand, consisting of $65.6 thousand 
in direct costs and $61.9 thousand in overheads. BST's estimated allocation vas 
$127.5 thousand, o r  100.00% of this cost. 

OPINION: There may be duplication of services betveen BSC and BST. The cost of 
Comptrollers Dap~rtment/Affiliated Interest klatters results from the Company's 
decision to establish separate affiliates. 

RECOHl4ENDATION: Since the Company plans on filing testimony regarding this audit, 
it is recommended that the testimony demonstrate the necessity of these costs in 
light of possible duplication with BST and the reason for the function-Affiliate 
Interest Platcerr. 
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AUDIT DISCLOSURE NO. 59 
SUBJECT: W E R A G K D  EMPLOYEE STOCK OWNERSHIP PtAN (ESOP) 

STATEMENT OF FACTS: 

BellSouth incorporated a leveraged ESOP ("LESOP") feature into both the existing 
Management Savings and Employee Stock Ovnership Plan ("MSP") and the existing 
Savings and Security Plan ("SSP") The ESOP Trusts purchased shares of 
BSC common stock with the proceeds of bank loans subject to a thirteen year 
repayment schedule. BSC guaranteed the debt of the Trusts. (Note H of the 
BellSouth Corporation 1992 Annual Report, responses to data requests 6-084 and 
6-088, and interriev with Mr. Greg Griffin, the BellSouth Corporation Subject 
Matter Expert with respect to the LESOP.) 

The usage of the leveraged ESOP provides BSC with certain tax benefits and has 
lovared its cost of financing. Certain tax benefits were obtained by BSC for 
common stock dividends paid into the T r u s t s  for debt service and by the Trusts 
for principal repayments on the bank debt, neither of which are othervise 
deductible to reduce tax expense except in conjunction vith a leveraged ESOP. 
(Responses to Staff data requests 6-084, 6-089, and 6-090, and interview with Kr. 
Greg Griffin.) 

The Emerging Issues Task Force Abstract 89-10 (Sponsor's Recognition of Employee 
Stock Ownership Plan Debt) and a publication authored by Gerald Kalish (ESOPS - 
The Handbook of Employee Stock Ownership Plans) discuss the leveraged ESOP and 
its use as a financing technique. These publications discuss the requirement 
that the LESOP be accounted for by recognizing the bank loan as debt and by 
reducing the common equicy by an equivalent amount on the books of the 
corporation that guarantees the debt. BSC accounted for its leveraged ESOP in 
this manner. (Note H of the bellSouth Corporation 1992 Annual Report and 
responses to data requests 6-084, 6 - 0 8 5 ,  and 6-088). 

There tvo primary authoritative sources that describe the accounting requiraments 
under Generally Accepted Accounting Principles for ESOPs which the Company is 
required to follow. The first is Statement of Position 76-3,  "Accounting 
Practices for Certain Employee Stock Ownership Plans." issued by the American 
Institute of Certified Public Accountants. Statement of Position of 76-3 
requires that the obligation of the ESOP be recorded as a liability (debt) in the 
financial statements of the employer vhen the employer has guaranteed the debt 
service requirements. It requires an offsetting reduction t o  cornon equity. 
Both the debt and the cornon equity offset amounts are reduced as the ESOP makes 
principal repayments on the loan($). It also requires that the expense 
recognized by the employer be segregated between compensation and interest, 
stating: 

in 1990. 

"Since the debt of the ESOP is, in substance, the employer's debt, 
the Division believes that the employer should report separately the 
compensation element and the interest element of the annual 
contribution, and should disclose the related interest rate and debt 
terms in the footnotes to the financial statements." 
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The second of the two authoritative accounting requirements is the  Emerging 
Issues Task Force Abstract No. 89-8. "Expense Recognition for Employee Stock 
hmership Plans. " This Abstract requires the use of the! shares a l located method 
o f  ESOP expense recognition in  accordance v i t h  the folloving formula (the f i r s t  
component represents compensation expense): 

Abstract No. 89-8 a lso  requires tha t  the Common stock dividends u t i l i zed  t o  
service the ESOP debt be  t reated as a reduction t o  the amount of expense 
recognized. 

The BSC Comptrollers Department i n i t i a l l y  computes the expense. terming it 
"benefi ts  expense. " For BSC c o n s o l i d a w  f inancial  statement purposes only, BSC 
then a l loca tes  the common stock dividend o f f s e t  berveen the compensation and 
i n t e r e s t  expensa components on the r a t i o  of principal and in t e re s t  in the ESOP 
debt service payments. I t  does not segragate the "benefits  expense" in to  
compensation and in te res t  components on the accounting books of or m. 
(Responses t o  data requests 6-084 and 6-088.) 

BSC assigns the ESOP "benefits  expense" t o  i ts  subsidiar ies ,  including BST 
and BSC-HQ, based upon the number of plan participants.  Tha ESOP "benefits  
expense" assigned t o  BSC-HQ is subsequently allocated and b i l l e d  to  BSC 
subs id ia r ies  including BST through the BSC overhead a l loca t ion  process. 
(Interview with W .  Greg Gr i f f in . )  

BSC does not provide a breakd8vn of  benefi ts  expense between compensation 
expense and in t e re s t  expense t o  BST, BSC-HQ, or  any of its subsidiar ies .  BSC 
only segregates the benafi ts  expense between compensation and in t e re s t  expense 
fo r  the  &5C consolidated financial statements. As a r e s u l t  of t h i s  accounting 
and assignment a l loca t ion  process, the accounting books of BSC-HQ and BST do not 
segregate the in t e re s t  expense component and, conscqwntly, do not report  the 
i n t e r e s t  below the l i n e  as a financing cos t .  Rather. the BSC leveraged ESOP 
financing cos t  is reported u an operating expense by BST, noc only fo r  the 
d i r e c t l y  assigned cos t ,  but also f o r  the portion of the BSC-HQ's assigned cos t  
t h a t  is subsequently a l located t o  BST through the overhead a l loca t ion  process. 
BSC commenced this accounting and usignmenC/rllocation when the leveraged ESOP 
feature  w a s  added t o  the PISP and the SSP. The Company has not  discussed t h i s  
treatment w l t h  Its extenul auditor.  (Response t o  data request 6-088 and 
interview v i t h  Hr. Greg Griffin.) 

In 1992, BSC incurred ESOP expense of $112,300,000, consis t ing of $71.800.000 in 
compensation expense and $00,500,000 in t e re s t  expense. It assigned $101,502,000 
t o  BST and 51,960,900 t o  BSC-HQ, of vhich BST was i n  turn a l loca ted  $1,503,600 
through the BSC overhead a l loca t ion  procass. O f  the  $103,442,900 t o t a l  assigned 
and a l loca ted  t o  BST f o r  ESOP expense, $66,137,100 vas compensation expanse and 
$37,305,800 vas intersst  expense based upon the BSC consolidated al locat ion 
betueea each of those components. 
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BSC r e t a ins  the tax benefi t  dSSOciated with deduction of dividends on the s tock  
held by the ESOP trust. This tax benefi t  is not a l located t o  EST. For 1992,  th i s  
tax benef i t  vas $14,800,000. 

OPINION: The benefits  of the LESOP on BSC's cost  of c a p t i t a l  a r e  passed on to  BST 
and i ts  ratepayers since both the increased cost  of debt: ( i n t e r e s t )  and decreased 
cost  of equity (credit f o r  dividends and stock appreciation) is par t  of the cost  
a l located to  BST. Since cost  of equity exceeds cost  of debt: t h i s  is beneficial  
t o  the ratepayers. However, the tax savings associated v i t h  the dividend payments 
i n to  the Trust  should also be allocated t o  BST t o  the benef i t  of the ratepayers 
i n  order f o r  the economic e f f ec t  of the en t i r e  LESOP be fa i r ly  allocated among 
companies. 

RECOMKENDATION: Impute BST (Flor ida-Intrastate)  share of the tax savings 
associated v i t h  BSC's dividend payments in to  the T r u s t s .  
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AUDIT DISCLOSURE NO. 60 

SUBTECT: BSC-CORPORATE AFFAIRS D E P A R T m m r  

STATEHENT OF FACTS: 

The Corporate Affairs/External Affairs (RC H94040) is responsible t o  " (elncourage 
and support BellSouth corporate employees' involvement i n  cornunity and c iv ic  
volunteer e f fo r t s  and handle re la ted special  projects.  Develop a BellSauch a r t s  
program and an in-kind contributions Policy and program. Develop a contributions 
policy handbook and corporate membership directory.  Provide staff support and 
handle special  projects f o r  the Chairman related to  h i s  external a c t i v i t i e s ,  such 
as Chairman and Executive Board Committee Kember of the U.S. Chamber of Commerce. 
member of United Way of America's Board of Governors. Business Roundtable, Boy 
Scouts of America, Woodruff A r t s  Center, Atlanta Histor ical  Society. e tc .  Kanage 
a l l  fund-raising e f fo r t s  re la ted to  the Chairman's external a c t i v i t i e s .  including 
the National Alliance of Business, U.S. Chamber of Comerce, the JFK Center for  
the  Performing A r t s  and Nat iona l  Junior  Achievement." (Cost Assignment Form 
provided i n  response to  data request 6-065.) 

The information included i n  the Cost Assignment Form s t a t e s  t ha t  BSC u t i l i z e s  the 
general a l loca tor  t o  a l loca te  the costs of t h i s  RC t o  its subsidiar ies .  based on 
the ra t iona le  t h a t  " ( a l l 1  functions a re  provided a t  the corporate l eve l  and are 
not connected v i t h  any specif ic  corporate en t i ty . "  BSC u t i l i z e s  exception 
b i l l i n g  t o  the marketing general a l locator  and the the BellSouth Classic. BSC 
does not  u t i l i z e  project  b i l l i n g  fo r  t h i s  RC. 

The estimated t o t a l  corporate services costs  incurred by and b i l l ed  f o r  RC H94040 
i n  1992 were $4,462.5 thousand. consisting of $ 3 , 7 7 4 . 0  thousand i n  d i r e c t  costs 
and $688.5 thousand i n  overheads. BST's estimated al locat ion w a s  $3,715.2 
thousand, o r  83.259 of t h i s  cost .  

The Corporate Affairr/Corporate and Education Affairs (RC H94100) "[o]versees 
BellSouth's interests in education and its support f o r  loca l ,  regional,  and 
nat ional  issues of comunity in te res t .  Directs the BallSouth Foundation which 
provides f inanc ia l  support t o  education i n  the nine-state operating t e r r i t o r y ;  
oversees the d i rec tor  of education affairs; coordinates the Global Leaders 
program: and d i r e c t s  the corporate contributions and membership. (Cost 
Assignment Form provided in response t o  data  request 6-065.) 

The information included i n  the Cost Assigment Form s t a t e s  t h a t  BSC u t i l i z e s  the 
general  a l loca to r  t o  a l loca te  the costs  of t h i s  RC t o  its subsidiar ies  based on 
the r a t iona le  t h a t  *[t]h. education and community support provided through 
Corporate and Education Affairs support the subsidiar ies '  nee& f o r  qual i f ied 
employees, f o r  educated consumers, fo r  strong c o w i t i e s  and f o r  economic 
development. Several methodologies, therefore apply." BSC u t i l f z e s  exception 
b i l l i n g  t o  the marketing general a l locator  and t o  the BellSouth Classic.  BSC 
u t i l i z e s  pro jec t  billing for  the costa of scholarship program avai lable  t o  
employees' chi ldren.  

The estimated t o t a l  corporate services cos ts  incurred by and b i l l e d  for RC H94100 
i n  1992 were $508.4 thousand, consisting of $429.9 thousand i n  d i r e c t  costs and 
$78.5 thousand in  overheads. BST's estimated a l loca t ion  was $423.2 thousand, or 
83.259 of t h i s  cost: 
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The Corporate Affairsfleadquarters (RC H96110) is responsible for the 
*[a]dministration of BellSouth sponsored programs dedicated to improving public 
education in the southeast. using existing corporate resources." (Cost 
Assignment Form provided in response to data request 6-065.) 

n e  information included in the Cost Assignment Form states that BSC utilizes the 
general allocator to allocate the Costs of this RC to its subsidiaries, based on 
the rationale that "[s]ervices provided benefit all entities. (No methodology 
identified that would more accurately allocate services provided.)" BSC does not  
utilize exception or project billing for this RC. 

The estimated total corporate services costs incurred by and billed for RC H94110 
in 1992 vera $242.3 thousand, consisting of $204.9 thousand in direct costs and 
$37.6 thousand in overheads. BST's estimated allocation vas $201.7 thousand, or 
83.259 of this cost. 

BellSouth Corporation allocated and billed BallSouth Telecommunications and its 
other affiliates for the costs of the charitable contributions incurred during 
1992. The direct costs and overhead loadings are recognized by BallSouth 
Corporation in the public Relations Deparment and charged to BSC account 756. 
The costs are then treated as a departmental (corporate) overhead and allocated 
to BST and other BSC affiliates in proportion to the allocations of BSC direct 
costs (primarily salaries and vages). BST does not account separately for its 
allocation of BSC Charitable contribution costs in a below the line account. 
(Response to data request 6-060.) 

BellSouth Corporation Headquarters billed each of the subsidiaries the folloving 
amounts during 1992 for the costs of charitable contributions 

BELLSOUTH CORPORATION 
BILLING TO SUBSIDIARIES 

CHARITAELE CONTRlEUTlONS EXPENSE 
1992 

(-1 

% of T o w  

a. 1R 
3.30% 

13.57% 

1oo.oox 



In 1992, BellSouth Corporation billed its subsidiaries a total of $2.279.0 
thousand for charitable contributions expenses. The billings to BellSouth 
Telecommunicatfons totalled $1,894.5 thousand, or 82.138 o €  the total charitable 
contribucion costs billed by BSC. 

The amounts billed by BSC to its subsidiaries for charitable contributions do not 
reflect the administracion expenses incurred by the BellSouth Foundation. All 
administrative expenses associated with the BellSouth Foundation are charged to 
the Bellsouth Corporate and Educational Affairs Department under RC H9GlOO. The 
general allocator is applied to these expenses to allocate them among the 
subsidiaries. (Response to data request 6-083.) 

OPINION: The costs incurred by this department m y  not necessary €or public 
utility service. 

RECOMMENDATION: Since the Company plans on filing rebuttal testimony regarding 
this audit, it recommended that the testimony demonstrate the necessity of these 
costs for public ucility service. 
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AUDIT DISCLOSURE NO. 61 

SUBIECT: BSC-CORPORATE PIANNINC DEPARMPNT 

STATEMENT OF FACTS: 

The Corporate Planning/Strategic Research (RC H23020) provides n [ s ] t r a t e g i c  
primary and secondary marketing research i n  support of en t i t y  planning e f fo r t s  
[and l l i b r a r y  resources for  a l l  BellSouth companies." (Cos t  Assignment Form 
provided in response t o  data request 6 - 0 6 5 . )  

The information included in the Cost Assignment Form staces  tha t  BSC u t i l i z e s  the 
general a l locator  t o  a l locate  the costs of t h i s  RC to  its subsidiar ies ,  based on 
the ra t iona le  tha t  the "[f]unctions performed benefi t  the  en t i r e  Corporation. 
No cos t  causative relationships between expenses incurred and dut ies  performed 
exis t s . "  Marketing research services performed on behalf of specif ic  
subs id ia r ies  are  project  b i l led .  

The estimated t o t a l  corporate services costs  incurred by and b i l l e d  fo r  RC H23020 
i n  1992 were $950.0 thousand, consisting of $441.3 thousand i n  d i r e c t  costs  and 
$508.7  thousand i n  overheads. BST's estimated al locat ion was $ 7 8 4 . 5  thousand, 
o r  82.59~ of t h i s  cos t .  

The Corporate Planning/Subsidiary Strategic  Planning (RC W23400) is responsible 
fo r  "[dJeveloping guidelines fo r  s t r a t eg ic  planning and analyz[ing] 
s t ra tegic/operat ional  plans of e n t i t i e s  t o  ensure support of corporate goals. 
Conduct[ing] scenario planning t o  determine view(s) of the industry landscape and 
develop/evaluate s t r a t e g i c  options fo r  8ellSouth. Based upon t h i s  evaluation, 
recommend[ ing] changes to  the corporation direction." (Cost Assignment Form 
provided in response to  dsta request 6 - 0 6 5 . )  

The information included fn the Cost Assignment Form states tha t  BSC u t i l i z e s  the 
general a l loca tor  t o  a l loca te  the costs  of t h i s  RC t o  its subsidiar ies ,  baaed on 
the ra t iona le  t h a t  the '[f]unctions performed benefi t  the e n t i r e  Corporation. 
No c o s t  causative relat ionships  between expenses incurred and dut ies  performed 
exists." There is no exception b i l l i n g  o r  projecc b i l l i n g  fo r  any planning tha t  
might be performed f o r  spec i f ic  suboidiariea. 

The t o t a l  estimated corporate services cos ts  incurred by and b i l l e d  fo r  RC H23400 
in 1992 were $618.2 thousand, consisting of $287.2 thousand i n  d i r e c t  costs  and 
$331.0 thousand in overheads. BST's estimated a l loca t ion  vas $510.5 thousmd, 
o r  82.59a of t h i s  coat .  

The Corporate Planning/Advanced Strategic  Planning (RC H23500) is responsible for 
'[f]ormulat[fng] corporate s t racegic  plan. Develop(ing] PerforPancebIauurements 
System requirements. Analyz[ing] specif ic  corporate issues and recommend[ingl 
direction. '  (Cost Assignment Form provided in  responaa t o  data requeat 6 - 0 6 5 . )  

The information included i n  the Cost Assfgnment Form staces that  BSC u t i l i z e s  the 
general a l loca to r  t o  a l loca te  tha costs  of t h i s  RC t o  its subsidiar ies ,  based on 
the ra t iona le  tha t  the "[f]unctions performed benef i t  the e n t i r e  Corporation. 
No cos t  causative relat ionships  between expenses incurred and dut ies  performed 
ex i s t s . "  There is no exception b i l l i n g  o r  project b i l l i n g  for  any planning tha t  
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might be performed f o r  spec i f ic  subsidiaries.  

The estimated t o t a l  corporate senrices costs incurred by and b i l l ed  for  RC H23500 
i n  1992 Were $1 .355 .5  thousand, consisting of $629.6 thousand i n  d i r ec t  costs and 
$725.8 thousand i n  overheads. EST’s estimated al locat ion was $1,119.& thousand, 
o r  82.59% of t h i s  cost .  

.. 

Corporate Planning/Technical Planning (RC H23600) is responsible f o r  
“[p]erform[ ing] research, conduct[ing] studies and [plreparing posit ion papers 
on spec i f i c  projects  as assigned by the Chairman of BellSouth and the Corp. 
Policy Council. Prepar[ingl supporting docmentation and i l l u s t r a t i o n s ,  as  well 
as preparing presentations f o r  corporate o f f i ce r s  concerning the projects 
mentioned above. Address[ing] other specif ic  questions and issues as appropriate 
concerning numerous BellSouth companies or  LOBS and recommend( ing] c o r p .  
solut ions t o  BellSouth executives.“ (Cost Assignment Form provided i n  response 
t o  data request 6 - 0 6 5 . )  

The information included in the Cost Assignment Form s t a t e s  t h a t  BSC u t i l i z e s  the 
general  a l loca to r  t o  a l loca te  the  c o s t s  of t h i s  RC t o  its subs id ia r ies ,  based on 
the r a t iona le  tha t  the “[fJunct ions performed benef i t  the en t i r e  Corporation. 
No cos t  causative relat ionships  betveen expenses incurred and dut ies  performed 
e x i s t s . ”  There is no exception b i l l i n g  or project  b i l l i n g  f o r  any planning tha t  
might be performed for  spec i f ic  subsidiar ies .  

The estimated t o t a l  corporate services costa incurred by and b i l l e d  f o r  RC H23600 
i n  1992 vere  $908.7 thousand, consisting of $ L A O . ?  thousand in  d i r e c t  costs  and 
$508.0 thousand i n  overheads. BST’s e s t h t e d  a l loca t ion  was $783.5 thousand, 
o r  82.59% of t h i s  cos t .  

OPINION: BSC is expanding its non regulated operations. It is questionable 
whether a l loca t ions  vhich heavily v e i e t  BST (around 82%) a re  appropriate when 
considering the recent emphasis on non regulated a c t i v i t y .  

RECOEMENDATION: Since the Company plans on f i l i ng  r ebu t t a l  t e s t h o n y  regarding 
t h i s  a u d i t ,  it io recommended tha t  the testimony demonstrata the necessity of 
these cos ts  f o r  public u t i l i t y  service i n  l ight of rhe recent emphasis on non 
regulated a c t i v i t y .  
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AUDIT DISCLOSURE NO. 62 

SUBJECT : BSC-BOARD HATTERS 

STATEHENT OF FACTS: 

The Corporate Secretary/Board Matters (RC H111Ol) coordinates the BellSouth 
Corporation Board of Directors' activities (board and committee meetings), 
administers the board compensation plans, and maintains the corporate records. 
(Cost Assignment Form provfdad in response to data request 6 - 0 6 5 . )  

The information included in the Cost Assignment Form states that BSC utilizes the 
general allocator to allocate the corporate services costs of this RC to its 
subsidiaries, based on the rationale that "Services provide support to all 
entities. No other method identified vould more accuratdy identify the services 
provided." Hovcvar, BSC utilizes an allocation base of subsidiary equity for the 
costs incurred by RC H11311 Corporate Sacretary/Investor and Shareholder 
Relations, based on the rationale that "Headquarters management and shamholders 
services relate to subsidiary's equity." 

The estimated total BSC corporate sarvic*r costs billed for RC HlllOl Board 
Matters in 1992 vere $2.104.9 thousand, consisting of $1,976.0 thousand in direct 
costs and $128.9 in overheads. BST's estimated allocation vas $1739.2 thousand, 
or 82.628 of thio cost. The 1992 allocation of RC H1131l costs to BST vas 
72.87t. 
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AUDIT DISCLOSURE NO. 63 

SUBJECT: BSC-EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENT 

STATEMENT OF FACTS: 

The Company did not provide detai led descriptions of the a c t i v i t i e s  of the 
Executive Deparment i n  response t o  data requests for  t ha t  information 

The Company also d id  not provide descriptions of the cos t  a l locat ion bases, 
except f o r  two R C s ,  t ha t  could be traced t o  the ra t iona la  underlying the 
se l ec t ion  of the spec i f ic  a l locat ion bases, although also requested to  through 
data  requests for  t ha t  information. A l i s t i n g  of al locat ion bases necessary t o  
make the determination tha t  the information had not been provided, vas not 
received u n t i l  September 20, 1993, nearly three months a f t e r  i t  vas requested. 

BellSouth Corporation Headquarcers b i l l e d  each of the subsidiar ies  the following 
amounts during 1992 for costs  incurred by the Executive Deparment. 

BELLSOUTH cmpownoN 

(soool) - BILLING TO SUBSIDIARIES 
1002 

I n  1992. BellSouth Corporation b i l l e d  its subsidiar ies  a t o t a l  of $10,806.6 
thousand f o r  Executive Deparment corporate services  costs  consis t ing of $5.811.6 
thousand i n  d i r e c t  cos ts  and $4,995.1 thousand i n  overhead cos ts .  The b i l l i n g s  



thousand for  Executive Department corporate services costs consisting of S5.811.G 
thousand i n  d i r ec t  Costs and $&.995.1 thousand i n  Overhead cos t s .  The b i l l i n g s  
t o  BellSouth Telecommunications to ta l led  $8,302.6 thousand consis t ing of $& .G28.3 
thousand i n d i r e c t  costs  and $ 3 , 8 7 4 . 3  thousand i n  overhead cos t s .  BSTvas b i l led  
f o r  76.830 of the Executive Department corporate services cos ts .  

The Executive Department i s  comprised of RCs tha t  are headed by the senior 
executives of BellSouth Corporation. As disclosed i n  its 1992 Annual Report and 
C o s t  Allocation Manual, BellSouth Corporation 1s the holding company for  BST. 
BSE, BSCF, BSDC, and holds an ovnership in t e re s t  i n  1155 Peachtree Associates. 
I n  i t s  response t o  data request6-065. the Company provided detai led explanations 
of the costs  and the ra t iona le  underlying the select ion of the al locat ion bases 
for  only two of the Executive Departments, boch designated as  RC HEOHlO, Internal  
Auditlng & Security and Information Services h Harketing Plans. BSC a l locates  
the costs  of  chese N o  RCs on the t o t a l  number of employees, although the 
documentation f o r  the l a t t e r  RC s t a t e s  tha t  the general marketing a l loca tor  is 
u t i l i z e d .  (Cost Assignment Forms provided in  response t o  data requests 6-032 and 
6-065 and the 12/92 COPS Billing Binder.) 

OPINION: Since the Company did not provide de ta i led  descriptions of ac t iv i c i e s  
of the Executive Department, it is impossible to  determine i f  these functions are  
dupl icat ive o r  necessary f o r  BST. 

RECOMMENDATION: Since the Company plans t o  f i l e  rebut ta l  testimony regarding t h i s  
aud i t ,  it is recommended t h a t  the testimony demonstrate the necessi ty  of these 
cos ts  f o r  public u t i l i t y  service i n  l i g h t  of possible dupl icat ion with BST. 
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AUDIT DISCLOSURE NO. 64 

SUBJECT : BSC-EXTERNAL AFFAIRS DEPARTHWT 

STATEMENT OF FACTS: 

The External Affairs/Executive Speechwsiting (RC H92030) is responsible for 
"[v]rit(ing] speeches for senior corporate executives." (Cost Assignment Form 
provided in response to data request 6-065.) 

The information included in the Cost Assignment Form states that BSC utilizes the 
general allocator to allocate the Costs of this RC to its subsidiaries, based o n  
the rationale that "[all1 functions are provided at the corporate level and are 
not connected vith any specific corporate entity." There is exception reporting 
to the marketing general allocator and the BellSouth Classic. There is no 
project billing. 

The estimated total corporate services costs incurred by and billed for RC H92030 
i n  1992 vere $145.9 thousand, consisting of $112.0 thousand in  direct costs and 
$33.9 thousand in overheads. BST's estimated allocation vas $121.0 thousand, or 
82.90% of this cost. 

The External Affairs/Strategic Communications (RC H92010) is responsible to 
"[dlirect Issues Kanagement function that services all public relations entities. 
Coordinates internal and externa1,opinion research for public relations purposes. 
Provide strategic planning and comtnunications. Coordinate MFJ/grassroots 
efforts." 

The information included in the Cosc Assignment Form states that BSC ucilites 
total employees for all entities to allocate the costs of this RC, based o n  the 
rationale that "[all1 functions are provided at the corporate level and are 
assumed to benefit all employees equally." BSC utilizes exception billing to the 
marketing general allocator and the costs of the BellSouth Classic. It ucilires 
project billing for tho PLFJ grassroots effort. 

The estimated total corporate services costs incurred by and billed for RC H9201C 
in 1992 vere $1,266.2 thouand. consisting of $956.4  thousand in direct costs and 
$289.8 thouaand in overheads. BST's estimated allocationvas $1.006.9 thousand, 
or 80.80% of this cost. 

OPINION: These functions maybe duplicative with similar BSTorganirations. Also, 
it is questionable whether these functions are necessary for public utility 
service. 

RECOMNENDATION: Since the Company plans on filing rebuttal testimony regarding 
this audit, it is rocomended that the testimony demonstrate the necessity of 
these costs for public utility service in light of possible duplication with BST 
and the questionable nature of such costs. 

(Cost Assignment Form provided in response to data request 6-065.) 
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AUDIT DISCLoSriRE NO. 65 

SUBJECT: BSC-FEDERAL 

STATEMENT OF FACTS: 

RELATIONS 

The Federal Relations Department/FederalRelations (RC H71100) is responsible co 
"identify issues, policies and actions that could affect BellSouth and provide 
this information to BellSouth management and policymakers. Provide information 
on BellSouth's existing and future operations as well as its position on national 
business issues to Federal legislators, their staffs and other key decision 
makers and stakeholders." (Cost Assignment Form provided in response to data 
request 6-065.) 

The information included in che Cost Assignment Form states that BSC allocates 
the cost of this RC on the general allocator. based upon the rationale that the 
"impact of issuos dealt with is generally corporate-wide and assessment of direct 
benefit to a specific subsidiary is impossible (or impractical)." Certain costs 
related directly to NFJ and registered lobbyists are project billed. 

The estimated total corporate services costs incurred by and billed for RC H71100 
in 1992 were $1,880.9 thousand, consisting of $1.603.9 thowand in direct costs 
and $277.0 thousand in overheads. BST's estimated allocation was $1,552.9 
thousand, or 82.568 of this cost. 

The Federal Relations Department/BSDC Governmental Affairs Atlanta Office RC 
(H71410) is responsible for " [plrovfsion of staff support activities concerning 
budgets, business and strategic plans, human resources and comptrollers interface 
and administration of the BellSouth Federal Political Action Committee. " BSC 
all6cates the cost of this RC on a composite of direct reports, based upon the 
rationale that it "provides administrative support for entire Governmental 
Affairs staff." There is no oxception billing or project billing indicated in 
the Comtission's documentation, not even for the Bellsouth Fed PAC activities. 
(Cost Assignment Form provided in response to dats request 6-065.) 

The estimated total corporate services costs incurred by and billed for RC H71410 
in 1992 were $260.5 thousand, consisting of $222.1 thowand in direct costs and 
$38.4 thousand in overheads. BST's estimated allocation vas $215.2 thousand, or 
82.638 of this cost. 

The Federal Relations Deparcment/GovernaentalAffairs (RC H73070) is chargedwith 
the "[cJommon area coats for Governmental Affairs Washington Office." (Cost 
Assignment Form provided in response to drta reqwst 6-065.) 

The infornution inc1ud.d in the Cost Assignment Form states that BSC utilizes a 
composite of all Governmental Affairs RCs chat the .RC established to cover 
common area costs fn support of the entire BellSouth D.C. staff in the Washington 
offic.. 8 

The estimated total corporato services costs incurred by and billed for RC H71420 
in 1992 were $1,461.6 thousand, consisting of $1.246.6 thousand in direct costs 
and $215.2 thousand in overhaads. BST's estimated allocation was $L.207.7 
thousand, or 82.638 of this cost. 
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The Federal Relations Department/Covernmental Affairs - Federal Regulatory (RC 
H73070) has "[ilinterface responsibilities with Congressional Staffs in 
Washington, D.C. for the, states represented by North Carolina. South Carolina, 
Georgia & Florida House & Senate ltembers to provide them with information on 
BellSouth Corp.'~ existing and future operations." (Cost Assignment Form 
provided in response to data request 6-065.) 

The information included in the Cost Assignment Form states that BSC utilizes the 
general allocator to allocate the costs of chis RC to its subsidiaries, based o n  
the rationale that the "[ilmpact of issued dealt with is generally Corporate-vide 
and assessment of direct benefit to a specific subsidiary is impossible (or 
impractical)." BSC does not utilize exception billing, but does project bill for 
PVJ grassroots lobbying and for social memberships dues. 

Lobbying expenses have consistently been disallowed in Florida rate proceedings 
on the basis that they are more properly funded by shareholders. (Order No. 
7669. page 10, March 7, 1977 and Order No. 10L49. page 20. December 15, 1981.) 

The estimated total corporate serrices costs incurred by and billed for RC H73070 
in 1992 were $265.0 thousand, consisting of $226.6 thousand in direct costs and 
$39.2 thousand in overherds. BST's estimated allocation was $219.4 thousand, or 
02.568 of this cost. 

: 

The Federal Relations Deparcment/Covernmental Affairs - Federal Regulatory (RC 
H73080) has "[ilinterface responsibilities with Congressional Staffs in 
Washington, D.C. for the states represented by Kentuce, Tennessee, Louisiana. 
Mississippi & Alabama to provide them with information on BellSouth Corp.'s 
existing and future operations." (Cost Assignment Form provided in response to 
data request 6-065.) 

The information included in the Cost Assignment Fora states that BSC utilizes the 
general allocator to allocate the costs of this RC to its subridihries, based on 
the rationale that the '[ilmppacr: of issued dealt with is generally corporate-wide 
and assessment of direct benefit to a specific subsidiary is impossible (or  
impractical). " BSC doas not utilize exception billing, but does project bill for 
PIFJ grassroots lobbying and for social memberships dues. 

The estimhted total corporate sewices  costs incurred by and billed for RC H73080 
in 1992 were $452.4 thousand, consisting of $385.8 thousand in direct costs and 
$66.6 thousand in  overherds. BST's estimated allocation whs $373.5 thousand, or 
02.568 of this cost. 

OPINION: Some of these coats involve lobbying. There may be duplication with 
functions performed by EST. 

RECOPMENDATION: Since the Company plans on filing rebuctal testimony regarding 
this audit, it is recommended that the testimony demonstrate the necessity of 
these costs for public utility service in light of possible duplication with BST 
and the questionable nature of such costs. 
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AUDIT DISCLOSURE NO. 66 

SUBJECT: BSC-FINANCIAL MANAGEUENT D E P A R m  

STATEMENT OF FACTS: 

The Financial ~anagement/Consolidated Operations (RC H22500) "[plrovides support 
to senior management concerning financial matters vhich affect BellSouth." (cost 
Assignment Form provided in response to data request 6-065.) 

The information included in the Cost Assignment Form states that BSC ucilizes 
subsidiary operatfng expenses to allocate tho costs of this RC to BST and BSE. 
based upon che rationale that this "most accurately sends the costs to our 
subsidiaries." 

The estimated total corporate services costs incurred by and billed for RC H22500 
in 1992 were $1.035.2 thousand, consisting of $431.2 thousand in direct costs and 
$604.0 thousand in overheads. BST's estfmated allocation vas $618.1 thousand, 
or 79.034 of this cost. 
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AUDIT DISCLoskE NO. 67 

SUBIECT: BSC-MMAN RESOURCES DEPARTENT 

STATEMENT, OF FACTS: 

The HumanResources Department/Staffing, Research andDevelopment (RC H52050) has 
responsibility for performing the following functions: (Cost Assignment Form 
provided in response t o  data request 6 - 0 6 5 . )  

" 0  Provid[ing] basic research, development andvalidation for job 
qualification selection screens. 

Provid[lng] research, design and development. operations 
monitoring and quality assurance support for assessment 
programs used for selections. 

. Develop[ing] and provid[ing] research support for management 
and non-management selection and staffing programs. 

. Davelop[ing] management and non-management hiring and staffing 
policy. 

Develop[ing] corporate policies on amployea selection. 

. Develop[ing] and malntain[ing] the BellSouth Testing Kanual 
and the policy portion of the General Employment Manual and 
the Selection Workshop Manual. 

. Davelop[ing] and maintain[ing] BellSouth non-management 
performance appraisal policy. Foclu(ing] and develop[lng] 
corporate responses to workplace enhancements and employee 
skills acquisition. 

. Davalop[ing] and maintain[ing] early retiremont incentive 

. Develop[ing] m d  maintain[ing] force managemant programs. 

. Develop(ing] uul maintainn(ing] career altemntive plonr. 

program. 

. Address[ing] policy matters for match soloction sysrar. 

. Foclu[ing] and &velop[ing] corporate responae to work, family 

. Provid[ing] corporate monitoring. govornmanc reporting and 

and personal life issues. 

corporate rerponro (internal and external) for E E O / M  and 
othar civil rights legialation." 

The information included in the Cost Assignment Forn states that BSC utilizes the 
number of employees in each subsidiary participating in the BollSouth pension and 
benefit plans t o  allocate costs, based on the ratioqde that "[ulre of services 
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provided/functionS performed is roughly proportional to employee headcount for 
regulated entities. Total headcount overstates BSE participation (particularly 
by acquired companies), therefore BellSouth pension participation is most 
accurate choice." 

In a Louisiana regulatory proceeding (Docket No. U-17949, Subdocket A). the 
Company acknowledged that in 1992 BSC incurred costs of various force management 
and early retirement programs. 
Street Journd reported that BSC announced that it had completed a restructuring 
study and vould consolidate staff functions of BSE into BSC, reducing the number 
of positions and costs at BSE and BSC. This has been confirmed through 
intervievs in this audit. 

The Human Resources Deparmenc/Strategic Planning (RC H53040) is responsible for 
the following functions: (Cost Assignment Form provided in response to data 
request 6 - 0 6 5 . )  

No costs are exception billed or project billed. 

In late 1992, an article appearing in the 

. 

Research[ ing] , document Ling], track[ ing) and forecast[ ing] 
planning issues and provid[ing] technical support for policy 
development and programs, utilizing vorkforce planning 
information. 

Coordinat[ing] and devalop[ing] the Human Resources Strategic 
Plan and provid[ ing] Human Reaourcas planning and consultative 
services to various planning consticuencier. 

. 

. Provid[ing] planning and consultative rervicea to aid in the 
development of high level plans for affiliated company Human 
Resources organizations and departmental staffs. 

Conduct[ing] internal demographic scans and employee opinion 
surveys (e.g. Exchange) plus external enviromental scans and 
synthesize trend implications for planning purpores." 

The information included in the Cost Aasignnent Form atates that BSC utilizes the 
number of employees in each subsidiary participating in the SellSouth pension and 
benefit plans to allocate costs), based on the rationale that '[ulse of services 
provided/functiona perforwd i3 roughly proportional to employee headcount for 
regulated entities. Total headcount overstate. BSH participation (particularly 
by acquired companies). therefore BellSouth pension participation is moac 
accurate choice: 

The H u m a n  Resourceo/Perfore Xeasurement (RC H53050) has responsibility for 
performing the following functions: (Coat clrsipent Form provided in response 
co data request 6 - 0 6 5 . )  

No coats are exception billed or project billed. 

". Develop[fng] and implemenc[ing] perfo-• mnnagement 
processes for directing and motivating employee and 
organizational performance towarda the accomplishment of 
commitments in support of bwinesa goals and strategic 
objectives. 

. Develop[ing] and provid[ing] policy and research support for 
programs in the area of performance managenenc including 
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performance appraisal .  

. Develop[ing] and fmelement(fng] new programs and processes t o  
a s s i s t  i n  the management of organizational change, redesign of 
organizations and jobs, and streamlining of work processes.” 

The information included i n  the Cosi Assignment Form s t a t e s  tha t  BSC u t i l i z e s  the 
number of elnphyees i n  each subs id ia rypar t ic ipa t ing  i n  the BellSouth pension and 
benefi t  plans t o  al locace cos ts ,  based on the ra t iona le  t h a t  “ [u lse  of services 
provided/functioM performed is roughly proportional t o  employee headcount for  
regulated e n t i t i e s .  Total  headcount overstates BSE par t ic ipa t ion  (par t icu lar ly  
by acquired companies), therefore BellSouth pension par t ic ipa t ion  is most 
accurate choice.‘ 

OPINION: There may be duplication of senrices between BSC and BST i n  t h i s  area 

RECOl4NENDATION: Since che Company plana on f i l i n g  r e b u t t l l  testfmony regarding 
t h i s  audi t .  it is recommended tha t  the testimony demonstrate the necessity of 
these cos t s  for public u t i l i t y  service i n  l i g h t  of possible duplicreion v i t h  BST. 

No costs  are  exception b i l l e d  o r  project  b i l l ed .  
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AUDIT DISCLOSURE NO. 68 

SUBJECT: BSC-INTERNAL AUDITING DEPARRlENT 

STATEMENT OF FACTS: 

BellSouth Corporation Headquarters billed each of the subsidiaries the following 
amounts during 1992 for costs incurred by the Internal Auditing Department. 

BELUOUTH coRpownoN 

(sooor) 
BlWNG TO SUBSIDIARIES 

1992 

U . U . 5  57.84x 

89.1 1 .ma 
Ama 3!&3 

uzu (00.00X 

In 1992, BellSouth Corporation billed its subsidiaries a total of $4,618.1 
thourand for Internal Auditing DOprrtmaUe corporate rervices coser. The billingr 
to BellSouth Telecomrmnications totalled $2,866.5 thourand or 62.078 of the tocal 
Internal Auditing Department corporate sewices costs. 

In the Louisiana regulatory proceeding (Docket No. U-17949, Subdockat A) 
involving BSC and BST, it war noted that the Internal Auditing Department 
conducts audits in ~AIIY areas including compliance with the JCO and Part 64. The 
costs of these compliance audits are Allocated lOOI to BST. 
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AUDIT DISCLOSURE NO. 69 

176 
SUBJECT: BSC-LEGAL DEPARTMENT 

The Legal Deparrmenc/Intellectual Properties (RC H61340) is responsible to 
[hlandle all lawsuits brought against BellSouth Corporation and regarding the 
adoptfon and use of trademarks, the protection of inventions. copyrfghtable 
matarfals and trade secrets, obtain trademark, patent And copyright protection 
of intellectual property, protect the Company against the misuse of thfrd party 
intellectual property rights, enforce the Company's intellectunl property rights 
against others, and negotiate and draft license agreements, nondisclosure 
agreements and other related documents: (Cost Assignment Form provided in 
response to data request 6-065.) 

The information included in the Cost Assignment Form states that BSC utilizes an 
allocator that allocates 356 to BST, 35t  to BSE. and 30t through the general 
allocator, based upon the rationale that "[tlradamarks and patents developed by 
the BellSouth companies vi11 be ovned by BellSouth Corporation and the advice 
given to subsidiary companies protects the ownership interest of BellSouth 
Corporation. While copyrights and trade secrets are ovned by the individurrl 
subsfdiaries, the protection of such fntellectunl property is of general bonofit 
to all of the BellSouth companies." Costs related to acquisitions are project 
billed. 

BSC h a  determined that it, rather than BST, owns the Boll system trademark, 
logos, and related intelleccual property rights. The PIFJ states that: 

.A. Not later than six months after the effective date of this 
Modification of Final Judgment. defendant AT&T shall submit to the 
Department of Justice for its approval. and thereafter implement. a 
plan of reorganization. Such plan shall provide for the completion, 
vithfn 18 months after the effective date of this Hodffication of 
Final Judgment, of the following steps: 

1. The transfer from AT= and its affiliacea to the BOGS. 
or to a new entity subsequently to be separated from AT6T and to be 
ovned by the BOCa. of sufficient facilities, peraonnol, systems, and 
righta to technical information . . 

In an October 6, 1993 interviev with Hr. Hike HoatinsQ (Assistant Comptroller), 
it vas confirmed that neither BSC or any of tho nonregulated affiliates has 
provided any compensation through royalties or other means for the utilization 
of BST's intelleccual propercy. 

The estimated t o t a l  corporate service costs incurred and billed for RC H61340 in 
1992 were $534 .4  thousand, consisting of $308.4 thousand in direct costs and 
$226.0  thousand in ovarhoad.. EST's estimated allocation v u  $325 .1  thousand, 
or 60.84t of this coat. 

The b g a l  Depar-entfiitfgation (RC H61350) is responsible to " [hlandle a11 
lavsuito brought against BellSouth Corporation with the exception of labor law 
cases; provide record retention advice for BellSouth Corporation and BellSouth 



Telecommunications, h C .  ("BST"); Provide legal  advice to  the BeLlSouth 
Telecommnica~~ono Data Security group. provide advice and assistance to 
BellSouth Corporation and BellSouth Telecormnunications, Inc. concerning the 
organizational sentencing guidelines and negotiate and approve a l l  contracts 
entered in to  by BellSouth Corporacion.' (Cost Assignnent Form provided i n  
response to  data request 6-065.) 

The information included in the Cost Assignment Form s t a t e s  t ha t  BSC a l locates  
100: of the cos t  of this RC t o  BST, based on the ra t ionale  tha t  " legal  services 
a r e  rendered i n  one of tvo ways: (1) di rec t ly  on behalf of of BellSouth 
Corporation which bonofit inures t o  regulated and non-regulated business as 
provided above; and (2) t o  the regulated companies i n  which case investment i s  
an appropriate method of determining b a s i s  for  allocation." There is no 
exception o r  pro jec t  b i l l i ng .  

The estimated t o t a l  corporate service costs  incurred and b i l l e d  fo r  RC H61350 f n  
1992 were $189.2 thousand, consisting of $109.2 thousand in  d i rec t  costs  and 
$80 .0  thousand i n  overheads. BST's estimated al locat ion vas $189.2 thousand, o r  
100.005 of this cost .  The general a l locator  was 82.75: t o  BST. 

The Legal Daparanent/Aasistant Secretary - Corporate Counsel (RC H61410) is 
responsible t o  "[p]rovide counael t o  BSHQ and Board of Directors on corporate lnv 
and pract ice;  coordination of actiona and a w e r i a l s  requiring Board approval; 
advice and reviev as to  shareholder matters. proxy developnant and corporate 
governance pract ices:  compliance v i t h  a11 foreign. federa l  and state securities 
lavs ,  SEC rules and regulations,  s t a t e  and foreign corporate lava, stock exchange 
requiramanta (foreign and domestic) and other miscellaneous corporate matters." 
(Cost A a s i p e n t  Form provided in  responao t o  data request 6-065.) 

The informatlon included in the Cost Assignment Form s t a t e s  that BSC u t i l i z e s  the 
general a l loca to r  t o  a l loca te  the costs of this RC, based on tha ra t iona le  tha t  
"[f]unctiona directlysupportshareholderrelations a c t l v i t i e a ,  genaralcorporate 
and f inanc ia l ,  and BSHQ Board of.Directors vhich in turn benef i t s  a l l  e n t i t i a s .  
(No methodology ident i f ied  that vould more accurately a l loca te  services 
provided.) Work f o r  rpac i f ic  en t i t i ea  o r  re la ted  t o  mergers/acquiaitiona is 
captured and b i l l e d  t o  the non-regulatad entity involved." 

BSC u t i l i z e r  an a l loca t ion  base of subsidiary equity fo r  the cos ts  incurred by 
BC H11311 Corporate-Secrecary/Iwestor and Shareholder Relations. b u a d  on the 
ra t iona le  th8t 'Headquarters nuupment and shareholder sarvicoa r e l a t e  t o  
subsidiary 's  rquity: (Cos tbs ignnent  Form provided in responae t o  data request 
6-065.) 

The eatimased t o t a l  corporate semlcas  coats incurred and b i l l e d  fo r  RC H61410 
i n  1992 were SS19.3 t h o u a d ,  conaistlng of $279.6 thouamd in d i r e c t  coat. and 
$239.7 thourand i n  overheads. BST's e s t io r t ed  allocaclon vas $020.0 thousand, 
o r  82.5Ot of this coat. Tha 1992 al locat ion of RC If11311 cos ts  to BST vas 
72.87t. 
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AUDIT DISCLOSURE NO. 70 

SUBJECT: BSC-PUBLIC RELATIONS DEPARMENT 

STATMCNTS OF FACTS: 

The Public Relationsfiedia R e h t i o M  (RC H91000) . is responsible for 
"(i]fnformation on new services and products, education of national consumer 
groups, l e t t e r s  t o  the ed i tor ,  Q & A ' s  and statements oncorporation's posit ion,  
media t ra ining,  v r i te  and edi t  a r t i c l e s  for  use in era& magazines, newsletters 
t o  Board members and a l l  BellSouth managers " (Cost Assignment Form provided in 
response t o  data request 6-065.)  

The information included in the Cost Assignment Form states t h a t  BSC u t i l i z e s  the 
general a l loca tor  t o  a l loca te  the costs  of  t h i s  RC t o  its subs id ia r ies ,  based on 
the  ra t iona le  t h a t  "[g]oo& and services are  provided a t  the corporate level  and 
are  not  linked t o  any spec i f ic  entity: Certain cos ts  a re  exception allocated 
t o  the marketing general a l locator  and t o  the BellSouth Classic.  There is no 
project  b i l l i n g .  

The astimacad total  corporate services costs  incurred by and b i l l e d  fo r  RC H91000 
in 1992 vere $1.167.8 thousand. consisting of $941.5 thousand in d i r e c t  costs  and 
$226.3 thousand in overheads. BST's estimated a l loca t ion  vas $966.7 thousand, 
o r  82.78% of t h f s  cost .  

OPINION: It is questionable vhecher them services  are necessary fo r  public 
u t i l i  cy service. 

RECOPMENDATION: Since the Compury plana on f f l f n g  r ebu t t a l  t e s t b o n y  regarding 
t h i s  audi t ,  it is recoMn&d that the testimony damonatrate the necessity of 
these cos ts  for public ut i l i ty  service in light of the questionable MWE of 
such costs .  

PROPRIETARY 



STAT- OF FACTS: 

The Treasury Department/Corporate Finance - Fed PAC (RC H11400) "[a]ssists Vice 
President in developing philosophy and guiding principles for the entire Treasury 
organizations. Formulates policy for activities within the cash 
management/Treasury operations, methods/information system, cash investments, 
shareowner financial services, budget/FED PAC, capital funding (borrowing and 
lending). foreign currency management, global financial planning, and earnings 
analysis areas. Integrates and coordinates a11 aspects of Corporate Finance - 
from the creation of the corporate financial plana to the implementation of the 
financing, investment of corporate funds, and management of corporate cash - with 
other BellSouth deparments and with all BellSouth subsidiaries. Perform 
special assignments for upper management affecting multiple organizations: 
(Cosr Assignment Form provided in response to ddta request 6 - 0 6 5 . )  

The information included in the Cost Assignment Form states that BSC utilizes a 
composite of direct reports allocator to allocate the costs of this RC to its 
subsidiaries, basedupon the rationale that "[m]anagerialexpensas assignadbasad 
on costs associated w i t h  position's direct reports.' BSC utilizes exception 
billing for the costs of Fed PAC activities. 

It is the auditors understanding obtained in other regulatory proceedings 
involving BSC and BST that there'is also a Treasury Department with financing, 
budgeting, and addnistrative activities at the BST organization level. 

The estimated total corporate services costs incurred by and billed for RC H11400 
in 1992 were $171.7 thousand, consisting of $103.0 thousand in direct costs and 
$68.7 thousand in overheads. BST's estimated allocation was $130.4 thousand, or 
75.94% of this cost. 

The Treasury/Financial Planning (RC H11423) is responsible for "capital 
formation, capital structure, earnings objectives, imostlwnt banker semices, 
stock exchange intorface, debt rating interface, ond debt equity studies." (Cost 
Assignment Form provided in response to &u request 6-065.)  

The information included in the Cost Assignment Form states thac BSC'utilizes a 
subsidiary capitalization allocator to allocate the costs of this RC, with some 
exception allocations t o  BST and to BSE for services directly provided to those 
subsidiaries. The rationale underlying the subsidiary capitalization allocator 
cited by the Compray is thre the "benefits derived from services w i l l  effect 
capital component." 

There is also a Treasury Department with financing, budgeting, and administrative 
activities at the BST organization level. According to the Company, capital 
structure and debt equity studies have not been prepared by BSC for BSC or BST. 
The Company would not disclose whether such studies had been prepared for BSE or 
its affiliates. 

PROPRIETARY 



The estimated total corporate service Costs incurred by and billed for RC H11423 
in 1992 were $1.446.1 thousand, consisting of $866.6 thousand in direct Costs and 
$577.5 in overheads. EST's estimatedallocationwas $1,196.0 thousand, or 82.82% 
of this cost. 

The Treasury/corporAte Finance - Methods (RC H11430) is responsible for 
*[c]onsulting and methods and information systems (hardware and software) support 
and analysis for all Treasury functions." (Cost Assignment Form provided in 
response to data request 6-065.) 

The infomation included in the Cost Assignment Form states that BSC utilizes P 

subsidiary capitalization allocator to allocate the costs of this RC, with some 
exception allocations to BST and BSE for services directly provided to those 
subsidiaries and for Fed PAC costs. The ratLonale underlying the subsidiary 
capitalization allocator, cited by the Company is that the "[blenefits derived 
from services provided will benefit capital component: 

There is also a Treasury Department with financing, budgeting, and administrative 
activities at the BST organization level. According to the Company, capital 
atructure and debt equity studies have not been prepared by BSC for BSC or BST. 
The Company would not disclose whether such studies had been prepared for BSE or 
its affiliates. 

The estimated total corporate service costs incurred by and billed for RC H11430 
in 1992 were $329.7 thourand. consisting of $197.8 thousand in direct costs and 
$131.9 in overhead.. EST's estimated allocation was $273.0 thousand. or 82 .82 t  
of this cost. 

OPINION: There may be duplication of services between BSC and BST. 

RECMQIWDATION: Since the Company pluu on filing rabuttal testimony regarding 
this audit, it is recormandad that the testimony dewrutrata the necesrity of 
these costs for public utility service in light of possible duplication with BST. 



AUDIT DISCLOSURE NO. 72 

SUBJECT: COSTS REHOVED IN FLORIDA RATE CASE 

STAT= OF FACTS: 
charged to BST'from BSC and removed in the Florida rate case: 

According to Request 2-163, the following costs  have been 

BELLSOUTH CONTRIBUTIONS 
BELLSOUTH MEMBER DUES 
BELLSOUTH CIASSIC 
BELLSOUTH CLASSIC BST COSTS 
BELLSOUTH FEDERAL REUTIONS 
BELLSOUTH FEDERAL REGLMTORY 
BELLSOUTH CORPORATE ADVERTISING 
TOTAL 

1,894,500.000 6711 
97,900.00 6722 

405,600.00 6722 
351,100.00 6613/6612 

2,547,500.00 5722 
896,800.00 6722 

1,535,000.00 6722 
7,728,400.00 

According to request 6-078 Attachment 1, the costs charged by BellSouth 
Corporation to BST for the BellSouth Classic are $571,600 which is $166,000 more 
than reported in request 2-163. 

According to the same request, dues andmemberships of BellSouth Corp. allocated 
to BST were $666,600. The Florida portion was $174,200. This was not adjusted. 

According to request 6-061 Attachment 11, costs of BellSouth D.C. charged to BST 
were as follows: 

Federal Relations 6,922,700 
Legal 731,600 
public Relations 967,500 

Less charged to 7370(below the line) 
a, 621.aoo 
a, 537,640 

84,160 Req. 2-163 Bales FOlK02W 13129 

These amounts do not agree with the amounts shoun above in Request 2-163. 

According to Request 6-069, BellSouth incurred $463.900. $100,221 of which was 
charged to Florida for the Administration of th. h11South Foundation. These 
costs do not appear to be removed in the Florida Case. 

OPINION: 
exhibits for 1992 ffiturl teat year adjrutMnt8 to Net Operating Income. 
including this infomation for other states information purposes. 

The8e COatl in Request 2-163 were removed in the Florida Rate Case 
We are 

Additional adjustments may be needed based on other company response 
received. 

PROPRIETARY 
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IIB-, Therm is ongoing concern rogarding poten t ia l  cross- 
subsidization. batwean the regulat8d monopcly operariona and the 
non-regulated buclinua of the Rwe; and 

m1EuI. Therm in a need to arca*ain t he  economy and 
e f f i c i e n c y  w i t h  which products and ser?icms are provided between 
the r.gu1at.d opmrating compuriu urd th rk  parent onpmiu and/or 

-, Them is a need t o  det8mine the ef fu t ivenmss  and 
adequacy 02 present regulatory non-structural  safeguards; and 

-, There is a n * d  t o  develop a b a t t a r  under8tanding of 
t he  RBOCs’ ho ld ing  company s t ruc tu res ,  parant-subsidiary 
r e l a t i o n s h i p s  and the a i i i l i a t e d  intercompurias n l a t i o n s h i p a ;  

WHBmM, Uore than f i v e  years have .laps& since the l a s t  
NAFIUC a u d i t s  of the W C s f  burinesa d i rec t ion  and a c t i v i t i e s :  and 

-M, It  is good rogulatory pol icy  and it would promotm 
public confidmce i n  t h m  ragulatory process t o  n v i w  on A periodic 
b J d 1  in a corrgr8h.nSiVa mannu this area  of arfi1iat.d i n t e r e s t ;  
now, themiore, be it 

=SOL=, That the National b s o c i a t i o n  o f  Regulatoty U t i l i t y  
commissioner. ( ~ m c ) ,  convenad a t  its 103rd Annual convwition and 
Regulatory symposium i n  San Antonio, Texas, authorizes  the Staff  
Subcomi t t aa  on &counts t o  parform or causa t o  be perforned, 
a u d i t s  i n  a comprehensive manner in  the area  of a f f i l i a t e d  i n t e r e s t  
of ‘each oC the seven rogional companies wi th  the aud i t  expense 
including t r a v e l  boMe by Me RSOCS: 8nd b. it 2Uurth.r 

unrmgulated affiliatO8: a d  

RESOL-, That the S t i f 2  Subcommittme on Accounts is directed 
t o  i n v i t a  the Staff Subcommittee on Communications and Cost 
AllOCatiOnS t o  participate i n  this N~tion.1 e f fo r t :  and be it 

Rt80ZWf That in keeping with the spirit 02 cooporation sat 
forCh in +he E x e c u t i v ~  Coxmitt.. of fhr H)rINC Resolution, adopted 
Febtuary 28,  1990, regarding j o l n t  or c o o r d i r u t d  PCC and S t a t e  
Audlts.and th. po ten t i a l  bene f i t s  derived tmm j o i n t  audits, that 
t h e  S t a i f  Subcooaitteo on Account. is directed t o  invita the PCC 
s ta f f  .Is0 t o  j o i n  in t h i s  e f f o r t :  and hm it fur ther  

connitasions t o  provida thdr most s k i l l e d  and ucp.ri8nced s t a f 2  t o  
pa re i c ipa t a  in  this j o i n t  effort and t o  sh ra  in the mutual 
b a n d i t s  r e s u l t h q  that.ott 8nd be it htrther 

fureh8r  

RBBOLVW, That NARUC rocpoct fu l ly  rrprultl the S t a t e  

PROPRIETARY 
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-a - 
=SOL=, That the NARUC, rwogniring the cq1uriti.s and 

s e n s i t i v e  ruturm of thasa audits, requests t r i m  RBQCI t o  cooperate 
fu l ly  v l t h  the auditors i n  t h i s  e f r o l t .  

Sponsored by the C 0 m s i t t . B  on Finance L Technology 
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